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None.

CHAIR KANE: The Council's Committee of the Whole come to order. For the record we have
the Vice-Chair of this committee Riki Hokama present as well as members Kawano,
Arakawa, Carroll, Johnson, Molina, Nishiki, and Tavares present. Good afternoon,
members.
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COUNCILMEMBERS: Good afternoon.
COW-19 DONATIONS TO THE DEPARTMENT OF POLICE
CHAIR KANE: Members, I direct your attention to the agenda that we have for today. First
item on the agenda is COW-19, Donations to the Department of Police. At this time, if I
can ask the representative to come forward. And I believe we do have . . . Deputy Chief
Keku Akana with us here this afternoon. Chief, we'll give you the floor and if you can fill
us in on what we've got before us.
MR. AKANA: Sure. I think we have three basic items. The first one, I believe is the, the
donations from the U.S. Army Counter Drug Tech. Transfer Program. It's a
thermal-imaging device. It has night vision capabilities. It can sense heat. It, it's a, it's
a heat sensor video camera. It can produce video pictures in all lighting conditions. It's
a handheld device. We'd use it for a variety of ops to include indoor cultivation of
marijuana, body heat sources for hidden suspects in brush areas and stuff, locate
missing persons, buried evidence and as such. This was offered to us by the U.S. Army
Counter Drug Transfer Program. There is a certification that goes with it. We have one
officer currently certified to use this imaging device. And it is currently in the property of
our tech. team in the Vice Narcotic's section. So if there's any question.
CHAIR KANE: Members, questions on the first of three resolutions? Member Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yes, thank you, Mr. Chair. Good afternoon.
MR. AKANA: Long time no see.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Do you have a process by which another department can
make use of this thermal-imaging device? We just heard from the Fire Department in
this morning's meeting that their request for, for equipment like this, the grant was
turned down. And they were talking about being able to locate people that might have
been thrown from vehicles or some other thing to help, you know, locate.
MR. AKANA: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Is that something that could be possibly worked out?
MR. AKANA: Absolutely.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh.
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MR. AKANA: It's just a matter of communications.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah.
MR. AKANA: They're probably aren't aware of our, of the equipment that was donated to us.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, great.
MR. AKANA: So, easy.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, that would be great.
MR. AKANA: No problem.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay, thank you.
MR. AKANA: Yeah.
CHAIR KANE: Any other questions? Chief, why don't you go ahead and move on to the
second. ... (inaudible) . . .
MR. AKANA: Okay, the other one, the other one is the donation from the Honolulu
Prosecutor's Office. They were given a VAWA grant, or Violence Against Women grant,
a few years ago actually. And they purchased a, a whole shipload of Polaroid Spectra
cameras. We were, each County Police Department, including HPD, were given 25 of
these spectra cameras. These cameras are, actually, they have better resolution. Their
photo quality is excellent. And, we, we, we're using them primarily for domestic violence
cases where we can--a few years ago our, our patrol officers would either have to wait
for a supervisor to bring a Polaroid camera or report back to the station or the precinct.
Now we have, the majority of our beats, our rural districts are all equipped with these
cameras so we can take qualitative photos quicker and not have to wait for supervisory
assistance and as such. So it's been a great assistance. Our detectives also use 'em.
The domestic violence use it. The, the domestic violence unit and of course on narcs.
So it's been a great adjunct for us.
CHAIR KANE: Members, questions? Seeing none. Chief, go ahead and move to the third
one.
MR. AKANA: The last one was a donation from Gold's Gym of Maui. And I, if I'm not correct,
they've donated weight training equipment to a variety of organizations in the past. But
just so the Council knows and the public is aware, we're upgrading our weight room into
what we believe a, a fitness facility because obviously fitness and, and durability as a
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police officer are easy issues. So they donated a whole slew of great equipment. We
have a beautiful weight room for those who haven't seen it. We're gonna upgrade it
with some cardio equipment and stuff also. We actually surveyed our police officers
and asked them what kind of equipment they would like to see in our facility for their
cardio fitness and for their basic strength needs. We've also trained six of our police
officers as fitness instructors. So we put a lot of energy into that also. They train the
recruits. We have a non-mandatory annual fitness assessment where our, our guys and
gals train and do a variety of training assessments. And basically, it's a retention and
recruitment thing too because we wanna be the best Police Department and we believe
we're taking that direction, so fitness is a big thing in all facets. It's obvious, yeah. We
all know that. So, it's been a real great adjunct. And we'd invite anybody to visit that
facility because it's gonna be excellent. We're also putting a little bit of monies into the
rubberizing the floor and stuff and creating a better environment, attracting more people
to our Police Department also.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you, Chief. Members, questions? Hearing none. Members, the
recommendation--and we'll go through each resolution separately . . . uh . . . is to first
accept the proposed resolution. And this one would be . . . the resolution to accept the
donation of the RaytheoniTexas Instruments, Palm IR-250 thermal-imaging device and
filing of County Communications 01-51.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: So moved, Mr. Chairman.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Second.
CHAIR KANE: It's been moved by Kawano. Second by Arakawa. Discussion? Hearing
none.
All in favor say "aye".
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: "Aye".
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: "Aye".
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: "Aye".
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: "Aye".
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: "Aye".
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: "Aye".
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: "Aye".
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: "Aye".
CHAIR KANE: Opposed? Carried. It's been moved to the full Council consideration.
VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Arakawa, Carroll, Johnson, Kawano,
Molina, Nishiki and Tavares, Vice-Chair Hokama, and Chair
Kane.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: None.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: ADOPT PROPOSED RESOLUTION AND FILE COMMUNICATION.
CHAIR KANE: Second resolution, members, would be the recommendation of the Chair to
accept the donation of 25 Polaroid Spectra Law Enforcement camera kits valued at
$1,550 and filling of County Communication 01-52.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Second.
CHAIR KANE: It's been moved by Kawano. Second by Arakawa. Discussion? Hearing
none.
All in favor say "aye".
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: "Aye".
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: "Aye".
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: "Aye".
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: "Aye".
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: "Aye".
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: "Aye".
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: "Aye".
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: "Aye".
CHAIR KANE: Opposed? It's carried, moved on to the full Council for consideration.
VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Arakawa, Carroll, Johnson, Kawano,
Molina, Nishiki and Tavares, Vice-Chair Hokama, and Chair
Kane.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: None.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: ADOPT PROPOSED RESOLUTION AND FILE COMMUNICATION.
CHAIR KANE: And the final resolution, members, is the Chair's recommendation to accept the
resolution for the donation of physical fitness, physical fitness equipment valued at
$7,800 and filling of County Communication 01-53.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second.
CHAIR KANE: It's been moved by Kawano. Seconded by Molina. Any discussion? Hearing
none.
All in favor say "aye".
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: "Aye".
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COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: "Aye".
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: "Aye".
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: "Aye".
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: "Aye".
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: "Aye".
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: "Aye".
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: "Aye".
CHAIR KANE: Opposed? Carried. It's been moved on unanimously for consideration by the
full Council.
VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Arakawa, Carroll, Johnson, Kawano,
Molina, Nishiki and Tavares, Vice-Chair Hokama, and Chair
Kane.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: None.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: ADOPT PROPOSED RESOLUTION AND FILE COMMUNICATION.

CHAIR KANE: Chief, thank you very much.
MR. AKANA: Thank you. Thank you. This was a lot easier than facing a lawsuit.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you.
MR. AKANA: And I'll get back to the Fire Department on that.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Thank you.
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MR. AKANA: Mahalo.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Thanks.
COW-15
ESTABLISHING A SISTER-CITY RELATIONSHIP BETWEEN ALBI, FRANCE
AND THE COUNTY OF MAUI
CHAIR KANE: Members, as you can see, we have a full house of nominees to the various
boards and commissions. However, if you notice on your agenda, we do have COW-15
there for establishing a sister-city relationship between Albi, France and the County of
Maui. Originally, it was my intention to defer this item to the next calendar. However, it
has been brought to my attention that if there is no . . . uh . . . how shall I say this,
in-depth discussion on this particular item, I'd prefer to have some movement today. If
there is some concerns or if you feel that there is some lengthy discussion that is
needed at this time, I will recommend that we do defer it on to the next meeting. But
again, if . . . um . . . I, I'm feeling you out. COW committee members, if we don't have
any anticipated in-depth discussion then I would be recommending the approval of this
sister-city relationship. So at this time, before I allow any discussion, I'd like to allow the
administration to give us a brief background of this request. So at this time, if I can ask
Mr. Myles Inokuma to come forward. And again, members, we're on COW-15. And we
have Mr. Inokuma here from the Administration. Myles, if you can identify yourself for
the record and you have the floor.
MR. INOKUMA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. My name is Myles Inokuma. I'm Executive Assistant
to the Mayor. And the reason why we have this resolution before us is at the request of
Elizabeth Jansen. She's working on a, a big ceremony, I guess, in May. And this is to
commemorate, I guess, the relationship between Maui and Albi, France.
CHAIR KANE: Members, questions? Mr. Arakawa.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Now Myles, on doing sister-city relationships, what is your
intent as far as how the County's gonna be doing things with the representatives of Albi,
France? Are we going, what are you planning to obtain? What objective?
MR. INOKUMA: It's really an exchange of cultural and economic information basically.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Such as?
MR. INOKUMA: Right now we have a program between Albi, France and Maui County in
which High School Students do an exchange program. We have Maui High School
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students going over to Albi, France and experiencing educational courses. And 1 think
they're planning to have students from Albi, France come to Maui.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: So there is a group that is actively doing an exchange
currently and that's gonna continue?
MR. INOKUMA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: And what is the role of the County in this?
MR. INOKUMA: Basically, just for support. We don't have any active involvement in this.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Okay. Now 1, I have no problems supporting this. It's just
that when we do a lot of the sister-city relationships, there should be some substance
behind why we're doing a relationship. There shouldn't just be one-person type of a
request. So if we're gonna be doing an exchange, student exchange and there's a
cooperative effort that'll be ongoing, then I can support it. Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Any other questions? Hearing none. Members, it is the recommendation of
the Chair to accept the resolution as proposed.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Second.
CHAIR KANE: It's been moved by Arakawa. Seconded by Kawano. Discussion? Members,
I'd like to, before we move forward with the vote, I'd like to point your attention that there
is a correction on the resolution. And what it does is there is a revision to include
Keone'o'io Bay, the Hawaiian name for the bay within the revised resolution.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Move to amend.
CHAIR KANE: Other than that everything is ...
. . . Okay, so we're gonna be moving on the revision of including the Hawaiian name to
the bay.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: So moved.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Second, please.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Second.
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CHAIR KANE: It's been moved by Tavares. Seconded by Kawano for the amendment to
approve the revised resolution. Any discussion? Hearing none.
All in favor say "aye".
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: "Aye".
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: "Aye".
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: "Aye".
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: "Aye".
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: "Aye".
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIK1: "Aye".
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: "Aye".
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: "Aye".
CHAIR KANE: Opposed?
VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Arakawa, Carroll, Johnson, Kawano,
Molina, Nishiki and Tavares, Vice-Chair Hokama, and Chair
Kane.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: None.

AMENDMENT CARRIED.
ACTION: AMEND THE PROPOSED RESOLUTION TO REFLECT THE HAWAIIAN
NAME--KEONE'0'10 BAY--FOR LA PEROUSE BAY.

CHAIR KANE: On to the main motion as revised, as amended.
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All in favor say "aye".
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: "Aye".
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: "Aye".
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: "Aye".
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: "Aye".
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: "Aye".
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: "Aye".
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: "Aye".
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: "Aye".
CHAIR KANE: Opposed? It's been carried unanimous on to the full Council for consideration.
Thank you very much.
VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Arakawa, Carroll, Johnson, Kawano,
Molina, Nishiki and Tavares, Vice-Chair Hokama, and Chair
Kane.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: None.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: ADOPT PROPOSED RESOLUTION AS AMENDED.

CHAIR KANE: Mr. Inokuma, thank you.
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COW-2(2) NOMINATIONS TO BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS (Various)
CHAIR KANE: Members and those nominees in the public, thank you for bearing with us. We
are now on COW Item No. 2(2), Nominations to Boards and Commissions. Members,
again, these are the Mayor's nominations to various boards and corn.., committees and
commissions. I would ask that Mr. Brian Miskae, please come forward from the Office
of the Mayor. And . . . urn ... members, in the interest of accommodating and I hope
there are no objections from the nominees that are present this afternoon that we can
accommodate the off-island nominees first for any type of questions. There are two
folks here from Lanai. We have Mr. Vince Bagoyo. I'm sorry, that would be on our
Charter Commission. So, Vince, I, I apologize. I'll back up on that. We do have on the
Police Commission as a nominee Pancho Alcon from Molokasi. And so, members, if
any questions are gonna be asked of this particular person, I'd like to have him have
that first opportunity since he has to catch an airplane back to Molokasi. With that, I'd
like to give the floor to Mr. Miskae for any issues that he'd like to bring forward and then
we'll go from there. Mr. Miskae.
MR. MISKAE: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I'm Brian Miskae, Executive Assistant to the Mayor.
These nominations were transmitted to the Council for confirmation in conformance with
the County Charter. Each of the individuals that are in the list have been interviewed
with respect to their commitment to attend meetings and also to their interest in serving
on the particular board or commission to which they've been nominated to. The Mayor
very much supports all of the nominations and would sincerely request that the Council
confirm each and every one. Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Members, questions? Anything, bring .. .
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Are you gonna bring Pancho up?
CHAIR KANE: Yeah, I'd like to. Members, at this time, again bring Mr. Pancho Alcon in the
interest of him being off the main island of Maui. Mr. Alcon, if you can come forward,
please. And we'll have you come sit up over here in this nice comfortable chair where,
where we can all see you. Mr. Alcon, if you can again identify yourself and for the
Commissioner spot that you're looking to ... urn . . . to be nominated for. And if you
can give us an opening statement, I think the members would appreciate it.
MR. ALCON: Sure. My name is Pancho Alcon. I'm from the island of Moloka'i, born and
raised there. I took over Walter Ragsdale's term actually when he passed away. And
so I'm being renominated for a full term. I have lived most of my life on Moloka'i. I went
to Oahu to Kamehameha Schools then on to the University of Puget Sound to get my
BA and I headed straight back home to work.
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CHAIR KANE: Members, at this time, I'm gonna allow the first opportunity since the request
was made formally by Member Tavares to, to have Mr. Alcon present. Member
Tavares, I'll give you that opportunity and then we'll go ahead and follow through with
questions from any of the other members. Member Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Alcon, hi.
MR. ALCON: Hi.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Nice to see you again. You know that one of the key
functions of the commission is to review and submit the budget to the Mayor and to the
Council. Have you folks actively worked on the budget with the Police Department?
MR. ALCON: In terms actively, we had two members of the commission sit with the finance
person to go over the budget items. And then Alvin, which was the head, Yamada
presented that data at our last, last meeting or meeting before that . . . on budget items.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: So that the board, the board was, you, you had the
opportunity to ask questions and things about the budget?
MR. ALCON: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: So the board actually took action to approve this?
MR. ALCON: Yeah, this was actually, well we didn't approve the budget. But this was actually
the first time I think that we actually went over it, you know, with Alvin looking in on the
actual going through the budget with the finance person and trying to understand it,
yeah, since I've been on anyway.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay. Right, 'cause I think I asked you this question before.
. . . (chuckled) . . . So, I'm glad to see that you did actually get a chance to look at it.
Okay. You, you have, I guess, you want to serve again.
MR. ALCON: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, you do? Okay, alright. That's all I have, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you, Member Tavares. Any other members for questions? We'll move
right down the line. Mr. Arakawa, you have the floor.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Yeah. Pancho, you, you're on the commission now and this
is reappointment.
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MR. ALCON: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: What direction do you see the Police Department going?
What areas do you, would you recommend?
MR. ALCON: It looks like we gonna probably, we're trying to beef up in terms of the, the
shortage that we have, you know, in terms of the Police Department. So we're looking
at the, recruiting end. And secondly, I think we're gonna be pushing more towards the
community policing type of policy where the public gets involved with actually doing
some of the police work with the Police Department.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Okay.
MR. ALCON: And in being partners in that respect.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: I do have some concerns as studying the, the shortages in
the Police Department and the taking of community police officers to staff the regular
beats because there's such a shortage.
MR. ALCON: Uh-huh. Right.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: And what I'd like to see is the commission take a very
proactive stand in, in helping with getting more recruits,-MR. ALCON: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: --even to the extent of--I know in wastewater, we had
shortage pay. Maybe reviewing something like shortage pay so that you can actually
pay some of the officers maybe a little bit more. Is that something you're willing to look
at?
MR. ALCON: I think so. And I think this is probably a, a nationwide type of issue. From what
we have been told, there's a lot of places in the mainland are short just as we are here.
And we're, we're finding now with, I guess, mainland police departments coming down
to recruit our people here and trying to take 'em away. And pay is one of the big issues.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: And . . . urn . . . one other area that I have concern about is
the police station in Wailea, just at the entry of Wailea. During the community plan
process, we were talking about establishing a fire, police, and ambulance service there.
Is that something as a board member you'd be willing to look at?
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MR. ALCON: I'd be willing to look at it. Right now, I'm not familiar with that particular location.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Oh, it's just as you're entering Maui Meadows, the Wailea
area.
MR. ALCON: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: It's just at the entrance of Maui Meadows there. So the idea
would be to create a full-time, fully staffed Police Department out in that area 'cause the
community is building at such a rapid rate.
MR. ALCON: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: In the community plan process, it, in deed the department,
the County has accepted a 5-acre, a little over 5 acres for that purpose. But I, I'd like to
get the commitment from you that you guys, that you would be willing to work in that
area to-MR. ALCON: I'd be willing to work in that area.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: --establish full time.
MR. ALCON: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Okay. And looking at drugs, drug protection in the
communities. That's been an area that's pretty much been expressed by every
community a major concern. I don't know how you're going, how, how are you guys
dealing with all the drug concerns being brought up at the police?
MR. ALCON: I had a major drug concern on Moloka'i and I'm not sure what the answer is in
terms of trying to curb that. You know, they were trying to do the, the school route,
trying to educate the kids and so forth. But I think the route in terms of having the
community get involved is a good route to go 'cause I, I noticed, especially on Molokasi,
a lot of the drug problems are . . . urn . . . you know, people in your own community. It
could be your neighbor, could be your cousin, brother. And unless the, the community
gets involved, I think it's gonna be very hard to stop the drug problem anywhere.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: The reason I mentioned these things to you, 'cause I know
you're one of the spark plugs in the, on the commission that, you know I, I'm really
much in supportive of your renomination.
MR. ALCON: Thank you.
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COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: But I'd like to see a, a real emphasis put in this direction.
This is one of the few times I'm gonna get to talk to you directly.
MR. ALCON: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: I think that the, the department really needs to start taking a
very, very proactive stand especially in the area of drug enforcement. So thank you
very much.
MR. ALCON: Yeah, thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Mr. Arakawa, you're done?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Yes.
CHAIR KANE: Any other questions by the members to Mr. Alcon? Mr. Kawano.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Good afternoon, Pancho.
MR. ALCON: Good afternoon.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: You finished Ragsdale's . . . uh . . . term was two years,
yeah?
MR. ALCON: About two years.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: And then now you're up for another five years?
MR. ALCON: Another five, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Okay. And as far as the, your attendance as far as attend the
meeting especially being from the island of Moloka'i.
MR. ALCON: Yeah, I don't think I'll have a problem right now.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Yeah. Thank you. And again, congratulations and good luck.
MR. ALCON: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Thank you, Chairman.
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CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Any other questions?
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Chairman.
CHAIR KANE: Yes, Mr. Hokama.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Alcon, how do you view the image of the Police Department on
Moloka'i? Does it have a good image? Does it have a well-balanced relationship with,
with the general community or do you think there is a problem with the relationships?
MR. ALCON: I think, similar to like Lanai, because you have the . . . uh . . . a lot of turnover in
terms of the, the head of the department, it's hard to get a cohesive relationship going
with the community because they don't get to know the people that are in. And they
rotate in and rotate out. And that's one of the big concerns I have and people always
call me about that. You know why haven't they promoted somebody from Moloka'i to
be the Captain, you know, so that they have some kind of continuity there in terms
of . . . urn . . . supervisory type of capacity and, and it's a big problem.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Is it something that . . . uh . . . I don't know maybe you can, you can
inform the members of the committee. What, what is the current policy of the
department regarding, let's say the Commander ev.., you know a rotation every
12 months, 24 months?
MR. ALCON: Keku, is it 12 or 2 years?
MR. AKANA: Generally, it's generally-CHAIR KANE: Excuse me, I'm sorry. If you're gonna be speaking, we need you to come up to
the mic.
MR. AKANA: Oh.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you.
MR. AKANA: No problem.
CHAIR KANE: And again, identify yourself for the record.
MR. AKANA: Sure.
CHAIR KANE: Mahalo.
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MR. AKANA: Deputy Chief Kekuhaupio Akana, Maui County Police Department. It is
generally a 12-month rotation right now Councilman Hokama. Chief Tagomori, retired
Chief Tagomori, they, they committed to a three-year commitment a few years ago,
when Captain George Kahoohanohano commanded that district, and there's a lot of
pros and cons. That issue has been, that issue has . . . urn . . . plagued us. It's a
unique one to our County because we service Moloka'i and Lanai. Yeah. Some people
think it's, it's more productive to keep a permanent person, but the bottom line is the
efficiency of the person, irregardless if he's a Moloka`i boy or not. You could end up
with a Commander who's a plug and then you got problems. So, you know, it's a hard,
it's a tough issue that we gotta battle with regularly. You got collective bargaining
issues, seniority issues and what not too, so, but generally speaking one year.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Deputy Chief.
CHAIR KANE: Member Hokama, any other questions that may be directed to the Deputy
Chief?
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: No, I'm more, more interested in Mr. Alcon's thoughts.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. So Mr. Alcon, coming from another island
of the County too, you know, we have I think very similar concerns. Do you think it
might--you know, I understand the plug side or the negative side of, of a bad
assignment. But do you think at this time it maybe works to your community's
advantage to get an assignment that makes a little bit more sense whether it be
24 months, 2 years, whereby the community does get to understand who the
Commander is.
MR. ALCON: Yeah, we used to have that before actually.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: The Commander understands the unique-MR. ALCON: If I recall . . . um . . . Captain Kakaio was from Moloka'i and I think he was the,
the head there for a while. Captain Kenui was there a bunch of years as well.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Uh-huh.
MR. ALCON: And I, I thought the rapport with the community was real good.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. One, one other thing that I think I believe my colleague
Ms. Tavares brought up. How active has the commission been whereas regards to the
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development of the department's budget request?
MR. ALCON: Not very active as far as, you know, since I was there until like this past year.
We just, when Alvin, you know, got involved in terms of actually looking at the budget
and going over and explaining it to the commission members.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: In your opinion, has the County tried to address the concerns of the
department or the, through financial resources?
MR. ALCON: I, I think so. But I think we've had a, a flat budget over the last year or so. But I
think most of the things that we wanted I think we got, yeah?
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Alcon.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you, Member Hokama. Any other questions from the members?
Member Johnson, no?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: No.
CHAIR KANE: Mr. Alcon, thank you very much for your time.
MR. ALCON: Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: And, and I, I apologize to everybody in the audience. And I'm gonna take a
step back. First of all, this body appreciates each of you being here today and allowing
us to pose questions to you. We may or may not end up posing questions to some of
you, but we again, we appreciate you being here and spending the time. It's truly
appreciated. With that, one final note for those of you on the list for the Charter
Commission, if you could please bare with us because I know we have a lot of names to
go through on this item that we're talking about now. So we appreciate your patience
on being here this afternoon. With that, members, there have been requests--and I will
simply go down in the order that I have in my notes with requests for people to come
forward. I'm sorry, I'm gonna take a short one-minute recess.

RECESS:

1:58 p.m.

RECONVENE: 1:59 p.m.
CHAIR KANE: Members, I'd like to reconvene.
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COW-2(3) NOMINATIONS TO BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS (Charter Commission)
CHAIR KANE: Again, what I'd like to do, members, is, please indulge me with this request to
allow the two nominees from the Charter Commission, which is our next item on the
agenda. Two members of that list are from off-island, one being Mr. Vince Bagoyo from
the Charter Commission as well as Mr. Stephen Petro from Moloka'i. So I would ask
your indulgence allowing them to come forward since again logistics will create a
problem if we don't get them up here to discuss or have you put questions forward to
them and then they can get back to the airport and get on a plane on time to get back.
Otherwise, they'll end up staying overnight. Members, are there any objections with
bringing forward the two off-island nominees from the Charter Commission?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: None.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: None.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: No, no objections.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: No objections.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. At this time, I'd like to ask Mr. Vince Bagoyo, Jr. to please come
forward. Members, again, Mr. Bagoyo.
Note: Pause.

Again, members, we are looking at nominations to the Charter Commission. This is
Item No. 2(3) on your agenda. And we do have Mr. Bagoyo before us. Mr. Bagoyo, if
you can identify yourself for the record what commission you are applying for and if you
can give us an opening statement please.
MR. BAGOYO: My name is Vince Bagoyo. I've been on Lanai for over eight years now and
grew up in Maui in Kahului. And I've served as the Director of the Department of Water
Supply for I believe about eight years and with the County Council for two years. And
I'm currently, well, I've earned my undergraduate degrees from Chaminade University
and my graduate work in Public Administrations from the California State University.
And I'm currently the Vice President of Castle & Cooke Resorts, LLC. And I'm glad to
be here this afternoon.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Members, questions? Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yes. Thank you. Thank you for being here. I'm gonna ask
all the members the same questions. So if some others are in the audience, they can
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get their answers . . . (chuckled) . . . ready. What do you see as your most important
role in the Charter Commission?
MR. BAGOYO: I think one of the, one of the things that I, I see is to actually look at the entire
Charter of the County of Maui and see if there's any changes needs to be made. I
haven't really made a position on, on what changes needs to be made until I can listen
to all of the . . . um . . . public comments on, on those issues. And I know that there's
some, probably some changes that needed to be made, but I think it's gonna be
premature for me to take a position on each of the items until there is a full public
hearings on each of the issues.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Do you, do you--excuse me. If I can continue?
CHAIR KANE: Proceed.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Do you have any or have you had any experience with the
previous Charter Commissions?
MR. BAGOYO: No, I have not.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay, either as a spectator or as a participant, no?
MR. BAGOYO: No. I have, I have not experienced any. I . . . I know that during the last
Charter Commission, I think two Charter Commissions ago, you know, there was some
issue about the . . . urn . . . Department of Water Supply being semiautonomous and
then a change was made again to being with the administration. So there's been some
changes that I was involved as a Director of the Department of Water Supply.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: That's the question I was gonna ask. Because you were a
Former Director of Water Supply, I have a feeling that this issue is gonna come up
again with this Charter Commission whether it should be autonomous, semiautonomous
or totally under the administration. And, you know, I don't know what your personal
view is on it. But if you at least say you're listening or will listen to the public testimony
then I, I feel you're a person of integrity and, and will listen with an open mind regarding
the pros and cons of both and make a decision that would be best for all of Maui
County.
MR. BAGOYO: Yes. That's why I said that I think it's premature to take any position on, in
any matters that-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay.
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MR. BAGOYO: --that affect any departments at this point until there's a full, discussions by the
public.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you, Member Tavares. Any other questions? Member Hokama.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Chairman. Mr. Bagoyo, one area that through, through
the last term I think at times various members of, of our unique communities has, have
made me think about things that I think you should consider. I think one is, should the
Fire Department have its own commission or authority for the hiring and firing of the
Chief, such as the Police Commission by Charter has that authority? Any, any thoughts
regarding the Fire Department?
MR. BAGOYO: Right . . .
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: And, you know, 1 . . .
MR. BAGOYO: Right now, I really don't have.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: And I tell you as one who comes from an administrative experience.
MR. BAGOYO: Yeah, I think there is probably . . . urn . . . pluses and minuses on, on that
particular issue. I think we need to look at in full detail as to what are these advantages
and disadvantages and, and let the public to, to make those kinds of discussions. And I
think it's gonna be, I think it's important that we, we, we have a, a full public discussions
on any changes. And, and I think that, that's a, that's one of the things that I would like
to bring to the table is to, to listen on both sides 'cause I think there's probably pretty
good argument on both sides of the issue.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Maybe something more general then Mr. Bagoyo. And, and
again, like Ms. Tavares and 1 tend to ask all the nominees of, of their thoughts about
these things. Do you believe the Charter should assist Councilors like ourselves in, in,
in mak.., in addressing policy requests or directions that the Charter should basically
kind of point the County of Maui in a certain direction, whether it be through economic
development or whether it be through energy, whether it be through land use planning
policies? Do you believe the Charter should frame some sort of direction or should it be
a, a very flexible document that can address the changing times?
MR. BAGOYO: 1, I think . . . urn . . . I think you point up a good key word is flexibility 'cause I
think a Charter should be somewhat dynamic that you need to change things that
needed to be changed to move the County forward. Some of the laws that may have
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been established 20 or 30 years ago, you know, those things needs to look, to be
looked at very carefully and see how it could be applied today and in the future. So I
think your flexibility I think is one of the key words and it's gotta be a dynamic
documents, you know, like any, like a community plan. A community plan is, is
supposed to be a very dynamic documents where you can make changes as
appropriate.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Being part of Lanai now, Vince, . . . um . . . any way that you think the
Charter can help address how each individual island may need certain adjustments in
because we're a multiple-island County? You have any thoughts about maybe .. .
MR. BAGOYO: Well, I think the establishment of the Lanai Planning Commission is probably a
very important step. They always feel that they're not being included in the, in the
discussion. So something like that may be something we need to looked at whether it's
a commission or there's some kind of a, an advisory committee, you know, like fire, for
example. You know, they should have some kind of an advisory committee on fire or
something like that. I think it's important to get people involved. Like I said, the Lanai
Planning Commission is a very, to me it's a very important commission for Lanai.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Uh-huh. And you, and I would hope, well, well I'm gonna ask you.
Do you believe that the resource of the County puts to allowing our residents to serve
whether they, they be from Lanai and Moloka'i? Of course, it cost the County more
money 'cause we're gonna need to provide transportation expenses, but you'd be
continually supportive of having as many residents of our rural areas participate on
boards and commissions?
MR. BAGOYO: I strongly believe that because I think you need to get them involved because
whatever happens on Lanai, it affects all of us. So public involvement is a critical one.
The problem right now is transportations, getting out of Lanai and back. And I wanna
thank the Chairman for allowing me to come first because I either need to take the boat
or take the plane and, and it's, it's a difficult, difficult situation for many of us.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: I appreciate . . . (chuckled) . . . I appreciate that Vince. And I thank
you for volunteering to serve and you have my, of course, my utmost support.
MR. BAGOYO: Thank you very much.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Member Nishiki . . .
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: . . . followed by Member Arakawa.
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Vince, I think Charmaine was straight in asking you the question
as being the former Chief of the Department of Water Supply whether it should be
semiautonomous or autonomous. You really don't have any personal feelings in this
area? I guess my concern is, it's easy to not answer a question by saying, I'll wait and
listen. But do you have any personal feelings towards it?
MR. BAGOYO: I think one of the, one of the key things that we need to, perhaps looked at is
the way rates are established. Right now even though they are semiautonomous, they
really don't have an autonomy in terms of rates because it still has to come to the
County Council for disapproval. I think that's one area that needs to be looked at very
carefully. It's either you wanna give them a, an autonomy or, or change somehow.
And . . . urn ... and those are the kind of things that I think we need to looked at in
terms of the details and that's a prime example. Because if you wanna give them a, an
autonomy then you ought to give them the rates as well, and right now that's not the
situations. They are semiautonomous and the rates requires Council disapproval by six
votes, if I'm not mistaken.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, we either vote yes or no to a proposal but we don't have
any other way to vote.
MR. BAGOYO: That's correct. It's, it's, I think your vote is to disapprove only.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: That's right.
MR. BAGOYO: And that's, I think, a major issue.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, you either give it to us or don't. But I think it's--the, the
other area is the area of Prosecuting Attorney. Any concerns whether this office should
be elected or still appointed?
MR. BAGOYO: I haven't really thought about it. I . uh . . . I don't know. I really don't know,
Councilman Nishiki, at this point.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. The other is, we've got Corporation Counsel which
needs the Council approval yet the Finance Director--I guess, when I look at this
Charter it's more heavily power given to Administration is what I see this Charter as
being and, and, and I've had some problems. But any concerns about where we, we,
we approve the Corporation Counsel, we approve the Prosecuting Attorney? What
about the Finance Director or the Public Director and most importantly, the Planning
Director?
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MR. BAGOYO: I think that's a good, that's a good point. I think there's gotta be some kind of
a check and bal.., a balance. And I think that in itself is a check and balance. I may be
open to that, that suggestions. I know that the Big Island requires and also the City and
County of Honolulu requires confirmation, so for some of the key department heads.
And I think that's a good check and balance.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I, I guess the rest I could give to the Planning. The, the other
area is, you know, we've always had problems in reading the Charter. And when we
had a former Corporation Counsel, well, he determined that basically it was the
Administration that made those decisions in regards to borrowing of money. Have you
looked at any part of this Charter to see where there may be some questions of
interpretation?
MR. BAGOYO: Not in detail since I just received a copy about a week ago. 'Cause I asked
for, for one copy to, to look at and I didn't really have a chance to review them in detail.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. Anyway you can check in Section 3-6 of the Powers of
the Council, where we ran into basic concerns in dealing with the last, excuse me,
administration and the reading from the Corporation Counsel. And that is in number
one, the Powers of the Council, it, it has the power to legislate taxes, rates, fees,
assessment and special assessments and to borrow money, subject to the limitations
provided by law and this charter. There is, that is one area in which I think this Council
goes time and time, problems with the reading of that, and maybe we can have more
clarity when you look at that section of the Charter. And it's to the whim of the
Corporation Counsel on how much he or she is willing to stretch that reading of that part
of the Charter.
MR. BAGOYO: Thank you, Councilman Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you.
MR. BAGOYO: I would welcome you to make suggestions to the Charter Commission. I think
it's, it's important that you put forth some of your recommendations so that there is
gonna be some public discussions.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Let me ask you this. Do you think this Charter is heavily
weighted towards the Administration?
MR. BAGOYO: I think in-COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: You sat . .
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MR. BAGOYO: --I think in terms of appointments, yeah. In terms of contracts, yes. Where is
the middle ground, I think that's the questions that we all need to, to reach at this point.
And again, the, the appointments of department heads whether or not it requires
Council's confirmations, that's something that needs to be looked at very carefully. And,
you know, there's some lessons to, to be learned 'cause Big Island and City and County
of Honolulu, they have a process of confirmations by the Council.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Anyway, I hope that you will look at this because, not because
I've been only in the Council in, in serving the people of Maui County, but I really see
this being heavily weighted towards the administration. Thank you.
MR. BAGOYO: Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Let's see, we have Member Arakawa.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: And Vince, I'm gonna ask you a little bit more detailed
question because you have been a member of the Council and you're more familiar with
the, the Charter than probably anybody else who's gonna be on this commission. And
because I put a lot of weight behind your abilities . . . urn . . . 1, I need to know some
things a little bit more detail. In your particular case, because you're Vice President of
Lanai Company, are you gonna be able to take off and come to these meetings and do
this on a scheduled basis. Brian, if you can explain what the schedule for the Charter
Commission is so that we can understand exactly what the commitment is?
MR. MISKAE: I believe the Charter Commission has a role to come up with its
recommendations within a time period of 16 months. The number of meetings that they
would actually hold would be up to them based on the, the, I guess, the number of items
they wish to discuss, Mr. Arakawa.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: So coming from Lanai as a Vice President and a very
important person in that company, are you gonna be able to dedicate 16 months to this
process, spending a lot of, I guess, evenings working on this here? Is that gonna be a,
a problem for a person in your position?
MR. BAGOYO: No, I don't think so. I have informed my . . . uh . . . employer that I am being
considered for the Charter Commission, and they're very supportive of, of it.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: And as a member of the Charter Commission, what do you
feel your role is gonna be on the Charter Commission? What, what is your charge
gonna be?
MR. BAGOYO: Besides being a member?
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COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Yeah. What do you think you need, you're gonna be doing
as a member of the Charter Commission?
MR. BAGOYO: I think, you know, as I understand it and I, I have looked at the Charter
Commission's ...(end of tape, start 1B)... for water supply and how it affects the
department. And, and my role as I see it, is to, to look at those areas
that . . . uh . . . that we need to make some changes that will improve the operations of
the County. But like I said, I think what we need to do is that before we make, before I
make a, a personal position on any of the matters that I, I need to listen to the public to
make sure that there's a public discussion on issues that effects them. And there's
gonna be, I think we need to look at item by item in the Charter and see if there's gonna
be a change or not. There may not be major changes, I don't know at this point.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: So going through the Charter item by item, that's the
direction that you see as a member you'll be going?
MR. BAGOYO: I think so. I think we need to look at each of the items and see if there's
gonna be some changes need to be made.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: And because you deal a lot with land development, is there
some areas in the permitting process that you particularly think need to be changed or
worked on?
MR. BAGOYO: Well, in the current Charter I, I don't think that there's any specific item on land
development. You have the commissions, you know, like for example, the different
Planning Commissions that deals with, with the Land Use for the County. It doesn't say
what specifics on, on it. I think the policy has to be set forth. In terms of zoning, it has
to be set forth by this body.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Well, let me give you a little bit of an example of a discussion
we had just the other day and that is that perhaps . . . urn . . . a Conditional Use Permit
should not have to go through the Planning Commission but rather come directly to the
Council for approval. Is that som.., do you have any idea on those kinds of policy
changes whereby you would be changing the direction of how the department is doing
work and how the Council is doing work in the area of land development?
MR. BAGOYO: I don't know at this point. I mean it's on a conditional zoning . . . urn . . .
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: I'm using that as an example.
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MR. BAGOYO: . . . it, it's to me it's working with the Planning Commission before it gets to, to
the County Council. I think you have a better way of listening to, to the public before it
comes to you. You know, right now the conditional zoning, I believe it goes to the
Planning Commission for recommendations, at this point, to the Council. It works fine. I
haven't seen any, I haven't experienced any difficulty, personally.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: And in the, in the area of . . . um . . . I'm gonna shift areas.
MR. BAGOYO: Excuse me, in the area?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: I'm gonna shift areas. In the election process, there have
been discussion of changing the way we elect our representative, perhaps have district
voting. Is that something that you have an opinion on?
MR. BAGOYO: Personally, I think what happened on, on Maui effects the, Lanai or Molokasi,
you know, and I'm not so sure whether district voting is gonna be that beneficial. And
that's my, my take at this point. But . . . uh . . . you know, I think, I believe that, that
everybody, each of you as a Council member should represents the entire County of
Maui and not just the district because property tax affects Lanai or . . . uh . . . or a
zoning on Lahaina effects Kahului, you know. So I think the County-wide voting, I think
it's very helpful.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: What about community boards?
MR. BAGOYO: Like I said, the Lanai Planning Commission is very helpful.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Well, I mean setting up community, community boards
whereby each community would have a, a board set up similar like to Honolulu has.
MR. BAGOYO: Oh, some kind of a neighborhood?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Neighborhood board.
MR. BAGOYO: Yeah. I know that it was discussed during the, I believe in the Cost of
Government Commission a few years ago. I haven't really looked at . . . uh . . . that
discussion, but I know it was discussed, I would say about three years ago and I'm, I
don't have any position at this point.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: What about the idea of consolidating some of the
commissions that we already have?
MR. BAGOYO: Such as?

-29-

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE
Council of the County of Maui

February 13, 2001

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Such as, we were discussing the other day consolidating the
Street Lighting Committee with the Naming Committee with the, perhaps the Safety
Board.
MR. BAGOYO: I mean maybe some of those could be looked at, but, you know, Lanai, you
know, the Planning Commissions I think are to be, you know, I think we, we need a
Lanai Planning Commission for example and Molokal Planning Commission, I think is
also critical. Those are very important Land Use decisions and I think you need to get
as many public discussions as much as you can. But some of the, like Street Lighting
or Naming Streets, maybe some of those things could be, could be looked at because
they're not that active. And I don't know whether those things could be, could be
consolidated, but I, sure, I think we need to look at it. But I have, I will have some
personal problems with, for example eliminating the Lanai Planning Commission.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: On, on the Planning Commission, in trying to go through the
zoning process and looking at creating definitions and things, we have to go through a
very lengthy process with the, each of the boards in the different area . . . um . . . having
a lot of time in order to review a lot of the . . . urn . . . the definitions. Is that something
you would consider looking at as far as shortening some of the time span requirements
so that we can get some of this worked out in a more timely manner or is that something
that you would review and say, well, we shouldn't be speeding it up?
MR. BAGOYO: I think we need to look at it. I think, if you recall Act 164, the State Legislature,
there was an act a couple of years ago that was supposed to reduce some of the time
for major permitting process and it is unfortunate that Act 164, the various State
Department hasn't really looked at implementing that act. But I think there's gotta be
some review, how we can make the operations more efficient because as we all know,
time is money. For example, I think when you have a, an affordable project being
developed, the longer you prolong that decision, it's gonna add to that cost and the cost
is gonna be passed on, whether we like it or not, to the ultimate consumer. So I think
one of the things that the developer really looked at is a decision so that they can make,
they can plan. Because, you know, when they borrowed that money at a certain
interest rates that cost, it's gonna, it's going to increase and that ultimate cost is gonna
be passed on to the consumer. So I think we do need to look at efficiency, not
necessarily bypassing the review process, but you need, we need to be efficient. And,
and I think that's what the public are looking for, is to make a, a very sound decision, an
efficient one so that the savings can be passed on to the ultimate consumer.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: So looking at those timeframe, that's something you will
consider?
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MR. BAGOYO: I don't know if it's, if the Charter is the appropriate vehicle at this point 'cause I
don't think that you need to put a lot of details on the Charter. Because I think ultimately
it's this Council will have to make those decision, in my opinion. My personal opinion is
that you are elected official that you have the legislative authority to make those
changes within your County Code, for example. And there's some prov.., provisions on
that. And I'm not so sure whether or not the Charter is the right vehicle to make those
changes in terms of details. Maybe the Charter Commission can make
recommendations to the Council for detailed changes, I'm not so sure, but that's
something we need to look at.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: So, in your opinion, when you're looking at the Charter from
an overview, you feel that as a member of the Charter Commission, your role is going to
be to give more broad-based definitions and the specifics will come from the Council?
MR. BAGOYO: I think so. Yeah, I think, I think the Charter is a, it's a vision. I think it's a
document that's, that put forth a County vision. I think the details, in my opinion, would
have to come from this body.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: And your opinion, perhaps, on the working with cultural
commissions, the cul.., the setup, looking at cultural sites, how, how will you look at in
the Charter trying to revise working with the cultural questions that are coming up, such
as burials, such as the past decisions, such as areas like that? Is that something that
you're willing to look at, to perhaps look at the Charter because it's, it's now not being
discussed there but to have some consideration in those areas.
MR. BAGOYO: Yeah, I think so, I think the, the Cultural Resources Commission works very
well, having experienced it, you know, going through them. And, and I think that's a
body that plays a very important role in protecting this cultural resources that we have
because they are an asset. And I think the, the commission does work very well. In
terms of the details about, you know, which sites should be preserved or not I think we
should leave that to the commission.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: I'm not . . .
MR. BAGOYO: Because they have the, I think the expertise in, in, in making sure that those
resources are protected.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Right, and I'm not asking for details. I'm asking generic, the
area in not trying to introduce that to part of our Charter and, and working with some of
the decisions whether you're open to doing some of that.
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MR. BAGOYO: Yeah, I think the Cultural Resources Commissions like Planning Commissions
I think are very important ones.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: And ... you, you sort of answered this, but to me the most,
one of the most significant areas that we, that needs to be worked on is whether the
Water Department is fully autonomous or semiautonomous. In a lot of the
decision-making that's going on right now, the area of water is probably the most
questionable area in all the permitting process and whether that source availability is
gonna be there or not and whether the department has the funding to really work to do
what they plan and/or whether or not they can get the appropriate approvals to get the
funding that they, they were planning. The system is obvious, to me it's very broken in
the sense that the department can plan for years, come up with a plan, the Council can
turn it down and it takes years again to come up with a new plan. The County of Maui,
the citizens have been suffering for years. Is that an area as a Commissioner you'll be
willing to really get into?
MR. BAGOYO: I, I think it's gonna be a, that's gonna be one of the key discussions in my
opinion. You know, right now they're really not a, an autonomous board. Whether or
not that's gonna be, whether or not an autonomous board is, is something that, that is
needed or not. I think that's gonna be a full discussion. And, you know, that's why I
gave you one example, which is the, the rates. One of the problems is that, having
experienced it in the Water Department is that you plan this infrastructure, you have all
of the engineering expertise in your department and they know how much it's gonna
cost to do a certain project and how much to charge because you're gonna have to
pass on that cost to your final consumer. But when it gets to the Council . . . um . . . and
this, this, the Council is a political body. And I think we all know that. And you have
certain constituents that you need to, to listen to. And in the process, that rates that
ultimately be approved may not be enough to cover the cost to make these
improvements. So a decision will have to be made, in my opinion, whether or not you
wanna give a full autonomy or bring it back to the political body, which is the Mayor and,
and the Council. There's pluses and minuses having been involved in that process
obviously.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Okay, and I don't, I don't need to have your opinion as to
which way to go. I just wanna know if that's something that you're willing to deal with.
Another consideration is, of course, creating a completely separate elected body as a
water board. There are, there are those options as well so that they will be separate,
but, but elected and accountable to the people just as the Council is. And I, I'm
gathering again, you know, that my major concern with you, Vince, is whether or not
you'll be able to make most of these meetings. That, that's really the major concern that
I have.
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MR. BAGOYO: I'll, I-COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Okay, your, your commitment is that you are gonna be able
to make the meetings. So . . . urn . . . at this point, you know, I have no further
questions. So I'm gonna back off.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you.
MR. BAGOYO: Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: And before I recognize Mr. Nishiki, are there any other members who haven't
had a chance to ask any questions? Ms., Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I, just like Charmaine had, had one general question. And
thank you for coming, Vince, appreciate it. Do you see the role of a person serving on
the, as a Charter Commission member more as a facilitator for public input or as a
person who directs what is coming in into specific areas? I'd just like to get an answer
to that.
MR. BAGOYO: I think it's, it's listening to the public. I think it's something that we have
to . . . urn . . . it plays a very important role. And once you listen to both side of the, of
the discussion, I think, you know, hopefully that the facts will be out and, and make
some sound decisions and I think that's the role I would like to bring to the Charter.
And, and at some point in time that we have to make certain decisions after listening to,
to the general public discussions.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: So if I'm hearing you correctly, basically what you would
want to do is gather public input and then even if there was something that you didn't
necessarily agree with completely, you would be willing to put that aside in view of
public testimony?
MR. BAGOYO: Oh, absolutely.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, thank you. Thanks very much.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Any other, members, before I recognize Mr. Nishiki? Okay,
Member Nishiki, you have the floor.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, just to continue on with Jo.., Jo Anne said. Ultimately, if
you had some problems with a question being raised by the general public that they
would like to see voters vote on, you would bring it up if you saw no legal problem?
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MR. BAGOYO: If there's a legal problem?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: If there was no legal problem.
MR. BAGOYO: Oh, if there's no legal . . . what is the question, I'm sorry?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Here . . . here, I'll just bring it up to you right now, okay. The,
the voters go, we wanna see the Mayor go back to a two-year term limit. Or we wanna
see the Mayor only maybe have three, four-year terms. We want that put on the
Charter. Or we wanna see the Council not elected by districts because they move, like
Wayne Nishiki did. Or they say, we don't wanna see the Council go two years because
after the first year they're already running for re-election or running for another political
job. So maybe we oughta give the Council four-year terms. Or we don't wanna see
them run from any particular district. It should be the highest nine. The Charter spells
all of this out. And, and, and I'm just curious what your thoughts were in regards to this
because right now the Council has to run from a certain district, every two years,
ten-year limit.
MR. BAGOYO: Yeah, I'll . . . I, I think like any other issue and you face this all the time that,
you know, at both sides will have to be heard in terms of that issue and you have to sift
through the, the facts and what is best for Maui. And I think that's what we need to
keep in mind is what is best for Maui. And I'm sure that any issue that will come up,
there's gonna be two-side of that issue in terms of discussion. And I think what we
need to, to look at very carefully, what is really good for Maui. And I, I think that's the
quick key questions that ultimately will drive certain decisions. And I hope that I can
bring that to, to the Charter Commission. And basically, the notion of what is really
good for Maui.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: I'm not seeing any other questions. Mr. Bagoyo, I just have two questions for
you. Did you apply for this or were you approached to, to serve this position?
MR. BAGOYO: Both. I, I was interested in the Charter Commissions and I have expressed
that desire with the Administration being, you know, since it's not a five-year
commission, it's just a, a very short term. And, and more importantly, it's a, it's an
important document for this County. I have three young kids and I'm, you know, and,
and, and they're basically my future and I wanna make sure that I can participate in
making that future a brighter one for my kids. And that's, that's my drive 'cause I want
them to come home.
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CHAIR KANE: Second question is there was, well, I think Mr. Nishiki touched on it and my
question may be a little bit more broad. I don't know if it is or not. What's your
understanding of the role of Corporation Counsel, the way it's written now and if that's
something that you agree with or disagree with? Your comments?
MR. BAGOYO: You know, the Corporation Counsel plays a very important role. Corporation
Counsel only gives you a legal opinion and the key word is opinion. It's up to you to
make that decision. And I, based on my experience with, with the Corp. Counsels for
the last 14 years that I was in the County, they've been very professional, fair, and
thorough.
CHAIR KANE: Final question, what does the phrase "the reinvention of government" mean to
you?
MR. BAGOYO: I mean it's the term, the reinvention, reengineering, you know, I, I've heard
that when I was taking my master's degree and there's a lot of definitions and I'm not so
sure whether or not ... urn . . . it's something that I would like to embark. I think my
very simple definition of reinvention, is basically how can we make Maui operation more
efficient and more effective without sacrificing the quality of the service and the quality
of life of this County. So, we have to make some changes and what did, was, those
changes have to be discussed and whether or not they're, they're good for Maui. And I
think that's my simple definition is how can we make our operation more efficient and
make changes.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Thank you, Vince. Seeing no other questions. We appreciate
your time coming forward, Vince, appreciate it.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: I have one more question.
CHAIR KANE: Okay, Mr. Arakawa.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Yeah, Vince, in the next oh, five years or so, do you plan to
run for political office?
MR. BAGOYO: . . . (laughter) . . .
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: And I'm, I'm gonna ask this of all of everybody because I
think this planning, the Charter Commission has a lot of political implications.
MR. BAGOYO: You know it's, it to, to . . . very quick response, I've been asked many times
but I, my . . . urn . . . the reason I've left and went to Lanai because of my kids. And my
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kids right now is my priority. And I will never change it for the world. I have girls going
to college and my, my dedications and my effort is gonna be with my kids.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: So your answer is no?
MR. BAGOYO: In five years, I don't know. Frankly, I don't know. That's a very honest
answer.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Thank you, Vince. Appreciate it.
MR. BAGOYO: Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: I'm gonna ask Mr. Stephen Petro to come forward, please. Thank you. I think
Vince broke the ice so to speak. So when I ask you for an opening statement, you
might wanna touch on some of the questions. I think a lot of the members, for those of
you out there, kinda said that they're gonna ask the same question to everybody. So
you might wanna start, in interest of everybody's time and, and not to take away from
anybody's time up here, if you can start tailoring your, your opening statement to maybe
address some of those issues and that way we don't have to have a redundancy in the
questions and in detail. But again, I don't wanna take away anybody's opportunity to
express themselves up here. So I just wanted to make that comment. And Mr. Petro,
thank you for being here. We really appreciate it.
MR. PETRO: Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: And if you could please just introduce yourself . . . urn . . . and have an opening
statement for the members.
MR. PETRO: My name is Stephen Petro and I'm residing on the island of Moloka'i and has,
have been living there for the past 35 years. I am a Maui boy, born and raised on the
island of Maui, a graduate of Maui High School and a graduate of the University of
Hawaii. Both my bachelor's degree and my master's degree is from the University of
Hawaii. By profession, I've been a teacher on the island of Moloka'i and a school
Principal for the past 35 years. I have recently retired from the Department of
Education. And I am now doing a lot of community service for my community. I sit on
the Moloka'i General Hospital Board of Trustees and I'm also a member of
the . . . urn ... Moloka'i Enterprise Community Board, plus I'm very, very active in my
church community. I accepted the Mayor's offer to sit on the . . . Charter Commission
because I believe that we should restudy and re-look the Charter. It's a dynamic
document as Mr. Bagoyo said and it needs to be reviewed as stated in the Charter,
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every so many years. And I believe that I can contribute to this review. And I also
believe that we should hear when we're reviewing the Charter, every segment of the
community should be heard in the process including the Administration, including the
Council, including the people in general in all of the districts, and that would be my
position. I also believe that we should come with no preconception of what it should be,
but be fair and open and, and do it with all honesty. With that, I'm open for questions.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Members, Mr. Molina followed by Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Hi Mr. Petro. Thank you for taking on this challenge. I know
you have a very extensive background in education something that, you know, I can
appreciate. What one specific item in the Charter would you like to see amended or
changed or maybe something added to it? Can you elaborate? Any thoughts on that?
MR. PETRO: Quite frankly, I have not reviewed the present Charter. I did serve on the former
Charter Commission in 1975 during the Administration of Mayor Carvalho. I really can't
answer that, but I would like to definitely give some thought into some, perhaps more
community participation. I think the Planning Commission on the island of Moloka'i is
one example that we're bringing decision-making as close to the community as
possible. And I like that idea. Whether it's feasible economically to do that with all
branches and departments of the government, I'm not so sure. And that's something
that has to be discussed thoroughly in the debate as we review the Charter.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Mr. Hokama followed by Mr. Nishiki.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Mr. Petro, first of all, congratulations on your
retirement. Even we on Lanai have heard many good things of your involvement on, on
your home island. And I appreciate you volun.., volunteering to serve again to this
County. Maybe one thing that as a Charter Commissioner you might wanna consider
like how we at, at the State level do constitutional conventions. Any thoughts whether
the Charter Commissioner should be elected versus the current appointment process?
MR. PETRO: That's something that can be debated and see what the public, it could be
brought to the table and see what you, as the legislative representative of our
community think about it. And, and, and bring it out in the public hearings and see what
the people would think about it because the Charter is a very important document in
terms of the operation of government. It will involve costs . . . urn . . . and it'll involve, I
don't know if you're gonna eliminate a certain segment of the community whether they
can afford to run for the, for the commission. And I, I, so that's something that's going to
have to be debated and discussed thoroughly by the citizens of our County . . . I think.
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VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, thank you for that candid response, Mr. Petro. I just share with
what I was able to experience as, as a delegate in the 1978 convention that we were
chosen, 102 of us by, by an election. The, the people of other districts voted for us.
And again, my, my neighbor, Ms. Johnson, brought up a good point whether you as a
potential Commissioner believe the role is, as a facilitator one who helps direct some of
the discussion. And again, maybe not all of our general community follows government
as closely as we may hope they follow it. And therefore, maybe as a Commissioner, it
may be pressed upon all of you to put forth issues and concerns that . . . um . . . should
be at least thought about for discussion, yeah. At the convention, each delegate was
allowed to propose amendments to the constitution. And that helps set some of the
discussion for various committees or the convention as a whole. Do you think that, do
you see your role as a Commissioner as someone who will be helping to bring forth
specific issues to the Charter?
MR. PETRO: I really do. I, I think it's incumbent upon all of the Commissioners to, to bring this
understanding to the community as clearly and as simple in everyday language as
pos.., you know, as possible so they can understand rather than the legalese that some
of us have a hard time interpreting. And every opportunity should be given, the
members of our community to, to understand and digest really what the Charter is
saying and what it really will mean because it will impact us as citizens of our
community. It'll impact your decision-making process here as Council members. And
it'll impact our administration. So all of the community has to ... urn . . . to, to
participate in this process. And we have to be intellectually; I think each of the
Commissioners has to be intellectually honest with the constituency that we're
representing.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much for that response. And thank you, again for
serving. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Member Nishiki followed by Member Arakawa.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Mr. Petro, you, did you serve on the Special Charter
Commission . . . in 1990?
MR. PETRO: No.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Eighty-two?
MR. PETRO: No. I served in the Charter Commission in 1975.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Oh, okay.
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CHAIR KANE: Mr. Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: No, that's, that's the reason why you said you've, you've not
had time to review the current Charter then?
MR. PETRO: Yeah, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I'm done. Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Mr. Arakawa followed by ..
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: The ... urn . . . again, you heard the commitment 16 months,
many, many meetings coming from Molokai Is that something that you can really
commit to?
MR. PETRO: I believe I can. I, as an Administrator of a public school, we had to travel to Maui
every month and sometimes more and as . . . urn . . . and go to Honolulu and I, I had to.
I know that is a paid position, but as a Commissioner and if I'm confirmed, I have a
responsibility. And I, I intend to come, fulfill that responsibility.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: And I ask that and I'll be asking that pretty consistently
because this commission is one of the most important pieces of document that we have
to review. And your job as a Commissioner is gonna be to really look at the, the guiding
document of our entire, our society here on Maui. And it's very important that we put in
and have people that are willing to put in that time commitment. You know, we have a
lot of other commissions that cannot even meet because they cannot meet quorums.
So I ask that out of practical application.
MR. PETRO: And I appreciate that, Councilman Arakawa. And it would be my expectation as
a Commissioner that all the Commission.., Commissioners attend the meeting regularly.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Right, because, you know, I, I attended the CAC . . .
MR. PETRO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: . . . when that process was going on and it is a very intense
process. This is even more intense and the repercussions from what you're doing
pretty much is language involved and guidelines and that we have to follow, so as long
as I have your commitment that you're going to be doing that. I've heard nothing but
good things about you and it's, I'm very glad that you are applying for this position, but
at the same time, I'm gonna be, you know, looking, I'm looking for somebody that's
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really there that's gonna be able to guide everyone. I think you're gonna be a really
good, an inspirational person on this commission. So you have my full commitment as
long as you can commit their time. It's very, it's difficult .. .
MR. PETRO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: . . . but it's necessary. Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you, Member Arakawa. Any other questions? Seeing none. Mr. Petro,
thank you very much for your time here this afternoon. We appreciate it. Thank you.
MR. PETRO: Thank you.

COW-2(2) NOMINATIONS TO BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS (Various)
CHAIR KANE: Members, at this time, I'm gonna ask that we go back to our agenda order.
And I'd like to proceed with, again COW Item No. 2(2) the Nominations to Boards and
Commissions. There has been requests by various members for particular people to
come forward. I will go down a list of those requests. And once we reach the end of
those requested folks to come forward, I will then going, go through each commission to
see if there are any objections with the approval of those nominations. And then we will
vote overall on the non-contested individuals and then we will deal with the contested, if
any, on a person-by-person basis. So if there are no objections to that, I'd like to
proceed in that fashion?
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. At, at this time, I'd like to call for . . . uh . . . Mr. David Hunkins if
he's here today. Thank you, Mr. Hunkins, if you can come forward, please. And there
has been a request by Member Hokama and Member Johnson with regards to some
questions. Again, Mr. Hunkins, if you can just identify yourself and give us an opening
statement if possible and then we'll have some questions directed to you. Thank you.
MR. HUNKINS: My name is Dave. Excuse me. My name is David Hunkins. I came to Hawaii
45 years ago before it became a State. So I really feel very much a part of the Hawaii
community. I, I lived on Oahu for about five years and met my wife. I was stationed
there in the army and she was recruited as a nurse at Queens Hospital. We decided to
go back to the mainland and raise some children and then plan to return. We did that.
We came back to Maui 25 years ago and we've been here since then. I, I live in
Pukalani. I work in Kihei. My family, we started a business in Kihei, Kihei Rent-A-Car.
My wife and I and one daughter began the company from scratch. I've now reached the
point where three of my daughters run the business and I'm semi-retiring and have an
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interest in becoming involved in the community. That's very generally my background
and I in.., invite any questions you have.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Members, and again this is Mr. Hunkins, is a nominee for the Civil
Service Commission. And with that being said, Ms. Johnson, I'd like to give you the
floor followed by Member Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Certainly, I thank you very much for coming. Uh, one of the
reasons I requested, some of the people I'm just not familiar with. So one of the
questions that had been asked earlier, did you apply through, you know, let's say the
ordinary procedure where people send in your name for board or commission. Is that
how you .. .
MR. HUNKINS: Well, I, I submitted my name to the Mayor's office. I saw a notice in the paper
that they were looking for volunteers for the various commissions. And it was that, it,
that entry that I'd just, I just send in my application and very happily I'm here to be
interviewed.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: That's great. And I really, I appreciate that. I think that's a
really good way for people to come forward, such as yourself. Where do you see the
role that you would play as, as serving on this commission? Where, where would you
really see yourself for any kind of influence that you could make in a positive way for the
County?
MR. HUNKINS: Well, I've thought a little about that. And I think, basically my background is
very strong in business. I was a general business graduate. I did attend the University
of Hawaii for two years and graduated from Miami, Ohio. I, I worked on the mainland
and up through the ranks and became president of a company that had 2500
employees. I'm, I'm aware that the County has about 2000 employees that are civil
service and so I'm somewhat experienced in dealing with a large number of employees.
And I realize how vital it is that there be a good strong relationship between
management and employees and between, in this case and the case of the County,
between the employees and the general public. I also left a trucking business and went
into a truck tire business and started that company. And again, was involved in hiring a
lot of employees. So I've had a lot of strong experience dealing with, with employees.
And I, and I realize that that would be the basic responsibility of the Civil Service
Commission is dealing with arbitrations and that that type of thing. I, I think my
background is strong in that area.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Great. Well, and in, in the businesses that you had, I take it,
if they were small enough you never dealt with union, union issues?
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MR. HUNKINS: Well, the, the trucking company that had 2500 employees was, was
represented by, I think five unions.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay.
MR. HUNKINS: Different unions and while I didn't handle the, the negotiations, we had a
union, union negotiators. But I, I was in the background all the time and I'm aware of
the give and take that has to take place.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Well, that, that really, that gives me a good idea of
what your background is. And I really appreciate you coming. Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Member Hokama.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Chairman. Thank you for volunteering, Mr. Hunkins.
And, and M.., Ms. Johnson was basically, you know . . . urn . . . I was following her
same train of thought of trying to understand your background. You know, as a
Commissioner, you will be dealing with a lot of sensitive personnel issues. And I'm glad
that you shared with us because it's not easily on what we have in a written form to
have an understanding of, of your intensive background that you shared with us earlier.
Do you have any thoughts you can share with us? Well, first of all, do you have a pretty
good understanding of Hawaii Labor Laws as, as it regards to collective bargaining and
the public sector . . . because you will be making decisions on those very cases that will
come before the commission?
MR. HUNKINS: I, I'd be truthful in saying I'm not strong in knowing the specifics of the Hawaii
Labor Law. But I, I do have a, I'm a fast learner and I would, I recognize that I'll be
spending a lot of time in learning the details of that type of thing.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Uh-huh. Do you have ... well, let me ask you, I'm not gonna
assume anything. You've dealt with personnel issues bef.., problems before in a way
that as either the manager/owner, you've had to make personnel decisions whether it
be for a single individual for all employees?
MR. HUNKINS: Yes, I've had a lot of experience dealing with the personnel of, of the--I had
really three careers in my life of trucking, truck tires, and now a car rental. And I've
been in a supervisory position in all three companies and I, I have dealt with directly
with employees. I've . . .
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Hunkins, have you ever been on the other side of the so-called
table where you were a member of a representative un.., unit or bargaining unit?
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MR. HUNKINS: No.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: You know, one of the things that I'm concerned about that we as
Council's go through, is a discussion about our, our Department of Personnel Services.
Have they made you aware that you will be participating in a, and how detailed I'm not
sure, but you will be participating in putting your input in the department's budget
requests?
MR. HUNKINS: Yes, I'm, I'm aware of that that's one of the responsibilities of the commission.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. And you have . . . um . . . some, some background in, in that
type of area?
For example, in the establishing
MR. HUNKINS: Oh, yes, very, very much so.
Kihei Rent-A-Car, I spent a lot of time with pro forma, pro forma profit and loss
statements .. .
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Uh-huh.
MR. HUNKINS: . . . which, of course, requires budgeting and I've, I feel I'm very strong in, in
accounting. I was an accounting major in, in school.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: One thing that I'm curious of because you will have the authority to
review, I guess you could hir.., hire and fire the Personnel Director. Do you see yourself
as a Commissioner of one of five members . . . urn . . . helping the Director to do his job
or do you see the Director telling the Commissioners their job?
MR. HUNKINS: Well, I don't think it would be all either way. It would be a, it would be a
cooperative effort I, there, there has to be a good relationship there.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Uh-huh. How active do you see the commission being involved with
the department's program?
MR. HUNKINS: I think it's important, the commission would be actively involved in advising on
personnel, administration and problems and duties.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Uh-huh. Do you see, see yourself supporting, exhausting the
collective bargaining agreement that the County has before considering going to a
judicial arena for settlement over a labor case?
MR. HUNKINS: Oh, yes. I think that maybe most . . . uh ... the, they exhaust any arbitration
on the local level before it gets into a court.
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VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Uh-huh. One, one last question Mr. Hunkers.., Hunkins, excuse me,
because this is a concern of mine, I hope it will be a concern of yours too. And that's in
the area of workmen's compensation. Do you see yourself as a Commissioner
supporting efforts to possibly advocate updating . . . personnel descriptions so that it fits
what the current employee's doing currently and whereby it may assist us in minimizing
or re.., reducing the amount of workmen comp. claims against the County because the,
the des.., the description doesn't really fit what they're currently doing? The regular job
description was done in 1955, 1960 . . . or do you-MR. HUNKINS: About . . . uh . . .
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: --excuse me.
MR. HUNKINS: . . . about two months ago, I voluntarily, believe it or not, called OSHA and
asked, invited them to come in . . .(end of tape, start 2A). . . do a inspection to advise us
how we can make sure that we would prevent employee injury, employee accidents.
I've, I'm very strong on, on preventive, preventive measures for preventing injury on the
job. I'm very proud that our company has never had a workmen's compensation claim.
And I do believe strongly in efforts to reach that, that goal.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Uh-huh. Do you have any comments you care to share with us this
afternoon regarding reform, civil service reform if you have any? If you have none at
this time, you know, that, that's fine.
MR. HUNKINS: I, I have not had a chance to think about it, I would be pulling things out of the
air.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Hunkins. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Member Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yes, thank you. How many employees have you supervised
over, in your experiences and businesses?
MR. HUNKINS: Maybe three or four thousand.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: That you supervised, personally? And were you involved in
any human resource development programs for those kinds of, for those employees?
MR. HUNKINS: Well, fortunately, I guess for me I've always been, I've always had a
personnel department to a, like a personnel director as the County has that, that would
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do the direct supervision and establish the rules and regulations. So I would work with
the, the personnel directors.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh. At any one time, what was the number of
employees that you supervised? You said your 3000 was over your career, right?
MR. HUNKINS: Yeah, that was over my lifetime.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Right.
MR. HUNKINS: That's what I, I, I understand you to ask.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Right, yes, uh-huh. Yeah, so this is a follow-up.
MR. HUNKINS: I suppose at any one time maybe 300.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh. Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you, Member Tavares. Any other questions? Seeing none.
Mr. Hunkins, thank you very much. Thank you for your time.
MR. HUNKINS: Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: There has been one request for a testifier. Members, this is the only request at
this point in time. And before I call Mr. Ryan to come forward ... urn . . . again I
appreciate, we, we've talked to four people and an hour and a half has gone by. And
there's a total of 29 of you. And so what I'm gonna ask again, members, although we
don't have specifically stated in the Rules of the Council a limit of time that you have to
address your questions. I would ask you again to be succinct in your questions. And as
far as those people out there who are responding, if you can be succinct in your
answers and that way we can move things forward. And again and not to disrespect
anybody in your opportunity to express your views up here. With that, Mr. Ryan if you
can come forward as a testifier if there are not objections, members?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: No objections.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: No objections.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: None.
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CHAIR KANE: Thank you very much. And Mr. Ryan will be testifying on this particular item.
And Mr. Ryan if you an introduce yourself or excuse me, identify yourself and if you are
representing an organization if you can state so. Thank you.

. . . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY...
MR. RYAN: No . . . thank you. I don't know how this works. I don't know if this is appropriate.
I'm sorry to take up your time. I just think it's important to support Susan Moikeha for
the Planning Commission.
CHAIR KANE: Your, your name, sir. Thank you.
MR. RYAN: My name is Patrick Ryan and I'm a representing individual living in South Maui.
To me, the ideal Maui County Planning Commission should be a balanced group of
individuals with knowledge in complementary areas. Susan's studied situations,
problems and has a capacity of turning them into positives. The commission group
should also include the capacity of viewing proposals through a developer prism, a real
estate prism, an environmental prism, political prism, transportation prism, and a citizen
prism, etc., all with the best future of muse as a common goal. As a native Hawaiian
who's been and is interested in her home, the island of Maui, Susan has a capacity,
capability and is able to see the overall picture of the present system. Let me abbre..,
abbreviate this because of matter of time. With a bachelor's degree in Accounting,
Susan has her own company and still involves herself in public services and other
projects. Susan serves as Vice President Treasury of our FishPond Association. She
and her family are very involved in their church, schools, PTA, and other community
organization all aimed at improving life on the island of Maui. I've worked with her in
National Marine Sanctuary and watched her organize 180 teams, which is no mean feat
in of itself. While Susan may have no previous experience or "pay her dues," in a
political realm, it is refreshing to know there would be a person on the commission that
has the ability to and will analyze each project on its merits. A person who could not be
"put in the pocket of any special entity." Susan's honesty, integrity, and ethics are
unblemished and these traits the County needs if the future is to be assured and
development is to proceed wisely in Maui. Susan has attended meetings regarding the
growth of South Maui, is well versed on the problems, solutions, and most important,
the needs. I strongly support the County Council Members vote favorably for Susan
Moikeha. Thank you for the opportunity.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Members, any questions for the testifier? Seeing none. Thank
you very much, Mr. Ryan. And we have one more testifier. And I would ask if anybody
else is interested in testifying this afternoon, if you can please forward now otherwise I
will be closing the opportunity to testify unless there are any objections by the members.
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If not, Mr. Nikhilananda, if you can please come forward. Please identify yourself for the
record. If you represent an organization, please mention that affiliation.
Note: Pause.

And again for the consideration of time, those of you who are wishing to testify, if can
please stay on this side of the room and that way we can keep things moving right
along. And I will deeply appreciate it. Thank you.
MR. NIKHILANANDA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I didn't hear when their public testimony was
occurring. So thank you for this, this opportunity. I, I wanna just talk generally
about . . .
CHAIR KANE: Can you identify yourself, please?
MR. NIKHILANANDA: Oh, I'm sorry. Nikhilananda from Huelo testifying for myself and as a
property owner and resident of Maui County.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you.
MR. NIKHILANANDA: I wanna talk generally about commissions, specifically three of them. I
was very happy to hear the testimony just then on the Planning Commission because
the Planning Commission is, as everybody realizes, probably the most high profile
commission that we have. And I recalled . . . um . . . a couple of weeks ago when Sam
Kalalau was here--and I don't believe it was--I can't remember if Charmaine, if that was
you or Jo Anne who mentioned. That because of this important commission, it's very
important that people who are nominated to this commission have served on other
commissions, other boards, and have shown a background. So I hope that the two
individuals that have been nominated that that is one of the considerations 'cause I think
it's very important. I was very happy to hear the testimony about this individual,
someone I'm not familiar with. However, we are all aware of, unfortunately, it's the
seemingly rubber stampness of the Planning Commission. And it's very important to
have people on that board that are willing to ask questions and not just say, since it's
good for development, it's good for the large landowners, it's good for Maui County.
That's not true. And a little questioning without the individual in particular, but the
backgrounds of people who are associated with large businesses who benefit
specifically from development. So I hope that the questions of the two individuals for
Planning Commission, that's asked.
The other is the Charter Commission, I saw nowhere in the Maui News a listing of the
11 individuals who were nominated to this commission. I saw a little blurb in the Maui
Weekly, which allowed me to see who's been appointed. And I think it's very important
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that on that board because the Charter, as Mr. Arakawa stated, is really important, it's
like a blueprint or the constitution to this County. And do we wanna keep on electing
our Council members, like yourself, the way we've been doing it? Do we wanna look at
another form of districting or redistricting? How do we wanna continually develop our
oceanfronts and our, and our beachfronts and things that we keep on saying, well, we
cannot stop these things or it has to go through because that's the design of our
Charter? So again, I hope the members on the Charter Commission, I looked at the list,
four, five, or six of the members, at least the majority, are associated with the tourists,
travel, hotel industry. It benefits them to have hotels directly on the beach and on the
oceanfront. And I saw the little blurb in the Maui News the other day talking about, if
this gentleman is correct, if the oceans rise three feet that there's gonna be some
properties, hotels, etc. that might find themselves under water. Those of us who feel
that there's already been too much development in Maui County, look at that as a
positive thing, but realistically nobody wants to see that. So I hope we look at the
people on the Charter Commission, look at their backgrounds, see if they have
backgrounds in government and I don't mean working for government, but academic
background in government. If they're going to do the work and the research to see how
other communities run their businesses that can help Maui County in the future. And
again, I'm a little bit concerned that I don't see people from the environmental
community, for the managed growth community, from the Hawaiian community, from
the long-term of people who have moved to Maui County that are here. I, I did not see
that in the list of people that were listed as people who've been appointed to Charter
Commission. So I question the nominations coming down from the Administration.
My last comment is a little bit challenging for me and it hit me really strongly on my way
over here as I drove around Maliko Point. And one of the nominations is for
the . . . urn . . . Board of Water Supply. And the information that hits me is it's
somebody who I served on a commission with, somebody who I found much of the time
to be very unbiased as the chair of that commission. But when I went around Maliko
Point, those of you who do not live on, in East Maui and many of you don't even get out
there, which is why I'm very strongly, would like to see the Charter change to a, to a
district system. And around Maliko Point there's a cemetery there that was totally
covered in trees, which is now gone because it's been bulldozed because this individual
was the realtor of record who sold this piece of land to somebody. And I don't have all
the information, the research is still going on, but there's Hawaiian burial sites and a
cemetery there. And so, I question the ethics of an individual on the Board of Water
Supply who's business is real estate to question at times whether we have sufficient
water to stop, control or manage our growth. So I hope these questions, again, will be
things that will be asked of the people that come before this board, not just--and I don't
mean that you necessarily do that, but it's always harder to deny a person who's
appointed to a commission when they're appointed by the Mayor. But to ask these
questions because as we see the Planning Commission, we have hundreds of people

-48-

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE
Council of the County of Maui

February 13, 2001

will testify about a project and yet it gets approved. And the Board of Water Supply, the
Planning Commission and the Charter Commission as has been pointed out are three
of the most important commissions that this County has and you cannot shirk your
responsibility. You need to look closely at the people that have been appointed. And
maybe these aren't the best people that can be appointed to these commissions.
However, balance is really important as this County with 110, 120 thousand people is
getting more and more diverse and we cannot continually . . . act the way we've been
doing and continue business as usual in Maui County. So again, I just ask you to ask
some of these people who have been appointed as to--and I really like Mr. Hokama
your question, can someone be unbiased? And if someone's background, if their
pocket is filled by the continual development that occurs in this County, how can they
remove themselves? And this is true with the Planning Commission, the Charter
Commission, and the Board of Water Supply. Thank you for the time to be able to
address this body.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you.
MR. NIKHILANANDA: Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Any questions? See none. Nikhilananda, thank you very much.
MR. NIKHILANANDA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Thank you, committee.
CHAIR KANE: Next to testify is Zandra Amaral. Ms. Amaral will be followed by our last
testifier for the afternoon, Que Martyn.
MS. AMARAL: Aloha (spoke in Hawaiian). Good morning. I mean, good . . . hello my friends.
I'm here to support Susan Moikeha. I have had the privilege within our church, serving
under her. She's serving as our Relief Society President. Her responsibility, basically
was for the spiritual welfare of well over 300 women, their children, their husbands, and
their entire family. Mrs. Moikeha served numerous of hours. She kept us on our toes.
She's a well organizer. And then when a problem occurred in our, our community that
affected her household, her neighbors with development, Mrs. Moikeha, I remember her
calling me one day asking me my advice, of which I felt quite privileged. Upon listening
to Mrs. Moikeha, I had realized that she had already done her homework, she didn't
need advice. She also, I remember telling me how inadequate she felt, how unkn.., how
unknowing she felt. But I also recall her reminding me how inadequate she felt when
she was called as our Relief Society President. But through diligent study, speaking
with those in charge, working with us under her, she was able to fulfill her calling, not
only in the church but within our community.
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Mrs. Moikeha serves in the planning, will serve in the Planning Commission as an
unbiased individual. She serves as an example to all homemakers, all individuals out
there who say, I do not know, I'd like to get involved but I don't know how.
Mrs. Moikeha didn't know how, yet through her working with developer, working with the
neighbors, working with you, the Council, working with the Planning Commissioners, a
housemother, a housewife, was able to work and bring substantial change to her
neighborhood and the development of Kihei. Mrs. Moikeha is not against development,
but I can testify to you that she is very much for the people being a viable, integral, and
the initial part of planning process. She is an individual who knows that unless the
community is involved on the onset of any given pro.., project, the project is doomed to
fail and the impacts are substantial not only to the community citizens who's trying to
fight or enhance a project, but also to the people who serve to gain financially in U.S.
Legislatures. She knows the importance of people power. I stand before you to ask, let
her expertise, her knowledge of Kihei and our problems, but most of all her heart for the
common people, work for you and work for us. I thank you all, and I ask humbly each
and every one of you, please support Mrs. Susan Moikeha in our Planning Commission.
And I promise you all on my reputation, she will not let any of you down nor will she let
anyone in the community down. She may not agree with what you want, she may not
agree what I as a citizen want, oftentimes she didn't, and she fought me on it, but in a
cooperative win-win situation in a matter that was conducive to me, the community, and
the families that she serves. I humbly ask all of you, support Susan Moi.., Moikeha.
She's an asset. Mahalo.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you, Zandra. Members, any questions? Seeing none. Thank you. And
our final testifier for this afternoon is Mr. Que Martyn. And again, as I stated earlier, I'll
be closing public testimony so we can proceed with the ag.., our agenda. Mr. Martyn.
MR. MARTYN: Good afternoon. Thank you, Mr. Chair. And thank you, Council members.
Many, many of you . . .
CHAIR KANE: Identify yourself for the record.
MR. MARTYN: . . . Oh, I'm sorry. I'm, I'm Que Martyn and . . . urn . . . I live in Kihei. Many of
you Council members have, have had the privilege of, of meeting Susan Moikeha
already. I think you'll, you'll find and you'll, you'll conclude that she's very easy to work
with. She comes to you with fact, and a lot of times people will have arguments about a
particular project, but many times what, what Susan was finding was that a lot of these
concerns were after the fact. It was after it hit the Planning Commission and after the
County Council perhaps voted on something. So instead of being one of those people
who picks up the paper and says, oh, I can't believe it, those guys did this and how
could they do that? How could they do this? How could they do that? I'm sure you
folks, that's probably 95 percent of all the complaints that both the County Council
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receives, the Mayor receives, the Planning Commission receives, okay. Susan's
greatest asset is that she walked into this, into this cold, and these, rather than reading
the paper and saying, you know, what happen? What she did was she had a golden
opportunity to actually follow a project that was dear to her. I mean it was in her own
subdivision. She actually based all of her comments on the tools that you use for
planning, the General Plan, the Community Plan . . . urn . . . possibly defunct institutions
like the CAC, the Planning Department, the Planning Commission, Land Use. If you
were to ask Susan several years ago what, who is the head of the Public Works
Department, she'd look at you and scratch her head. Today she can probably tell you
who is the head and who the staff members are that work underneath her. And I, I've, I
can assure you that will not find any staff members who will . . . urn . . . who will have
anything negative to say about Susan.
Susan is a, is an, an open-minded and fresh individual and something that the Planning
Commission could certainly use. One of the greatest things I hear from a lot of people
is that the Planning Commission a lot of times will sit there and almost appear to be
nonexistent. We've actually caught sometimes Planning Commissioners closing their
eyes, perhaps it was in concentration, but we thought it was, we thought it was
. . • (chuckled) . . . out of boredom. One thing that you'll find with Susan is, I can assure
you, she will not, she will not fall in that category. She is not dedicated to one position.
In other words, she is not anti this or pro this. I think you will find that again, she will,
she will base her comments and her statements on all the tools that you use for
planning. It was already mentioned, but I'll mention it again, she did recently attend a
all-day workshop in Kihei regarding planning. We've, we've heard
from . . . uh . . . Council members and both the Planning Commission in the past that
they genuinely love to see young people stepping up and testifying. I think, I think it, it,
it grabs, your, your heart when you see, when you see young people coming to testify.
It just rejuvenates you. Susan, she doesn't look like it, but she's a grandmother already
. . . (chuckled) . . . had to mention that, but she is, she is a young, fresh mind. And
again, I think something that's an asset to the County of Maui.
CHAIR KANE: Mr. Martyn, I'm sorry, I'm gonna ask you to start rapping it up.
MR. MARTYN: Okay. I'll go ahead and finish.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you.
MR. MARTYN: Thank you. In, in summary, I was listening to some of the testimony of, of
other people who were up for nomination, for exam.., for example, Mr. Bagoyo. He
mentioned, needs to listen to the public. Mr. Pet.., Petro mentioned, see what the public
thinks about it, and he also mentioned community must participate. Okay, if there's any
contention or any opposition that happens to stumble your way against Susan Moikeha,
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you have to ask yourself, what is her drive? And her drive is that public participation is
critical for any decision-making at the get go, not on the tail end. Thank you very much.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you, Mr. Martyn. Members, any questions? Seeing none. Thank you,
Que.

. . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY .. .
CHAIR KANE: Members, at this time, the time is 3:30 p.m.. I'm gonna call for a ten-minute
recess. And we will reconvene this meeting at 3:40 p.m.

RECESS:

3:29 p.m.

RECONVENE: 3:42 p.m.
CHAIR KANE: Okay, Council's Committee of the Whole will reconvene. Members, we are
finished with public testimony. And at this time, I'd like to call forward Mr. Milton Pa.
And he is a nominee to the Maui County Cultural Resource Commission. This is
for . . . oh, I'm sorry, he's not here? I'm sorry, moving-COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR KANE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: If, if I may. Mr. Pa did contact the . .
CHAIR KANE: Yeah, it's, it's my, my mistake, Mr. Chairman.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Oh, okay.
CHAIR KANE: I, I apologize for that oversight.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Let's move on. I do see Mr. Eduardo Bello in the . . . uh . . . in the gallery . . . if
you can come forward. Members, Mr. Bello is a nominee for the Board of Ethics. Thank
you very much, Ed. And if you can identify yourself and give us an opening statement
and we'll go from there. Thank you.
MR. BELLO: Thank you very much. My name is Ed Bello. I've been a resident of Kihei for
about 25 years. My wife and I have lived there since we first moved to Maui. We have
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a, let's see, we have a 20 year old son that's in the mainland that . . . uh . . . going to
school that we'd like to see him come back. We've had a real estate business in Kihei
since 1980. Urn . . . and I think, I think we've been involved in . . . uh . . . several
community organizations over the years while our son was going to school. We were
pretty in the school, school boards. I was President of the St. Anthony Grade School
Parents and Teacher Association. I was involved with that. And again, through his
growing up years, I was involved in things like Kihei Little League and soccer programs,
et cetera. As far as the County commissions, et cetera, I was in the Mayor's Beach
Access Committee . . . urn . . . several years ago for a couple of years. I also worked
with the Kihei Parks Committee also a few years ago. I've been involved
with . . . urn . . . the Maui and the State of Hawaii Association of Realtors and volunteer
work also. Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Member Johnson, you made the request to have Mr. Bello
present.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes.
CHAIR KANE: You have the floor.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, thanks so much Mr. Bello for coming forward. And I, I
really apologize, but mostly I asked for people who I had no knowledge of
. . . (chuckled) . . . their background or--I'd like to look people in the eye and see, well,
who is it that's gonna be sitting on a board or commission. And I really thank you for
coming forward. One of the questions that was asked a little earlier by one of the
testifiers is that when we have people serving on boards or commissions, are they able
to serve in a capacity where they can be impartial or where they don't bring any bias
forward. And do you feel in your capacity serving on the Board of Ethics that, that, that
is something that you would be able to do?
MR. BELLO: I think so. I've, I've, I, I just don't see that I'll, that I'll have a problem with that. I
think I've had a lot of experience in situations where I've had to deal with that sort of
thing. So, I'm, I'm, it's not something that's, that's foreign to me to try and look at things
objectively. So, I, I really don't have a problem with that.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. And would you in general say that ethics, honesty,
and integrity are all very highly valued by you?
MR. BELLO: Absolutely, I think that's probably the most important things to me in my business
and my practice, and just life in general.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. And you've never had any problem with anyone
coming forward or being critical of you or trying to sue you because of something that
you did in your own business that would have, let's say been something that was the
result of using bad judgment or ethical question?
MR. BELLO: No. I mean we've, in my business we get a lot of people with complaints, but I
can't think of anything that we've ever had with that . . . urn ... type of thing. I, while on
the Board of Realtors, I served in the, in the arbitration and . . . urn . . . I can't remember
the exact name of the committee right now, but, but basically, one of the things I've, I've
done, for example, is serve in, in panels to, to deal with the ethics issues within the
board. I've, I, my wife is actually Chair of that committee for years and I served in it for
a couple of years. So I've had some experiences from that area also.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Oh, that's great to know. And, and thank you very much.
That's all the questioning I have. Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you, Member Johnson. Member Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Hi, Ed.
MR. BELLO: Hi.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Nice to see you. I'm gonna ask you a loaded question.
MR. BELLO: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I'll tell you it's loaded now because this is under discussion in
our own group.
MR. BELLO: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Many of the Council members are asked to be on boards of
directors for nonprofit organizations that also appear before the Council for County
grants . . .
MR. BELLO: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . . and sometimes line item grants. Do you have a feel
without any other knowledge, a feel for the ethicality of the Council member sitting on
the nonprofit board that receives money from the County?
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MR. BELLO: I think it's certainly something to look at hard. I think anytime . . . anytime you're
in a position that you're asking a group for money and . . . or in anyway and you're
involved, you have to look at it. You have to look and see what the position is on the
board and what board it is. But I mean it's certainly something that I think needs to be
looked at hard. You can't just gloss over it. I don't know that I can make a, you know,
categorical statement that you should never, should never happen. But I think you
should look at it very carefully and, and, and, and question it and look at it, not be shy
about questioning it.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: It will be something you'll be looking at if you're on, if you're
approved-MR. BELLO: I understand that.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --because that will be going again I think to the com.., Ethics
Commission.
MR. BELLO: It's, it's a real valid question. I mean it's, you've . . .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Thank you.
MR. BELLO: Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Any other questions? Seeing none. Mr. Bello, thank you very much.
MR. BELLO: Thank you very much.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Relatively quick.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Painless.
CHAIR KANE: Members, the next person that I'd like to ask to come forward is for the Maui
County Grants Review Committee, Mr. James Tyler Lee if you are available.
MR. MISKAE: Mr. Lee is on the mainland due to an illness in his family.
CHAIR KANE: I'm sorry and I . . . should have known that. I'm gonna just move on.
Mr. Betsill, Dwayne Betsill. And Mr. Betsill is also applying for the Maui County Grants
Review Committee. Member Johnson, you have the floor. Oh, excuse me, Mr. Betsill,
go ahead and open up, please.
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MR. BETSILL: You want an opening. Dwayne Betsill, presently living in Wailuku. Lived in
Kihei for a long time, but now we've moved over to Central Maui. So . . . urn . . . I
served on this committee in 97-98 . . . urn . . . when Linda Lingle asked me to be
involved in that area. A little about my history, I guess would be best, would tell ya I
have a master's in Clinical Psychology. So I did therapy for 131/2 years. So I did a lot of
this, a lot of, I was on the other side of the fence, I guess, asking for grants and involved
in a lot of different things. I also worked in a mental, adult mentally handicapped
workshop. So the good thing, the thing I think that, the reason that I would do good in
this committee is because I've been on both sides of the fence. I'm a businessman now
having physical responsibilities and that's basically what I'm trying to, what we try to
accomplish there. Oftentimes, what you find out is the presenters of the grants, as
Charmaine was talking about, is many times they are very good presenters and
oftentimes, they get most money because they're good presenters. Sometimes there's
people who aren't as, a poor, poor presenters and they seem to, teams sometimes don't
get as much money because they don't present themselves as well. I like to be, seeing
myself as being unbiased and recognizing that just because they're a good presenter
doesn't mean they get a lot of money. And also another thing is, what I like is just the
fact that we're able to talk and discuss and help the different organizations of the
County that and, and begin to have that dialogue with them. So that's about it, I guess.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Thank you very much. Ms. Johnson, you have the floor.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Great. Thank you, once again, for volunteering for this
position. I've been on the other side just like you have . . .
MR. BETSILL: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: . . . where we're coming forward for grants many times
through social service agencies. I know the question's been asked before because I've,
I've had it asked of myself. Do you have any feeling one way or the other as to social
service agencies or any nonprofits continuing to come back year after year for monies
from the County and yet not showing much evidence that they have been able to,
basically, stand on their own or begin to make efforts to stand on their own? I'd like to
hear what your thoughts are on that?
MR. BETSILL: Well, I think basically because of the, of the, because of the, you know, the
County being involved in these different organizations, what happens is we give them
guidelines to go back and, and, and to address issues that we're concerned about and
then we get feedback from the human resource people to tell us whether or not they
have carried out what they have asked. And because of their input to us, we're able to
make good conclusions because the merit of, of the input from the inside. Otherwise,
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we'd just be there kind of cold turkey trying to figure out, well, what deserves merit and
what does not deserve merit. But because the input we have from these, the personnel
on, in the County, then that enables us to make good conclusions. So when they make
presentations and then if they haven't carried out what we've asked them to do, then we
certainly take that into consideration and they don't get as much monies as, as they
would like. Does that answer that question?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, it does. And I, I think that . . . at least from your
perspective, you've done this before so you have some familiarity with it. Do you-MR. BETSILL: Right. I think also that what's involved is oftentimes even the people who bring
back information from these different, sometimes they're in, I anticipate a bias even in
them saying they didn't like these people 'cause they didn't do this and this. But we still
have to be discerning and recognizing is that just a bias of their report back to us. So,
boy there's a lot of different situations we had to take into consideration before we make
the decision.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I know that on occasion, and it hasn't happened to me
personally, but I know that other people that have gone before the Grants Review
Committee felt very intimidated by the entire process.
MR. BETSILL: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: They felt that had a very limited period of time. And you as a
Grants Review person, how would you approach that type of individual or what could
you do to actually make it a little bit more comfortable or a little bit less uncomfortable
for the individuals who do feel that way coming before you?
MR. BETSILL: I think, number one is we normally do this in like in a two-day period of time.
The only way that you could really give more time to people to do their presentation
were to extend the time that we're with them--because right now and I like I say, I have
not done it in two years. But we, I think they had about 15 minutes is about all they had
to present quite a bit of material. The only other thing we could do is possibly do some
preliminary meetings with these people to discuss--you know, I would think that would
be to me . . . a good recommendation would be to discuss with them the areas that
have been maybe from the year before. Would you do this, this, this, and this and have
opportunity to talk about that so we don't come back in thinking, well they did or did not.
But, I guess preliminary meetings would be the only other thing that I would recommend
because . . . urn . . . we do get a lot of information in 15 or 20 minutes; you need to
know that. We have the booklet and it's very thick. It takes at least a week to two
weeks to read through all of the material if you do it effectively. So we're, we're very
knowledgeable when we come to the meeting. That is very helpful in making the
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decisions. And then we just lis.., like, it's once again, if someone's a good presenter it's,
it's easy. So, I guess, the only other thing would be is have preliminary meetings with
these people to discuss maybe concerns from the Department of Human Resources.
That would be the only other thing I would think.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Right. And, and the last question is in the process of doing
grants review they've, in the past used the point system .. .
MR. BETSILL: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: . . . where you're assigned various points. Some on the
narrative, some on the actual dialogue that you have before your Grants Review
Committee. Do you feel that is a workable way or the proper way to be handling
agencies when they come before you as to who gets what?
MR. BETSILL: The point system, once again, that's, that's difficult. I don't know what a, a
better solution would be. The point system works for me because I, I, just from
experience number one. But the point system works for me because I, I have, you
know, this is a 10, this is a 20, this is a 50 in my mind. What the difficult thing is, is in my
mind, a 10 might be a 20 for one of the other member meetings, it might be a 30 for
someone else. But ultimately, you get a mean, you know from everybody giving their,
their contributions to make that decision. Another thing that just came to mind also and
in response to the other question is when I left in '98, we were also making site visits,
like when we flew over to Moloka'i, and, and make site visits on, on different,
unannounced site visits, which were very positive also to get information. I'm sorry, I
just wanted to bring that bit. I like the point system, honestly. The only discrepancy is
what I just reported to you, different point systems. But ultimately, you know, we come
out to a mean, which basically would say, yes or no.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, great.
MR. BETSILL: I'm comfortable with it.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thanks very much, Mr. Betsill.
MR. BETSILL: Sure.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Member Arakawa.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Dwayne, you know, in . . . urn . . . Grants Review when
you're, when you're looking at the grants, and you've done this before, I've never really

-58-

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE
Council of the County of Maui

February 13, 2001

been able to, to find in that review process clear establishments of what the community
needs are in a ranking.
MR. BETSILL: Hum .. .
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: In other words, what, what is it we're trying to accomplish?
How does it fulfill the community's needs . . .
MR. BETSILL: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: . . . in priority? Is that something that perhaps you'd be
willing to look at on the Grants Review? I mean if we're granted, we're grant funds . . .
MR. BETSILL: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: . . . and the funds are granted on the, the request versus
how well they present .. .
MR. BETSILL: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: . . . and how prepared they are, but is never really put into a
prioritized system as to how we're gonna benefit the community in the end, at the end of
the day. Now that's always in my mind in the flaw within that system. There are, there
are a lot of times where people or organizations come in where they don't have the staff
to really go in and do really good grant writing, but their purpose is to provide a service.
MR. BETSILL: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Their purpose is not to write grants. So they get rated a lot
lower because the presentation is a lot weaker, but they may be doing a much more
efficient job with their time and they may not be able to again, write good grants
because they're busy doing their job. Whereas other agencies are larger, may have a
professional grant writer, be much more professional in presentation. But to me, that
entire system seems to be skewered toward how the presentation made rather than
how the needs of the community are met and how our dollars are actually spent. What,
what I'd like to, you know, ask is that . . . urn . . . perhaps, you and the admini.., if you
were to be there and meet with the Administration to find some way to prioritize how
we're gonna be allocating funds to what organization?
MR. BETSILL: It's very difficult to prioritize because everybody has their pet things they are
interested in, possibly. But that's our own responsibility to be on the board is not to
have a pet organization . . .
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COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: That's right.
MR. BETSILL: . . . that we think is, is more relevant than another organization. I think what
helps, Alan, basically to me is that because we get that book, and like I say it's a very
thick book, and we go through, I don't give merit because they write a better
presentation or whether or not they give a better presentation. I look at the needs of the
community as a whole. And because we're looking at everything in a whole, even
though we're, we're meeting with them individually, we're still proceeding. I know who's
gonna start. I know who's gonna end. I know they represent this organization, know
this represents. So it's, it's up to us to unbiasly listen to all and then, as you said, begin
to look at what is best for the community as a whole. But there's always gonna be a
prejudice, I guess, is what I'm saying to who and who thinks what's more important to
the community. The group I was with three years ago, two to three years ago, were
very good at discerning the overall needs of the community. And I think the one-year
we didn't even give out all the money that was allocated to the grants. Because that
was one of the questions I brought up, just because we're given this amount of money
doesn't mean we had to give it away. We wanna give it where we think it'll be beneficial
or fruitful. And what if someone comes in six months later and we see something is
even more beneficial, then there's no money to give them. So that was something we
were working on when I was there. But I'd be happy to--I mean if you have any
recommendations, be happy to take a look at it if, if I'm appointed to this.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: When as, as again, because you're gonna be in charge of
trying to grant the, the funds to the social service agencies, it's one of those areas that I,
I feel that we really need to put a lot more emphasis in. And in selecting how you're
gonna be, be doing that and budgeting for it, it is, also be a consideration as to where
the funding source actually should be.
MR. BETSILL: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: In many other counties, there is no grant process. It's a
question of whether the come, the money should come from Federal, State, County, or
a private sector.
MR. BETSILL: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: That also needs to be taken into consideration I think in, in
this process, so that the appropriate help is given to the agencies to go after the
appropriate area for the grants rather than all just coming from the County as a block.
MR. BETSILL: Right.

-60-

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE
Council of the County of Maui

February 13, 2001

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: In, in the process itself as, as a board member sitting there,
do you find that you had enough time to actually do a lot of the analysis . . . urn . . . to
completion?
MR. BETSILL: Because we meet before we meet with these people, I feel like we do have
time to process it. And because I'm interested in everything that's going on that I--I
even watch you guys late at night, you know. So I mean I'm always listening to things
like that.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: I, I wanna get to another point that's why that's all I wanted to
find out. Is it possible to move that entire process so it occurs before the Council
budget process?
MR. BETSILL: I wouldn't see why not.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: So we know what the decisions are, where the, where that
money is going to be allocated, so as people come to us to be able to look at what is
there, we have a reasonable idea as to what, what is being allocated where? And if we
have to give line items to other agencies . . .
MR. BETSILL: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: . . . then we know where that needs to be rather than after
the fact.
MR. BETSILL: I'm not sure who's responsibility that would be, but obviously we'd be open to
doing that, yes.
CHAIR KANE: Is that a question, Mr. Arakawa?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: I'm, I'm actually asking if it's possible, yes, 'cause he's, he's
been on that review.
CHAIR KANE: And I don't know-MR. BETSILL: I think we actually had a discussion about that at one time, you know, why
were we doing it when we were doing it, but I'm not sure who delegates that time period
we do meet.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Okay.
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MR. BETSILL: But it sounds reasonable.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Well, thanks, Doug.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Any other questions?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Dwayne. . . . (chuckled) . . .
CHAIR KANE: Seeing none. Mr. Betsill, thank you very much for your time. We really
appreciate it. Members, next person up would be a nominee for the Liquor Control
Adjudication Board, Mr. Shigeto Murayama. If you can please come forward, please.
And following Mr. Murayama will be Mr. Edwin Yokouchi. And both of these gentlemen
are again, nominees for the Liquor Control Commission, excuse me, Liquor Control
Adjudication Board. Mr. Murayama just an opening statement after identifying yourself.
Thank you.
MR. MURAYAMA: My name is Shigeto Murayama. I'm also known as "mustard". I have had
a ext.., extensive . . . urn . . . background in the government services. I'm 71 years old
now. I have a real estate business doing rentals as well as sales. I, I think I get older if
I don't keep active and I'm at the Liquor Commission at the present time. And I asked if
I could be appointed to the Liquor Adjudication Board because . . . urn . . . in the
commission, you understand, we do a lot of rule making and we interview the applicants
and issue or not issue licenses. And the Adjudication Board would act as a, a judge,
the nine, nine members act as judges whenever a licensee is hauled in for
various . . . urn . . . effect, you know, something, they break the law or the rules. The
Adjudication Board will listen and decide whether the party is . . .(end of tape,
start 28). . . and I, I feel that because I am on the, I was on the, I am on the Liquor
Commission, I will be able to better understand the rules and whether or not
the . . . urn . . . the charges against the licensee is real or not. And . . . um . . . I, I think I
can serve in that capacity.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. There's been a request by Member Molina, as well as Member
Tavares. We'll go ahead and start off this time with Member Molina. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And thank you, Mr. Murayama for
volunteering your time in the community. As you stated, you've held several positions in
Maui County, which includes that of being a Maui County Treasurer for ten years, which
back then was an elected position, so I think as a testament to your abilities and
confidence people have in what you do. One question I had was just . . . um . . . what
special concerns related to liquor would you like to see addressed as a member of the
Adjudication Board?
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MR. MURAYAMA: Maybe your question would be . . . uh . . . relevant if I was to be applying
for the Liquor Commission. But in the Adjudication Board as I mentioned, it's listening
to the charges that, you know, are made to a licensee. And we sit as judges to
determine whether the department is right in charging the licensee or not. And so we
would determine guilt or not guilty and using guidelines, assess a penalty whether it's a
fine, a suspension or whatever. So . . . urn . . . do I answer your question?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, maybe I should rephrase that question. Well, now, when
you were on, on the commission, what . . . urn . . . wit.., with regards to youngsters with
fake ID's and getting into bars, what, what is your approach? Do you believe in
continued stricter enforcement or anything new? How would you like to see that, how
we can take care of problems like that?
MR. MURAYAMA: Well, I think one of the basic problems in that is that once the licensee has
accepted that it is their responsibility, one of the problem is the fake ID's. And I think
the department, as well as the commission has been working steadily on that and trying
to work with other jurisdictions to see which is the best way to monitor that. And I think
the Hawaii Liquor Industry has a pretty good system, but because of
technology . . . uh . . . the fake ID's are getting better. And . . . uh . . . although we still
depend on the licensee, I think the department and the commission has some
responsibility in that area also.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. As, as an Adjudication Board Member, would you like to
see stricter laws too? And would . . . uh . . . are you agreeable to what's presently on
the books, I guess, so to speak with regards to, I guess, penalties . . . uh . . . imposed
upon violators?
MR. MURAYAMA: Yeah, I think, excuse me. I was involved in the four strikes and you're
out . . . urn . . . rules that, that were established. And I think it is helping the industry, the
licensees to police themselves better. But we're always open, you know, for stricter or
stricter but fairer laws and rules yet.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you. That's all I have, Mr. Chair. Thank you,
Mr. Murayama.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you, Mr. Molina. Member Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Good afternoon, Mustard.
MR. MURAYAMA: Hi.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: How often do you go to a, a licensee's establishment?
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MR. MURAYAMA: I try not to. As you know, you know, I'm not young and I don't drink as
much . . . um . . .
COUNCILMEMBERS: ... (laughter) .. .
MR. MURAYAMA: . . . but we, we try not to as Members of the Commission go to
establishments except for in the past five years, I think we went on two occasions as
a . . . urn . . . announced visit to establishments to introduce the new Commissioners to
establishments and how the rules are, are being enforced.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: So you're not a regular, like once a week . . .
MR. MURAYAMA: Oh, no.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . . person?
MR. MURAYAMA: My wife won't allow me to.
COUNCILMEMBERS: . . . (laughter) .. .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . . (laughter) . . . Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Any other questions?
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: I have one.
CHAIR KANE: Mr. Hokama.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA:
. . . (laughter) . . .
Mr. Murayama, thank you very much for
continuing to serve the County. For me, establishments mean more than just, I guess
for some people a bar. It is also any retail outlet, whether it be a Minit Stop, a Foodland,
a restaurant, an outlet, a licensee, you know, if they have a license to serve liquor. One
of the concerns that we've had as councilors going through various corn.., communities,
and, you know-with your age in wisdom, I don't know if you have a suggestion for us or
that maybe you could, do in our County Code pass an ordinance. But one of the
concerns is that an establishment sells liquor to a bona fide adult over 21, if he can
prove that he's over 21, and that adult in turn gives liquor to the minors. In some of our
rural communities that, it has been brought up . . . (chuckled) . . . year after year to us of
this alcohol problem. Do you have a suggestion for us that we may wanna consider
how we can help, I don't know, whether through the code or through an administrative
body like yourself, curb this kind of activity? Or how we can help the licensee deny
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selling liquor to a bona fide adult that is--you know, they're gonna make an assumption
that the person is continuing to give that, that bought liquor to a minor? Do you have
any comments that . . . uh .. .
MR. MURAYAMA: Well . . . uh .. .
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: . . . you care to share?
MR. MURAYAMA: . . . yeah, we, we do have that problem and as I understand it, there is
State laws that would . . . um . . . that could be applied so that the police can arrest the
adult for furnishing a minor, intoxicating alcoholic beverages .. .
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Uh-huh.
MR. MURAYAMA:
. . . and it, it boils down to the community now, you know, how
can . . . uh . . . we police that. If nobody sees that going on or if somebody sees that
and don't report it, it's very difficult. And the only way would be somebody testifying
against someone. And usually, that doesn't happen. And if the licensee . . . uh . . . is
aware of that, then the licensee would come into the, the picture also.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Have you beenMR. MURAYAMA: Some, some of the industry members will refuse to sell the adult bona fide
buyer liquor if they know that they are furnishing to a minor who's waiting outside.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Uh-huh. I'm just curious, would you know or would you tell us
if . . . urn . . . what the, the initial penalty is or is it within the Adjudication Board to go to
the very extreme and . . . uh . . . what's the word, yank or pull the license from the-CHAIR KANE: Revoke.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: --business? Revoke, revoke. Thank you, Chairman.
MR. MURAYAMA: Your question is?
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: You know, for, for a violation, such as, that we're talking about giving
liquor, buying liquor for a minor, is, is the Adjudication Board . . . uh . . . have the
authority to go to the very extreme and on the first offense revoke the licensee? Or it, it,
is it like, you know, you have your first chance or you have a $1,000 fine, if you get
caught again, we're gonna, then we're gonna revoke your license?
MR. MURAYAMA: Yeah, all rules specify that four strikes and out.
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VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: You gonna, you can continue to give them the opportunity to sell?
MR. MURAYAMA: After the four, fourth strike, it's automatic.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: I was hoping maybe after the first strike, you would yank the license.
MR. MURAYAMA: That could happen if the circumstances are such that, you know, they got,
flagrantly, did that. But . . . urn . . . I, I think to get, to give the licensee a fair chance,
you know, you don't want to just take away their business with one charge or one guilty
finding.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Uh-huh.
MR. MURAYAMA: Well, you, you don't, you don't want me to answer all the questions here do
you?
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: . . . (laughter) . . . Thank you, Mr. Murayama.
CHAIR KANE: Mr. Hokama, are you done?
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: I'm done.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Mr. Arakawa.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Yeah. Good afternoon, Mustard.
MR. MURAYAMA: Hi.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: You know I, I've heard from a lot of the business establish,
liquor establishments where some of the inspectors might go in and they get a little
heavy handed in how they serve a certain business establishment other than others.
You're gonna be dealing with that as a Commissioner. Is that something that you could
deal with in working with the department employees, as well as with the liquor
establishments .. .
MR. MURAYAMA: Uh . . .
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: . . . and try to find that fairness?
According to the, the duties of the Commissioner, the Liquor
MR. MURAYAMA:
And the, the
Commission . . . urn . . . they're responsible for the operations.
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administrator is hired and fired by the commission and so in effect, how they operate is
a concern of the commission. Whenever we, we haven't had any, while I'm, was on
board, complaints from the industry people about employees being overly heavy
handed or whatever. And whenever it comes up, I think you're aware that several years
back there was some employees charged the administrator for being . . . uh ... not, not
straight.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Right. And again, you know, I've heard it, perhaps a lot of
these establishments, they're afraid to come before you because they're afraid that
they're gonna be picked on by the employees. And when, when they're getting a
discriminatory type practice, the, the judges and jury, really the employees from the
department coming in and, you know, racking them more than other establishments,
might be unfair. Is that, and that's gonna be your charge to do this. And basically, the
only question I can ask you is that . . . urn . . . if you as, as a member of this committee,
can you look into those, some of those allegations to some of those types of, type of
situations and maybe create policy whereby the different inspectors will go to different
establishments . . . urn . . . so that you rotate it so that no one inspector can have the
clear-cut authority to undermine the business establishment just because or a
personality type of conflict?
MR. MURAYAMA: I have no quarrel against that. I'd be open to that. Also . . . uh . . . we on
the commission do get reports of the Adjudication Board's findings. And there are many
occasions when the licensee, they were found not guilty because they listen to, you
know, both sides of the, the case and they decide accordingly. And if . . . urn . . . if I'm
on board and I, I see that a certain licensee have been, you know, overly charged, I
would certainly want to look at what's happening. It could be, like you said, .. .
somebody's being overly.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Actually, I, I just hear, hear about it from too many different
people to discount it as just not happening. The, the other question I have is just
because you're on the Liquor Commission, because you're here . . . urn . . . I have a
question and actually you can just answer it. The distance from an . . . um . . . a
business that, that can sell alcohol from a school, what was the distance?
MR. MURAYAMA: Five hundred feet, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: It's 500 feet. If they're within 500 feet from a school then
they cannot sell it, they gotta get a liquor license?
MR. MURAYAMA: No, it, it's a consideration. And . . . um . . . the only restriction I understand
is that if there is a, within 500 feet, a majority 51 percent of the residents or businesses
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in that 500 feet . . . urn . . . radius would be something that the Liquor Commission must
deny the license if there's a 51 percent objection.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Okay. Thank you very much.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Any other questions? Seeing none. Mr. Murayama, thank you
very much for your time. Thank you.
MR. MURAYAMA: Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: I'll, I'll ask to have Mr. Edwin Yokouchi come forward. Members, this is a
friendly reminder if you can please keep your questions relevant to why these people
are here for the sake of consideration for all the other people who are waiting to come
before us. It's a long afternoon. I, I can, I can tell you probably with, with assurance
that some of 'em are not as happy as or settled as others about having to sit here for
four or five hours. So, please keep your questions very pointed and not drift away from
the reason why they're here. Mr. Yokouchi, thank you for being here. If you introduce
yourself and make an opening statement and then we'll go from there.
MR. YOKOUCHI: My name is Edwin Yokouchi better known as Ken. I'm born and raised on
Maui, went to school in Illinois, Bradley University, and spent about ten years in Los
Angeles. Since then, I've been here for about, a little over 30 years. I
have . . . uh . . . have three kids. I've been self-employed for the last 25 years and I
recently sold my business. And . . . urn . . . I still do run the business, but it's pretty
much part time. And I have a lot of time to serve the community and that's the reason
why I'm here.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. At this time, Mr. Molina, I'll let Member Tavares go ahead and start
off and then we'll follow with you.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I'll ask you the same question on what is the frequency that
you visit bars? I'm not talking about restaurants or Foodland or anything like that, but
bars that basically are selling liquor.
MR. YOKOUCHI: Well, I golf every Wednesday and sometimes I have a few beers after
golf . . . urn . . . maybe at the golf club house, sometime in a bar. Sometimes on Friday
evenings I would aft.., after work at the office and maybe have a few at the bar.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay. Is it the same bar you go to all the time, the after work
one?
MR. YOKOUCHI: No, not, not really.
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Not really? Okay. You may be wondering about my line of
question, but sometimes it happens that people on the Liquor Control Commission and
the Liquor Adjudication Board start to frequent one particular bar or two and then if that
person gets a violation .. .
MR. YOKOUCHI: Yes, I understand.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . . then it can be, you know, a little prejudice toward or
some other things can happen to get a favorable decision on the part of the permittee,
so I think it should be known that, you know, if you are participating or not. Thank you.
MR. YOKOUCHI: I understand what you're getting at.
CHAIR KANE: Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Kane. Thank you, Mr. Yokouchi for giving your
time also to this very responsible board. Are you a business, have been a business
owner, currently a manager of your business and you have mentioned that you have a
lot to time, I guess, now to kill, I guess so to speak. Why have you taken a special
interest on becoming a member of, of a board that punish.., punishes violators of liquor
laws?
MR. YOKOUCHI: Well, I think . . . urn . . . I have, I have two sons and they both have a few
beers now and then and they, they know I'm pretty strict about where they drink, you
know, I mean how many beers they had. And, you know, I think it was a good idea for
me to get involved in the community to help, you know, whichever way I could.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Uh-huh. Good, I, I, I ask that because it's a not easy you to
become a member of a board that, you know, meets out the punishment to people-MR. YOKOUCHI: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --and I admire you for wanting to take on that responsibility.
Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Any other questions? Seeing none, Mr. Yokouchi, thank you very
much.
MR. YOKOUCHI: Thank you.
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CHAIR KANE: Pretty swift on that one. Next . . . uh . . . for the Liquor Con.., Control
Commission, Mr. Wallace Endo. And following Mr. Endo, will be Mr. Joe Tanaka .. .
and for both of these, it's . . . uh . . . Charmaine and, and Mike. So, you folks can
alternate as far as who starts when we .. .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay. Your turn. (Note: She's speaking to Councilmember
Molina)

COUNCILMEMBERS: . . . (chuckled) . . .
CHAIR KANE: Thank you, Mr. Endo. Yeah. Introduce yourself and you can make an opening
statement. Thank you.
MR. ENDO: I'm Wallace Endo and . . . uh... lived here all my life . . . retired. I got plenty
time. So, they asked me if I wanted to . . . (chuckled) . . . I told 'em well . . . I got time,
so I might as well.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: . . . (chuckled) . . .
CHAIR KANE: Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Kane. And thank you, Mr. Endo, for
being here and I think we need more people like you who have the time and can give
the, give back . . . uh... something to the community. With your interest on being on
the Liquor Commission, what . . . uh . . . concerns or concern would you like to see
addressed, as a member of the Liquor . . . uh . . . Corn.., Commi.., Liquor Commission?
MR. ENDO: Well, I didn't wanna get on. They asked me if I wanted to and . . . uh . . . I, I really
don't know what I'm gonna get into.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Uh-huh. Okay. . . . (chuckled) . . . All right. What, what,
what's your thoughts on . . . urn . . . underage drinking? Do you think the laws need to
be . . . uh . . . much more strict or are you satisfied with what's currently-MR. ENDO: Tome...
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --out there?
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MR. ENDO: To me underage drinking, if it's controlled at home, no problem. I'd rather have
they drink than take dope. So I, I, I think I going be kinda . . . kinda loose.
. . . (chuckled) . . .
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I'll ask the same question that I asked the other gentlemen
. . . is that, do you frequent bars?
MR. ENDO: Yeah. We go . . . uh . . . after golf.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MR. ENDO: That's about once a week. That's about all.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: And that, in the evenings? Like, do you go regularly to bars?
MR. ENDO: No. No. Not regularly. Just after golf.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MR. ENDO: And it taste real good after golf.
CHAIR TAVARES: . . . (chuckled) . . . Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Any other questions? Seeing none. Mr. Endo, thank you very much.
Mr. Tanaka. Following Mr. Tanaka, we're gonna have . . . uh . . . nominees for the Maui
Planning Commission. That would be Joe Pontanilla and Susan Moikeha. Good
afternoon, Mr. Tanaka.
MR. TANAKA: Good evening.
CHAIR KANE: . . . (chuckled) . . .
MR. TANAKA: Well, anyway, I'm Joe Tanaka, recently retired as a politician . . . uh . . . fully
retired now. And the question is seven, yes and one, no. Yes, I drink. Alan, no I'm not
gonna run for office again.
COUNCILMEMBERS: . . . (chuckled) . . .
MR. TANAKA: So . . . (chuckled) . . . but . . .
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COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: But you're in my district.
MR. TANAKA: But I can be a campaign chairman . . . (chuckled) . . .
COUNCILMEMBERS: . . . (laughter) . . .
MR. TANAKA: . . . up for sale. But anyway, and the reason why I, I guess, you're wondering
why liquor and not Water Board, not the . . . uh . . . Police Commission and other
commission. But prior to going on the Council, I sat on the Water Board. So I had
experience in the Water Board. I really wanted to go back there, but I wanted to venture
into something different. Police Commission, I served on the State Crime Commission,
so, and the one term was enough, come to crying. Then I served on the Youth
Committees with kids. That's one that I'm very interested in. As of today, I'm doing a
lot of volunteer service and working with on the board recently, elected on the
Aids Foundation. So I go to Honolulu and lobby for them and probably do other things
'cause I got a lot of time on my hand right now. And liq.., liquor, the reason for liquor,
when I look at the paper and I see the . . . uh . . . DUI arrests, to me if it's going up then
the policy or the rules or the system is not working. I, I don't know how the Liquor
Commission works. Hopefully, if confirmed, they'll educate me and then teach me how
to become a good member. And most of you know that I've served in the public
service, so it's one that I'm not saying that I know everything. It's one that hopefully I'm
gonna learn and be a good member of the commission. So any other . . . yes . . .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . . (chuckled) . . .
MR. TANAKA: . . . I go and patronize the bars.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I wasn't gonna ask you 'cause I know the answer, already.
COUNCILMEMBERS: . . . (laughter) . . .
MR. TANAKA: But recently retired so I'm just home now. And it's the same like everybody
else, I guess, it's after golf, have a couple. It's one when you're
retired . . . uh . . . pension money is not available, so you can't . . . (chuckled) . . . pitch a
night as that often. I'm not a drinker that . . . much anyway.
CHAIR KANE: Ms. Tavares...
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: . . . you have the floor.
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, I, I'm sure Mr. Molina is gonna ask the question, so I'll
let him go because he's, that's been his line .. .
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. . . . (chuckled) . . .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . . and, and the question is about youth drinking and that
problem in our society. So I'll, I'll go ahead and let Mr. Molina.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Kane. I think Charmaine pretty much asked it
already. Your, your views on that Joe?
MR. TANAKA: Well, as you know, I'm a retired State Senator. So when you come to laws
pertaining to minors and drinking, it all always ends up in the State. Then recently I sat
on the . . . uh . . . Judiciary Committee. It, it's one that it's very difficult to pass laws
because, I, I guess, each community is different. But when it comes to kids, it's, I, I
show no tolerance. There's no excuse, you know, if an establishment sell liquor to a
minor, there's where to check. The State comes up with many rules and regs. So if the
violation is there, it's black and white . . . 'cause kids, you know, they gotta look up to
us.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you. I think, Joe, you answered pretty much a lot of
what I had planned on asking you. And I just want to thank you for your years of service
on the Council and the Senate.
MR. TANAKA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Mr. Kawano.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Thank you, Chairman. Joseph, I thought you were retired, but
I'm glad you volunteered to be on that liquor. But one question and . . . uh . . . and it
seems like you answered all the rest, but do you have the time to attend the meetings?
MR. TANAKA: Mr. Kawano, I have . . . uh . . . a garden now. I'm raising pumpkins, squash,
tomatoes, so time I do have. But I'm venturing in other businesses also. But I've
checked with Mr. Silva, the meeting is once a month and I can adjust my schedule or
whenever the commission meeting is. So I, I see no problem in serving on the Liquor
Commission.
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COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Thank you, Mr. Tanaka. And good luck.
MR. TANAKA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR KANE: Mr. Arakawa.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: I'm just gonna ask one question of you. And because you've
been so involved in a lot of businesses, do you have any businesses or . . . urn . . . that
are related to the, to the liquor . . . uh . . . this area?
MR. TANAKA: . . . (chuckled) . . . I wish I had, I don't.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Okay, that's all I wanted to know.
MR. TANAKA: Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Mr. Tanaka, thanks so much. I . . . because you've
been so active and so much a part of the community on a State level, you've probably
gotten to know most of the people and worked with many of them all throughout the
County. And, I guess, I have to ask if a issue came before you and you had someone
who's a close friend and you had to make a decision on an issue, which involves
someone that you knew personally, would you have any difficulty making a very hard
decision if that were the situation?
MR. TANAKA: No, I don't think so. As a politician for many years you know, it's just black and
white. We have the rules, you follow the rules, you broke it, you pay for it.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Any other questions from the members? Seeing none.
Mr. Tanaka, thank you very much for your time.
MR. TANAKA: Thank you. Happy Valentines for the women.
CHAIR KANE: Maui Planning Commission nominee, Joseph Pontanilla. And following
Mr. Pontanilla is, again, Susan Moikeha. Good afternoon Joe. Good to see you. Go
ahead and give us an opening statement after you identify yourself.
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MR. PONTANILLA: My name is Joe Pontanilla. I'm a retired GTE island Manager here on
Maui. Pardon me, I've got lozenges in my mouth because I have a slight cold here.
Anyway, I've worked for the phone company for 34 years. And my education
background is . . . I was educated here on Maui, all on Maui from elementary school
going to Maui Community College. I also attended West Oahu College. As far as the
phone company, I'm one of the guys that started off as a Clerk and then ended up as an
island Manager when I retired. I had the pleasure of working with some of you on the
Council and some of you as private citizens before you got elected. I have two children,
they're grown. They are contributing members to the community. My wife is a very
active person herself, as well as I am. I'm involved with several community service or..,
organizations here on Maui. Presently, I serve as the Fund-raising Chairman for the
Mental Health Association, the Chairman for the Child and Family Services, and I'm a
mem.., a member of the Kahului Lions Club. Since I retired, I've been retired for a year
and a half now and I fixed my house, and I have a lot of time, so that's why I
volunteered to become a Planning Commissioner.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you, Joe. Charmaine, why don't you go ahead first.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I think he kinda answered the question in his presentation.
Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Hi, Joe, thank you for coming. And, you know, you've been
involved in a community in a lot of, in several organizations that I'm looking, as I'm
looking at your history here. What is your long-term vision as a Planning Commission
Director, your long-term vision and direction for growth in Maui County?
MR. PONTANILLA: Well, first of all, I'd like to see controlled growth, quality growth. Today we
faced with a lot of . . . urn . . . congested conditions, especially our highways. I also look
for, plan for . . . urn . . . looking at our infrastructure to make sure we have enough water
to supply, you know, our people here on Maui. Sometimes, you know, we say a
development is nice, but we forget to . . . uh . . . you know, see ten years down the road,
which we face today, not only in Kihei, but also in East Maui and also Lahaina. You
know, I come from an environment where you need to do something prior to being
congested. With the phone company, I worked as the Engineering Manager for about
ten years and part of my responsibility there was to make sure we had a real good
five-year planning and also a reality three-year plan and also that one-year
implementation plan. And it, it's planning that is based on various studies. You know,
we go to the County building here . . . County building here to get building permits. We
have people that talk to developers. We look at our service requirements out there and,
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and we come out to plans. And, and the plans are pretty good in a sense that it tell us
when things are exhausted and hopefully, we're there when it's exhausted.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you, Joe.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Mr. Nishiki, you have the floor.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you. Mr. Pontanilla, do you have any real estate ties to
development?
MR. PONTANILLA: None.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Is any of--do you have any children?
MR. PONTANILLA: Yes, I do.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Do any of 'em work for any big landowners or developers?
MR. PONTANILLA: No, they're not.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Let me ask you this question just because I know you've been
around Maui long enough now. Um . . . every day I pick up the newspaper. Everyday I
talk to people. They are concerned about traffic, and this is everyday. Urn ... and I, I
don't know if you have experienced . . . any traffic tie-have you traveled Piilani Highway
in the morning?
MR. PONTANILLA: I've traveled Piilani in the morning as well as in the afternoon.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Tell me your thoughts about--say you were a businessperson,
do you think there's an economic impact on how people view doing business in Maui
with this kind of traffic tie-up now? Do you think it's going to affect us business wise-MR. PONTANILLA: As far as-COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --being that we depend so much on the visitor industry?
MR. PONTANILLA: --well, as far as business wise . . . urn ... I, I guess when most business
come to Maui to look at all of the things that are available on Maui that . . . um . . . you
know, have them set up a business. When I look at Kihei the, the traffic condition there
is such that it's gridlock in the morning, gridlock in the afternoon. Do I wanna set up a
business in Kihei? Probably not. I would rather go to Kahului.
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I guess my, my, my question is what, what kind of impact do you
foresee if we continue this as far as the number one industry, the visitor industry? Do
you hear anything from people talking to you?
MR. PONTANILLA: No, I don't.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Your personal view then?
MR. PONTANILLA: My personal view. The way we sold Maui, you know, we'll continue to
have visitors and, and they'll continue to complain about the traffic condition. But as far
as-COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: And they may not come back?
MR. PONTANILLA: I don't think so. They'll come back. They'll come back.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I'm done.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Mr. Arakawa.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Hi, Joe.
MR. PONTANILLA: Hi, Alan.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Just a couple of general questions. In your perspective as a
Planning Commissioner, you're gonna be doing a lot of SMA decision-making. What is
your view as far as property rights for people who own the property versus the impact
on the community? Do you feel that the owners of the property have the right to be able
to develop out or do you think that you have to weigh that against the fact that there's
con.., there's concerns within the community? How, how do you view that?
MR. PONTANILLA: Well, if the person owns the property and wanna develop the property and
let's say the property's not zoned for any kind of development, then yeah, I see a
problem where . . . urn . . . you know, for that developer, he needs to go through the
process as far as changing the zoning. You know, sometimes I feel for some people,
you know, they own big parcels and, and can't develop. You know, if the law says they
can't develop then, you know, they'll just have to abide by the laws and go through the
normal process like everyone.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: But going through the process you're the decision-maker to
decide whether the project can go or not and you're looking at-let's take Kihei for
instance. You're in an SMA zone is, you know, there's a lot of traffic backup . . .
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MR. PONTANILLA: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: . . . how, how do you balance those two in your mind?
MR. PONTANILLA: In my mind . . . I'll take a look at the extent of the project, what it will do to
the traffic. I'll also weigh, on the other side the economic impact, what it can provide for
Maui. I'd surely meet with the people in Kihei and find out their feelings, their
perspectives and hopefully can come up with a rational decision.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: And if the community impact overweighs the, it, it, it's a major
concern, you, would you override the personal ability to develop an area in, in view of a
major concern in the public?
MR. PONTANILLA: Well, I'll try to get both developers and the community together to come to
a, a win-win situation. If, you know, a compromise can't be made, then, yeah, I'll make
a decision based on whatever I know at the time, be it for the developers or be it for the
community.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Why I asked that question very, very pointedly because that's
exactly the kind of decisions you'll be making especially in the Kihei area. There are
quite a few projects that are coming up .. .
MR. PONTANILLA: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: . . . that require SMA and you know what the traffic is like
now. And so, you'll be coming up as to whether the owners have the, have the right to
develop it out versus how it's gonna be impact.., impacting on the community. And that,
that's why I'm asking you these questions, you know, because it's, it's gonna come up
as a real problem that you're gonna have to deal with. And I'm just wondering in your
mind, you know, is that something that you can deal with on a fairly continuous basis
because there'll be a lot of public pressure, both ways.
MR. PONTANILLA: I, I know about the public pressure. 1, I think I can be an asset to the
Planning Commission. I'm not afraid to listen on both sides. I try to look for win-win
situations. And again, if I need to make a decision which may affect one of the parties
then I'll, you know, I'll, I'm the guy that's gonna make that decision.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Okay. And . . . um . . . I'm pointing this out to you because,
you know, I'm gonna support your, your nomination, but I don't want you coming back to
me later on and say, you know, Alan, you really got me in this position and you should
have warned me about it.
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MR. PONTANILLA: I got all this white hair, Alan... (chuckled) . . . cannot go anymore whiter.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Thank you, Joe.
CHAIR KANE: Mr. Kawano and . . . uh . . . Wayne, I'll let other people go before you go again.
Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Thank you, Chairman. Joe, I appreciate your answer from the
colleague. But one question I just wanna ask you is, do you know the schedule of the
Planning Commission and do you have the time to attend the meeting? Because that, it
seems like the, the big trust that the Planning Commission may ask the other
commissions, they don't have a quorum, so. I know you have the time, you said, but I
hope you know the schedule and you can make the time and make the meetings.
MR. PONTANILLA: Right now, I don't know how many times they meet a week or a month.
When I commit myself to do something I, I do it 100 percent.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Thank you. That answer my question, Joe. And good luck.
MR. PONTANILLA: Thanks.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Thank you. Mr. Hokama followed by Mr. Nishiki.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pontanilla, just, just one question. And if you do have a comment
that, that would be fine. Currently, by Charter, the Planning Commissioner is charged
with reviewing SMA applications. Our County, unlike the City and County of Honolulu,
gives that specific to you, the Planning Commissioners. Do you have any sense about
whether it belongs with the Council, as the City and County of Honolulu has, has
decided that an SMA application is within the purview of Council?
MR. PONTANILLA: Urn . . . I, I've worked with SMA and . . . urn . . . the process that we go
through here on Maui County's it, it's a good process.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, good enough for me, Joe. Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Mr. Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Sorry, but I gotta get back to what I was trying to get to just
because I'm real concerned right now what's happening on Maui. You know, Maui
County has very high-end hotels, which cater to people that can afford to go anywhere
in the world besides coming to Maui and they pay a high hotel room rate. Do you think
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that these people, put yourself in their position, money to go wherever they wanna go,
paying good money to Four Seasons, Ritz Carlton, Grand Wailea, Maui Prince, I'll just,
to name a few. If they constantly, paying good money to come to Maui, get in traffic
tie-ups, do you think that these people will come back to Maui when they have the
ability to go anywhere else? If that is how they're going to leave and that is what they're
going to experience as they come to this island.
MR. PONTANILLA: Yeah, I've read comments in the Maui News' "Letters to the Editors",
regarding the Kihei traffic. And the letters that I, you know, I, I see in there regarding the
Kihei traffic, you know . . . urn . . . most of 'em are saying, no, they're not coming back.
And they, you know, they'll go back and express that same . . . concern back to their
friends.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. I, I guess as, as a Commissioner, I think Alan, Alan told
you that, you know, there are a lot of projects that are coming up within in Kihei that
probably are passed already, Mr. Pontanilla, not through your doing .. .
MR. PONTANILLA: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: . . . through our doing in the Council and so the zoning is there.
Now they're starting to build and, and we don't know how many projects, but I can tell
you . . . I drive it everyday now, and so I experience it. And, and that's my cause for
concern as you review more projects coming to Kihei or, or the West Maui area. Now,
whether you can justifiably say continue on, knowing that the millions of dollars that we
spent for tourism promotion, businesses that are going to be affected, the working class
people like you and I, . . . um . . . all that people envision Maui to be are going to be lost.
And I, I, I, and to me, it's a real emergency situation. And that's the reason why you and
Susan, as the new Planning Commissioners are--I don't if you've experienced it. And,
and, and, and what you just said earlier to me, is your true feeling that people will
continue to come no matter if traffic continues. And what you put down there in Kihei to,
to furthermore develop despite of the traffic situations concerns me. Any comments?
MR. PONTANILLA: Yeah, it concerns me also. But what bothers me is that and, and maybe
of, and, you know, I haven't gone to any State Highways Division . . . urn . . . planning
sessions or, or talking about projects that will relieve certain highways. I don't know
what they have planned for Kihei. I understand there are plans that is being drawn up.
I understand that there's an improvement coming down along Mokulele Highway.
Sometimes I wonder, you know, does County government get together with State
Highways to, to look at the overall impact as far as highways? I don't know.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you. I'm done.
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CHAIR KANE: Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: One of the things, Joe, that we have had to question on
many times because it's varying opinions as to what the community plan really, what
part it plays as a part of the General Plan. And because the Community Plans, in my
view, are a part of the General Plan, which has the full force and effect of law, if
something were to come before you that was inconsistent with the Community Plan,
which of course is advocated by the Citizens Advisory Committees, would you defend
it?
MR. PONTANILLA: Defend the Community Plan?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, defend the Community Plan.
MR. PONTANILLA: Yes, I will.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Any other questions? Hearing none. Joe, thank you very much for your time.
We really appreciate you being here this afternoon. And I'll say this evening in about 10
minutes. Susan Moikeha. Following Susan is gonna be . . .(end of tape, start 3A).. .
Police Commission nominee, Mr. Ronald Vaught, so you'll be on deck. Opening
statement after identifying yourself.
MS. MOIKEHA: Aloha. My name is Susan Moikeha and I've lived on Maui for about 24 years.
My husband and I have raised our children for that duration of, or have lived in the Kihei
ar.., area for that duration and have raised our children in the area. I best could
summarize me as an individual, saying that I'm a minority. I'm Hawaiian. I'm a woman.
I'm a homemaker and a mother, and those experiences have . . . urn . . . have given a
lot to my life.
I'm here as a nominee for the Planning Commission and I take that as a great honor to
even be nominated. And I appreciate the Mayor and his administrators for recognizing
something in me that they deem worthy of this, this type of position. I, I realize the
awesome responsibility. I want you to know that. I think everybody's question is why
I'm, why am I pur.., pursuing this type of a volunteer service in the community. And I
could best describe it in two words by saying public participation is what got me started
on, as far as formulating a strong foundation to, to being here. When I look at the
General Plan of the County of Maui and when you look on the very last page under
Implementation, and you look at the very last statement, it makes this reference. That
public participation and continuing planning process is necessary to see that overall
objectives are taken, or to see that right directions are taken, and overall objectives are,
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are, are met. And I, in my experience over the last few years, have truly come to feel
that that is the great importance is public interest, public input.
And so my starting point comes from opposing an individual project in my
neighborhood, that is a request for rezoning from residential to commercial. And I've
seen in my experience in this, in my short experience in the planning process, under
zoning applications, that there was not enough support for public interest. And the, in
this process to me, it was not at the best it could be and I think it can be better. And my
reasons for coming here and wanting to be a part of this and this type of venue, has
everything to do with wanting to see high priority for public interest and to maybe correct
and amend some of the, or have input in correcting or amending some of the part of the
process that directly relates to public interest. I have no aspirations to go any further
than this. I'm not looking for a political career, anything else. My motives are, are
strictly from the point of view of wanting to be involved in the community I live in and
having some impact of being able to do some, in some small way or large way, 'cause I
realize this is very important as a Commissioner and the things that will be asked of me.
But I, I strongly look to be able to . . . urn . . . just to be involved and to me, I see this at
a level to be able to do that. Again, I have no other reasons for being
here . . . urn . . . than that. I have no personal agendas, no legions to any groups or
individuals. I'm purely of my own mind.
I have qualities that I think that allow me to be here, are the fact that I would, first of all,
maybe it's more my meth.., methodology of how I would approach making decisions
that that may have interest to you. And I think I have the capacity and skills, not think, I
know I do. I have those capacity and skills to be able to assess information that will
come my way, whether it's through the Planning Department and their staff planners
and their analytical reports. Whether it's through the applicant and his consultants. Or
whether it's through resource people that we rely on that have more expertise in their
areas. Or whether it's through public testimony. And when I assimilate all of that
information . . . urn . . . I naturally would wanna assess it and evaluate it. I, I think
also . . . um . . . referencing it to law and codes because I think that's an important part
of decision-making, is not only coming to your own conclusions, but finding support from
what we would call authority. And, and it's been spoken of here today about laws and
codes and the importance of that. And so, I would reference it to that in making my
decision and come to an appropriate decision. And again, base the decision on
weighing all evidence and facts that are at hand that are, that are, you know, a part of
this decision-making process.
I have served a lot of time in volunteer work all my life, whether it's been in religion, in
churches or schools and education or individual community programs. I have from
those experience come to realize how important volunteer work is, the time and the
dedication that's required of someone who gives freely of their time. II. . . I am giving of
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my personal life and my private life since this is a very highly visible position. And so,
I'm willing to do that. And . . . urn . . . within the scope of volunteer work that I've done
in my community, I've had opportunity to be in lea.., leadership positions that have
afforded me the ability to counsel and advise. And there are some roles in here that I'll
be playing in regards to advising you on, on projects, and I feel that I can appropriately
do that. My experience in volunteer work has also enabled me to . . . urn . . . be
involved in general accounting skills. I, I am an Accountant as far as major in school.
I've done an auditing and budgeting within the scope of these volunteer works. I've
been able to help and be a part of initiating new concepts and ideas and not just
creating them, but implementing them. I've, some of this work that I'm involved in the
community has allowed me the opportunity to do that. Fund-raising is always a major
issue in, in nonprofit work, as well in volunteer work. So, I feel like I have a lot of life
experience. I may not have served on any boards or commissions prior to this, this will
be a first for me, but I think I bring to the table other life experiences and skills that can
help me be able to . . . urn . . . give appropriate comments and, and decisions and, and
be decisive about my decisions. Time is a factor, I've, I have already mentioned that
I've been able to do that, given my time where required.
I am self-employed as a bookkeeper and that is part time. I also work for merchandise,
for American Greetings Company, card company here on Maui. That too is a part time
job for me and I have great flexibility over those hours, so that I'm, I'm, can make myself
avail.., available to, to the responsibilities of a Commissioner, whether that's attending
meetings, making onsite visits regarding applications. Whether that means, you know,
planning, preparing ahead of time. I certainly understand the scope of that
responsibility and I've done it, and I know I could do it in regards to this. Also
I've . . . urn . . . I, in my experience several years ago, even though I took a position of
opposition, I took it upon myself to widen my horizon about planning issues. I've
attended workshops on planning. I've looked at . . . urn . . . I watch Akaku a lot
. . . (chuckled) . . . looking at Land Use and Planning and, and I find it a
wide . . . urn . . . experience of a broad--and just my overall knowledge of planning
issues. So I, I feel that that's something I will continue to do be.., beyond what I'm being
asked to do as Commissioner.
I'm a mother. I feel like that's the most important responsibility I'll ever do here in this
life no matter whatever my experiences or successes are or failures. I deem that the
most important. My husband and I have four children. Two of our children are out of
our home now on their own, hopefully, being productive members of their communities
here on Maui. And we have two children at home, a daughter that's 13, a son that's 10,
they are still under our care. And again, I mention my family because they, they support
me 100 percent in this pursuit of this, this position, but they also, I want you to know
that, the time factor is not a problem. I'm at a point in my life where I can give to
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projects that I have a particular interest to. And so . . . urn . . . it's, it's something that I
can do and, and be committed to.
I'd just like to, on a final note, to say what I envision my role as a Commissioner is. I
envision my role as one that would, through the process preserve, protect, restore, and
enhance the natural resources and land that we have here, at the same time balancing
economic development. And do I see that as an easy task? Absolutely not, absolutely
not. But I think there are certain guidelines that are already set up here for us to follow.
We have, again, you know, references to laws and codes and things of that nature that
will guide that, that experience. And . . . urn . . . I see that, you know, that this is not
gonna be easy. And I'm . . . urn . . . but I'm willing to let you know that I, I can commit to
this and thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you very much. Ms. Tavares, you have the floor.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yes, thank you. Susan you . . . urn . . . sort of gave us some
indication of what things you believed in. How do you describe yourself as far as what
kind of growth advocate are you and in that growth, "no" is one of the choices? Where
are you from super growth to no growth?
MS. MOIKEHA: In my experience I, I think in, as far as growth, I think it really needs to be
managed. And when I say that, you know, I don't have a clear idea of what capacity we
have out there. I mean how much growth can this island really hold? And if you're--and
to me that needs to be the point at what we measure growth. I mean we need to know
what is the capacity of growth in Kihei with, before it starts critically impacting traffic and
water and other infrastructure type issues. So my position would be one that it needs to
be managed.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Well, I think Susan pretty much answered a lot of what I've
asked with regards to growth and qualities that you bring to the, that you will bring to
this commission. And I can appreciate your involvement in your children's lives on the
school level, and also with the Kihei Community Association. I, I guess focusing again
on, on growth of, if put in a pre.., in a predicament with community opposition versus the
decision made on the Planning Commission, where, where would you go? Would you,
give in more to the sentiments of the community or would you stay with the decision that
was made on the Planning Commission that might be contrary to what the community
wants?
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MS. MOIKEHA: I've already had that experience being out there in the public and opposing a
zoning request. And in my basis for opposing it, I always looked for, not only my
opinion, but where could I find support for that opinion. You know, our opinions are
subjective and people will be critical of that, but when it comes to being an objective
opinion, there needs to be documentation for that. For instance, and this is how I view it
and this may be a matter of interpretation. But under Title 19, which is referencing
applications for zoning, it clearly say.., it lists things that the applicant needs to meet,
and it says all of the criteria must be met. And the very first item of that, is meeting the
intent of community plans and objectives and . . . urn . . . policies of community plans.
Now, what that tells me is that object.., objectives are plural. So do we have a right as
an applicant to pick and choose what, which objectives meet our needs or are we
supposed to meet all of the objectives? And so, in my basis of opposition in this,
referencing that as a point for me, I took it to understand that, it did not meet all the
objectives. In my opinion, in our community plan, there were contradictions of
objectives to even a theme and this applicant's project. So for me it, it's more of, okay,
where do we find authoritative support, law report.., I mean support. That's kind of my
basis of where I would go with that.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Very good. You know, also I can appreciate you, although you
have stated you haven't been a member of any boards or commission prior to this, your
initiative in wanting to learn about what's involved on the Planning Commission is very
commendable and maybe could set a good example for other aspirants for the role of
Planning Commissioner in the future. Thank you, Susan.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Any other questions from the members? Mr. Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you. Susan, you were in here earlier when I asked
Mr. . . . Pontanilla the questions about the concern that now exists, probably not 24
hours a day, but say from 8, 7, 7:00 in the morning 'til 6:30 at night. I think that would
be a good description of what we face as residents in Kihei. And, and not about, not all
of us that live in Kihei, those of us that drive from Upcountry to work at these worldclass resorts. What are your thoughts about . . .
MS. MOIKEHA: Personally, I think traffic's at a critical point. And I listened to the question you
asked previously of the previous Commissioner, appointee. And I think it's at a critical
point. I think tourists are gonna start thinking real quickly that this is not an area where
they wanna be in on vacation. It would not be my choice to come and sit in gridlock for
hours when that's an area where I just left and, and thinking that this is gonna be a
vacation resort area. So I, I believe, personally I believe it's at a critical state. I also
believe that . . . urn . . . in fact, I experienced this right before I came here. I came
through Maalaea and up through Wailuku and I got to Kealia Pond and traffic was
backed up to Kealia Pond. And it was slowly moving, but the problem was, is that the
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turn lane into, going towards West Maui was the hold up. You know and it's getting to
be close to 1:30 and I'm supposed to be here and I'm thinking, hey, come on. So when
I felt it safe, I took the appropriate thing and that was to go on the shoulder of the road
and pass all of that. But . . . um . . . even if it is ina.., inappropriate.
COUNCILMEMBERS: . . . (chuckled) .. .
MS. MOIKEHA: I had to get here. . . . (chuckled) . . . But I think that we are at a critical
state. I think traffic is the major . . . urn . . . impact because of development. And I think
that and that's why I say, do we know what our capacity is here and do we have a mark
of measurement here? You know, I sincerely believe in development too. I mean I
benefit from it. My husband's . . . uh . . . position at his job benefits from it, you know,
we need the money, but . . . urn . . . and it's because ec.., ec.., economic development
that will get us that. But, you know, there's gotta be some kind of balance. And I think
we need to know where we're going and then how much--and then look at applicant's
projects as--if we know this is it, then how close are we to fulfilling the capacity. And
then we better start asking, is it a need or is it just a want or a convenience. And I think
that has to be something that we might wanna measure. I think there's a lot of things
we can do with traffic. As far as solutions, I think if you listen to the public and what
they indicate. There are articles every week in the Maui News, the letters from the
editor saying they are fed up with the traffic. And these are members of the community.
And then when you start seeing . . . urn . . . vacationers writing letters to the Maui News
on their vacation about how the traffic is so bad. I mean, I think that's why I take the
position that it is at a critical state and that we need to do something.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you. I'm done.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Any other questions? Seeing none. Susan, thank you very much
for your time.
MS. MOIKEHA: Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: And I'm glad you made it by 1:30. Hurry up and wait. Let's move on. We
have Mr. Ronald Vaught for the Poli.., Police Commission. Ron, if you can come
forward, please. And . . . uh . . . after Ron, we do have, for the Board of Variance and
Appeals, we have Mr. Glenn Kunitake and Mr. Garret Abe, so you folks are on deck.
Good afternoon, Ron.
MR. VAUGHT: Good afternoon.
CHAIR KANE: Introduce yourself and . . . uh . . . give us an opening and we'll go from there.
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MR. VAUGHT: My name is Ron Vaught. And I have lived on Maui now for 42 years. I'm
married for 40 of those years. I'm a homeowner. I'm a dad. I was educated at
least . . . uh . . . for my college years at Maunaolu College. I have been a business
owner, business manager. I am currently self-employed owning a business. I built
radio stations on Maui and ran them. I have a background in communications and
public relations. I'm seeking a, a seat on the Police Commission and I think that my
talents can be of some value to the Police Commission. I think in, in all areas
and . . . uh . . . helping them locate new inductees to the Police Department, new
candidates, and in some areas of public relations for the Police Department. I
understand that the job is extensive and sometimes arduous. I have certainly the time
and I have, I have applied to become part of the Police Commission or not just the
Police Commission but anything that happened to be open because I do believe in
involvement. The years that my children were in school on Maui, I was either the
President of the PTA or the President of the PTEG, depending upon which school they
were in. And my wife and I have been involved from that extent. Of all the years that I
was in radio, I worked at making a better community through the use of public relations
and projects that the radio station did. And Mike can attest to that because he and I
worked together for a number of years. And that's me and that's what I do and have
done and that's what I'd like to do.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you, Ron. Charmaine, you have the floor.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Well . . . I know Mr. Vaught personally, so 1 don't really need
to ask him any questions. I think he'd be an excellent member of the Police
Commission. I know he's a committed guy when he gets into something,
and . . . uh ... I, I have no problem with this candidate.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you very much. Any other questions from any of the members?
Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Mr. Vaught, would, would you be forming a chorus in the
police group?
COUNCILMEMBERS: ... (chuckled) . . .
MR. VAUGHT: I don't know about that.
CHAIR KANE: Mr. Hokama.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. . . . (chuckled) . . . Mr. Vaught, thank
you very much for your continued service to our County. I, I, as I mentioned to
Mr. Alcon, the other nominee to the Police Commission, you have any
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thoughts . . . uh . . . maybe you could share with us in how we could possibly retain our
officers or, or improve the recruitment of officers for our County?
MR. VAUGHT: I think there are several ways of retaining employees. And one is through
appreciation of what they do and recognizing that appreciation or recognizing them for
what they do. I think another one is a lot more money . . . really helps if you pay `ern a
lot. I think in recruiting . . . urn . . . if there is, if there's more done in the way of talking
about the meaning of a police officer, what a police officer means to a community.
What he means to young people in that community and what he or she can do to
improve their community, the community they live in, grew up in, or whatever. I don't
think money is always the answer. I think that, that sometimes just appreciating them
and showing them that the community has some concern for them and . . . uh . . . and
what they do. I think these are, these are areas, certainly that, that need to be
addressed. More pay is, is a big part of, of retaining any kind of an employee if you can
possibly afford it. I . . . uh . . . I was just kind of joking with some folks a little while ago.
I attended the retirement party of a brother-in-law who was a, worked for Matson for 41
years and, you know, he makes six figures. He's gonna retire with a handsome income.
Then I look at the Police Department and I look at the teachers and I say, you have the
wrong union.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: . . . (chuckled) . .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: They do.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: That's an interesting comment . . . (chuckled) . . . from one I, who I
believe was an employer. So . . . uh . . . so Mr. Vaught, part of your responsibilities as a
Commissioner would be, of course, then to assist the Chief and the department in
putting a budget together.
MR. VAUGHT: Uh-huh.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: So you will be one who would be supportive of putting increased
County resources . . . uh . . . particularly funding in the department's budget?
MR. VAUGHT: Yes, and I have no problem with that. 1, I developed budgets for all the
businesses that I managed. And now that I own my own, I'm, I've developed a budget
for that. And I think, again . . . urn . . . public relations is going to play a big part of this.
If we go to the community and we talk about what the police are doing rather than just
hearing grumblings or mumblings from people. If we talk about what the police are
doing and have a good public relations program, when you go to ask the community for
additional funding to help that police department, I think it comes a little easier.
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VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Point well taken, Mr. Vaught. Do you see a, a need to expand
the . . . urn ... the communities that have volunteered to do community watch,
neighborhood watches and that, that type of activities to assist our, our departments?
Or are we, or are you more concerned about the liability of a resident that may get hurt
by maybe overzealous participation?
MR. VAUGHT: I'm . . . uh . . . I'm very much for community participation. I know that the
program has worked throughout the mainland in an awful lot of communities. I don't
believe that . . . uh . . . that the community . . . um ... community watch program
should, should involve carrying weapons. I don't believe that they should be up against
gangs of hoodlums, but I think in, in observing and reporting to the police what's going
on. I think that's a big part of it. The more eyes you have on the road and the more
eyes you have on the community, the less crime you have in that community.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much for your responses.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Any other questions for Mr. Vaught? Seeing none. Ron, thank
you very much for your time.

MR. VAUGHT: Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Appreciate you being here. Next, I'd like to call up Mr. Glenn Kunitake, and he
is a nominee for the Board of Variances and Appeals. Good evening, Glenn. Glenn,
just identify yourself and an opening statement.
MR. KUNITAKE: My name is Glenn Kunitake. I ... I am Vice President and Maui District
Manager for Hawaii National Bank. My experience lies in banking and small business,
as I am a small business banker. I lived half of my youth on Maui. I was born in
Puunene. And the other half of my youth I was raised in Kalihi. I was educated at the
University of Hawaii in Finance and Accounting. And as I say, my background is in
business. I was asked to submit my resume to . . . urn . . . try to sit on one of the
commissions and . . . urn . . . any specific one, I really didn't have any preference. I felt
the Administration is wise enough to determine the type of skills that I have and that
they would see fit where I would fit comfortably.

CHAIR KANE: Thank you, Glenn. Jo Anne.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes. Thank you very much for coming forward. And I
appreciate your application. Once again, it was because of the fact that I would like to
see who some of the people are that are sitting in nomination for the various boards and
commissions. So, I thank you. One of the questions that I know has come up before
when you look at variances, appeals process, a lot of times they're very unusual, very
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unique situations that will come before you where you have to make a judgement call.
Now obviously, because you've stated you're in banking, you've got to know a lot of
different individuals who have applied for either loans or dealt with them on their
personal accounts or business accounts. Do you ever believe that you would have any
difficulty in making a decision that perhaps would not go in favor of someone who is
coming before you who you had known or who was . . . uh . . . maybe perhaps a
personal acquaintance of yours?
MR. KUNITAKE: Yeah, we always do. In a management position, you always make decisions
that may not be a popular decision. I make my decisions according to what I feel is in
my profession is for the best interest of the bank. That also includes the best interest of
the community. There are, there are ways to make a decision and how I make a
decision is based on needs and wants of the community and as well as responsible
economic growth. 1 do not believe the variances are used to circum.., circumvent our
normal process and getting around codes and regulations and zoning. But I do believe
that there are always exception to rules and this is a gray area that you would work in
and you would base that, again on community needs and wants as well as economic
needs. Because I am . . . urn . . . I work with small businessmen, I know their
advantages, I know their disadvantages, I know their complaints. I am what you would
call a door-to-door banker. We, I deal with small businessmen. I spent three-fourths of
my time out on the streets talking to businessmen, talking to their supervisors, talking to
the managers of the companies. This is the only way that I can do my job properly. So,
if that answers your question.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, it is. And do you believe that you will be able to have
the time to really devote to this particular board?
MR. KUNITAKE: Yes. Before I even thought about sitting on a commission, I asked my boss
in Oahu . . . um . . . whether I should accept a position like this and they fully support
me. It's one of the things, as far as we're a small business bank and we understand
that us small businessmen does need a voice, and if we can provide something that is
beneficial to the community, they're all for it. So, I have the blessings of my bank.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. That's all, Mr. Chair. Thank you very much.
Appreciate it.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Any other questions for Mr. Kunitake? Seeing none. Glenn, thank
you very much.
MR. KUNITAKE: Thank you.
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CHAIR KANE: Appreciate you being here this afternoon, excuse me, this evening. Garret
Abe. Great. Members, Garret is also here as a nominee to the Board of Variances and
Appeals. Garret, you've been here long enough to see that . . . uh . . . identify yourself
and opening statement and then we'll go from there.
MR. ABE: Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you.
MR. ABE: My name is Garret Abe. And I'm . . . uh . . . been a lifelong resident of Maui,
attended Kahului School and Maui High School. I see one of my classmates here. I
also attended the University of Hawaii, where I graduated with a degree in Marketing.
Been employed by Star Ice and Soda for 16 years prior to my leaving last year.
Currently working for Abbey Carpets of Maui. And the reason why I was able to put my
name in for this commission is because with the job that I'm currently in, I have an
opportunity to give something back to the community. And also having three young
children, I'm very aware of how Maui's growth has been and very concerned about what
direction we're headed to. We, I feel it's a critical time for Maui County. And it's time
that . . . uh . . . I step to the plate, become a little more active and try
and . . . uh . . . ease my mind as far as what direction I can help put the County and
maybe, hopefully, even the State, you know, where we can look back at what we did
right and also the things we did wrong and correct those mistakes and try to avoid them
in the future. And I have not been a member of any high-profile boards, although, I've
served as a member of the Wailuku-Kahului CAC. And that was a very eye-opening
experience for me. And I feel that some of that experience will probably help me make
better decisions this time around if I am approved by you and I have a chance to serve
the County.
CHAIR KANE: Thanks Garret.
MR. ABE: Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Ms. Johnson, you have the floor.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, thanks so much Mr. Abe. I really appreciate you taking
the time and it is important that we have people such as yourself. And I know there are,
Council members have mentioned it too that . . . uh . . . it's really nice to know that
people do care, they do wanna step forward. So, I thank you. I'll ask a similar question
because obviously you've grown up here all your life, you know a lot of people. If
someone were to come before you and you had to make a very hard decision and that
happened to be, perhaps a personal friend, what would your decision be as far as, you
know, supporting whatever they were going to do or having to say no?
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MR. ABE: Well, first of all, I would make myself very open to listening to what they have to say
and as well as trying to understand the, my position on the board and . . . making the
best decision, you know, not, not saying that person.., personal relation has nothing to
do with it, you know, but maybe talking to the person and finding out what his ideas are
for the project, why it went as it did and how we can best resolve the problems, you
know. I don't think the answer will always be yes. I hope not anyway. I don't wanna be
a rubber stamp, but, you know, I do know a lot of people here. That is true. But, you
know, in my lifetime I've also been, had to make a lot of tough decisions that didn't
please a lot of my family or my friends. So, I feel that, having matured through the
years, I should be able to make the best decision based upon my own gut feeling as
well as knowledge I can pick up.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you. And, and you basically answered the question
about having the time available. So, that's it.
MR. ABE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you very much.
MR. ABE: You're welcome.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Any other questions from . . . committee members? Seeing none.
Garret, thank you very much for your time here this evening.
MR. ABE: You're welcome.
CHAIR KANE: And we apologize for the extended wait. Yeah. Thank you. Members, we
are . . . uh . . . calling up Board of Water Supply, Kent Hiranaga. Mr. Rice, who is
asking for a reappointment, is on Oahu, is not able to be here. And Mr. Hiranaga will be
the last of Item No. 2(2). From that point, we'll commence with what I stated earlier in,
in the day. Good evening, Kent. Please identify yourself and . . . uh . . . you can give
us an opening statement and then we'll go from there. Thank you.
MR. HIRANAGA: My name is Kent Hiranaga. And I was born and raised on this island, third
generation, graduated from Baldwin High School, earned a BS in Accounting from
Indiana University. I . . . um . . . have been a licensed Realtor for 13 years. I recently
served on the Board of Variance and Appeals and my term is expiring in March. I was
the Chairman of the BVA for three years. And the reason that I want to continue on a
board is to have input, I guess, into the direction of this island. I feel that my family is
here and . . . urn . . . there's really no place else in the world like Maui. I've been to
approximately 35 States in the United States, I lived in the Bay Area for five years upon
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graduation. And so I see--I've lived in large cities and I see . . . uh . . . you know, what's
happening to Maui and I just wanna be able to be involved in the direction that it's
headed. As far as the Board of Water Supply, I did apply for the position. I have a
accounting background, so I feel that I'm qualified to be on the board and to review
fiscal policies, management of the Department of Water Supply and, I guess, also the
management of the director. And I'm available for questions.
CHAIR KANE: Okay. I'd like to open the floor for Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I have no questions for him.
CHAIR KANE: Oh, okay. Anybody else have any questions?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I .. .
CHAIR KANE: Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you, Mr. Hiranaga. I, I wanted to find out, earlier we
had a testifier--and I don't know if it was you or the other gentlemen--I'm not sure. But
someone mentioned about the fact that there was a project, I guess in the Haiku area
where there had been some bulldozing--are, if that's not you, fine. If it is you, can you
please explain?
MR. HIRANAGA: I can't remember if I mentioned, I'm a licensed Realtor for the past 13 years.
I did, was involved in the sale of some property, some people refer to as Maliko Point. It
was not a development. It was a preexisting lot that Alexander & Baldwin owned and I
represented the buyer in the purchase of it. So . . . urn . . . it was not a
development . . . urn . . . it had the proper zo.., . . . urn . . . well, it was fairly complicated
in that it was State Land Use Ag, Community Plan Conservation, which made it County
zoning interim. And so . . . urn . . . the person who bought it, I guess has been able to
obtain a building permit and is constructing a single-family residence there.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: But you, you represented the buyer?
MR. HIRANAGA: The buyer.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And the buyer was the person who allegedly was doing
whatever they were with regard to graves. Do, do you have any knowledge of that?
MR. HIRANAGA: There is a fall [sic], small family cemetery there. We did our due diligence
with the seller. We did contact the Department of Land and Natural Resources
regarding it being registered and if it was considered a significant gravesite.
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Unfortunately, we did not receive any response from the State and the buyer proceeded
to purchase the property. He did grub the property without a grubbing permit, which I
had no control over. And at that time, it created some controversy regarding the
property ... urn ... which then, I guess . . . urn . . . the County required a archeological
survey and at that time, it was discovered that there were some historical burial sites on
the property. You know, I was not involved in what transpired once the sale occurred.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: No, I appreciate that. And the only other question I really
have with regard to Board of Water Supply--I know I went on a tour of the whole West
Maui Water Department Facilities in, in our entire district. And I really believe that
they're trying very hard to do a very good job with limited resources, of course, and
earlier, it was brought up about setting water rates, that type of thing. What would your
position be as far as the Board of Water Supply having control or at least having total
control over the rates and the ability to set the rates? Do you have any opinion on that?
MR. HIRANAGA: I guess it would be fairly difficult for me to express an opinion at this time
because setting of rates. I guess, would relate to the funding for capital improvements
for replacement of existing systems. And . urn . . . I guess, my concern would be,
would there be some type of a checking system that would control the board if they
decided to take a certain direction, whereby they would start raising rates to improve the
system, say beyond what many, many taxpayers could afford? So, there is, I guess, a
check and balance in that we bring the proposal to the Council for their approval. So
having not served on the board, I really don't know the complexities of the organization.
And I look at the current members and they seem to be all very knowledgeable people.
So . . . urn . . . I think in the first year or so it'd be just a learning experience for me.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Alright. Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Mr. Nishiki, you have the floor.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you. Were you on Maui when the Central Maui Water
Joint Venture was created with the different landowners putting in money to move water
from Wailuku all the way to Wailea?
MR. HIRANAGA: I returned to Maui from the Bay Area in 1982. I'm not certain exactly when
the Central Maui Source Joint Venture was created.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay, but I, I, I guess you're real familiar being that you said it
better than I did. My question is, what is your thoughts about joint venturing with
landowners, then been, then landowners be.., being given certain special right, rights
and then the County having to pay every nickel and dime back to that joint venture? I
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mean are you for joint ventures, is what I'm saying? Or do you think that Water
Department should be doing all the water development by itself?
MR. HIRANAGA: Well, I believe there's some benefit to a joint venture. And, of course, it's
how the joint venture is set up. My understanding with joint venture is that certain
developers contributed to the development of a certain water system and were given
credits. I didn't realize that the County had to return or reimburse the developers for the
expenditures. That was my understanding of a joint venture.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. I know we got a bad deal anyway, so that's the reason
why I was just curious whether you followed that whole process. And, and was there
any lessons learned?
MR. HIRANAGA: Well, I guess you'd need to, again, look at the agreement and how the
agreement is . . . uh . . . prepared between the parties involved. To say is a joint
venture good or bad, I, you know, I don't know what the answer is.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: What do you think about developers that have the money to go
drill their own wells, find the water source, and thereby step up before anyone else and
sell a subdivision while other people see Upcountry are waiting for water distribution?
MR. HIRANAGA: That's a difficult question. Someone who has the ability to create their own
source, I believe as long as it does not jeopardize the rights of the public--and you
know, who determines whether it jeopardizes the, the public or not, I'm not quite sure.
And, I guess, it'd look, we'd look at sustainable yields and replenishment. Again, if the
agreement benefits the County as a whole, we need to take a look at it. But it's difficult
for me to say or take a position, am I against a developer who has the ability to create
his own . . . uh . . . well. My understanding of the project in Kula or Pukalani, which I'm
not that familiar with, the, the well is being dedicated to the County, so whether that's a
good deal or not I, I don't . . .(end of tape, start 3B).. .
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: You think Maui County residents that have lived here first
deserve first preference, such as the people Upcountry?
MR. HIRANAGA: I believe that if you own a piece of property and you are . . . urn . . . within
reasonable distance of an existing County water system, you have a right to water. And
you should have that right versus someone's who's creating a subdivision down the
road and is creating ten new lots because you've owned that property for 50 years,
you're in reasonable distance to an existing system. I believe you have that right over
someone who's creating higher density. Again, your question about someone who has
the ability to create their own source . . . you know, that's such a complicated issue. I
really don't have much experience in that. It, you know, it depends on what the
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requirements of the County are put, placing on that developer and will it eventually
benefit the County overall in the long run.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I'm done. Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you, Mr. Nishiki. Any other questions from the Committee Members?
Seeing none. Mr. Hiranaga, thank you.
MR. HIRANAGA: Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you very much. Members, I'm gonna move right into this. What I'm
gonna do is I'm gonna go through each name . . . urn . . . and for each board or
commission, if there are any objections to the names that I read, I will ask you to please
signify by making some sort of noise to catch my attention. Okay, and I'm gonna
start . . . uh . . . and if we're looking at our agenda on Item No. 2(2) Nominations to
Boards and Commissions (Various). I'm gonna start from Council on Aging and I'm
gonna work right through the list. We have there May Fujiwara, Margaret Peggy
Sheehan, Delafield Kribben, Elaine Rothermel--and I apologize if I'm slaughtering these
names--Kimie Lane. Are there any objections to any of these nominees?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: No.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: No objections.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: None.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you.
Moving on. Commission on Children and Youth: Roxanne French, John Jackson,
Claudette Kalilikane. Any objections?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: No objections.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: None.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: No objections.
CHAIR KANE: Okay.
Civil Service Commission: David Hunkins. Objections?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: No objections.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: No.
CHAIR KANE: Hearing none.
Board of Code Appeals: Ron DeMello, Mark Miller. Objections?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: No.
CHAIR KANE: Hearing none.
Cost of Government Commission: Lee Guthrie, Buck Joiner, Alberta de Jetley, George
Kaho'ohanohano. Any objections? Hearing none.
Moving on. Maui County Cultural Resources Commission: Milton Pa. Objections?
Hearing none.
Commissions on Culture and Arts: Jeff Rogers, Cornelio Ancheta. Objections?
Hearing none.
Board of Ethics: Caroline Egli, Eduardo Bello. Objections? Hearing none.
Maui County Grants Review Committee:
Objections?

James Tyler Lee, Dwayne Betsill.

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Chairman! I would like to still have Mr. Lee come forward.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Noted.
Moving on. Liquor Control Adjudication Board. We have Shigeto Murayama and Edwin
Yokouchi. Objections? Hearing none.
Liquor Control Commission. We have nominees Wallace Endo, Joe Tanaka.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Objection.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Objection.
CHAIR KANE: Objections? Name, please?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Endo.
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COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Wallace Endo.
CHAIR KANE: Mr. Endo. So noted.
Maui Planning Commission, as we move forward, we have Joseph Pontanilla, Susan
Moikeha. Objections?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Objections, Pontanilla.
CHAIR KANE: So noted. Moving forward. Maui Redevelopment Agency: Stephanie
Ohigashi. Objection?
Molokai Planning Commission: Lori Buchanan, Charlotte Seales, Joseph Manaba.
Objections? Hearing none.
Napili Bay Civic Improvement District Advisory Committee: Anne Oaks. Objections?
Hearing none.
Commission on Persons with Disabilities: Agnes Groff. Objections?
Police Commission: Ron Vaught, Pancho Alcon. Objections?
Public Safety Commission: Curtis Ogata, Melinda Madamba. Objections?
Real Property Tax Board of Review: Scott Okada. Objections?
Board of Variance and Appeals: Glenn Kunitake and Garret Abe. Objections?
Board of Water Supply: Peter Rice and Kent Hiranaga. Objections? Hearing no
objections.
Members, at this time, I will note that with the exceptions of the name James Tyler Lee
for the Maui County Grants Re.., Review Committee; from the Liquor Control
Commission, Mr. Wallace Endo; and from the Maui Planning Commission, Joseph
Pontanilla. Members, Chairman's recommendation is to approve the nominees for
consideration to the full Council.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Second.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second.
CHAIR KANE: It's been moved by Carroll. Seconded by Arakawa. Any discussion?
Mr. Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Separate the question for those that had objections so we can
vote no.
CHAIR KANE: We are not voting on those ones that are noted.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay.
CHAIR KANE: We are only voting on the uncontested. So that is the motion on the floor and
then we will . . . uh . . . we will deal with each of those separately.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Any other discussion? Hearing none.
All in favor say "aye".
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: "Aye".
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: "Aye".
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: "Aye".
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CHAIR KANE: Opposed? It's been carried on unanimously to the Council as a recommendation.

VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Arakawa, Carroll, Johnson, Kawano,
Molina, Nishiki and Tavares, Vice-Chair Hokama, and Chair
Kane.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: None.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVE THE NOMINATIONS TO THE FOLLOWING BOARDS AND
COMMISSIONS: MAUI COUNTY GRANTS REVIEW COMMITTEE,
LIQUOR CONTROL ADJUDICATION BOARD, LIQUOR CONTROL
COMMISSION, BOARD OF WATER SUPPLY, COUNCIL ON AGING,
COMMISSION ON CHILDREN AND YOUTH, CIVIL SERVICE
COMMISSION, BOARD OF CODE APPEALS, COST OF GOVERNMENT
COMMISSION, MAUI COUNTY CULTURAL RESOURCES
COMMISSION, COMMISSION ON CULTURE AND THE ARTS, BOARD
OF ETHICS, MAUI PLANNING COMMISSION, MAUI REDEVELOPMENT
AGENCY, MOLOKAI PLANNING COMMISSION, NAPILI BAY CIVIC
IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT ADVISORY COMMITTEE, COMMISSION ON
PERSONS WITH DISABILITIES, POLICE COMMISSION, PUBLIC
SAFETY COMMISSION, REAL PROPERTY TAX BOARD OF REVIEW,
AND BOARD OF VARIANCES AND APPEALS WITH THE EXCEPTION
OF JAMES TYLER LEE (MAUI COUNTY GRANTS REVIEW
COMMITTEE), WALLACE ENDO (LIQUOR CONTROL COMMISSION),
AND JOSEPH PONTANILLA (MAUI PLANNING COMMISSION).
CHAIR KANE: Going back for the Maui County Grants Review Committee, we have a request
by Councilmember Hokama to hold off on . . . uh . . . any recommendation for James
Tyler Lee. If there are no objections, I'd like to defer this particular member and
schedule a time for that person to come forward before this body?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: No objection.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: No objection.

-
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: No objection.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. And again, that is at the request of one of the members, and so I
ask that everybody take that into consideration and we will bring that person forward at
the next available meeting. Staff, you have something?
MS. KAWASAKI: Mr. Chair, before you conclude, I just would like a chance to look at the
calendar to make sure that we're gonna make the deadlines because the deadline on
that particular nomination would be March 19, 2001.
CHAIR KANE: Do we have one or two readings for this? One reading at full Council?
MS. KAWASAKI: And he is out of state until the 21 st . We have just one reading, adoption of
the Committee Report.
CHAIR KANE: If we schedule this on the February 27 th meeting date, would that be enough
time to consider this . . . applicant?
MS. KAWASAKI: That should be.
CHAIR KANE: Okay. Members, so the intention is to schedule—and, hopefully, we
can . . . uh . . . well, we'll, we'll cross the bridge. But right now, tentatively, I will
schedule this particular item on the February 27 th COW agenda. Okay, so with no
objections, I'd like to defer this particular nominee?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: No objection.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: No objection.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (PRESENT: ARAKAWA, CARROLL,
JOHNSON, KAWANO, MOLINA, NISHIKI AND TAVARES, VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA,
AND CHAIR KANE)
ACTION: DEFER THE NOMINATION OF JAMES TYLER LEE AND REQUEST HIS
APPEARANCE AT THE 2/27/01 COW MEETING.
CHAIR KANE: Moving forward with the Liquor Control Commission, Mr. Wallace Endo. At this
time, I will . . . uh . . . entertain a motion on this particular item.

-
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COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: I wouldn't . . .
CHAIR KANE: Oh, and before I do that, and I apologize, I will open the floor up for discussion.
Mr. Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you. Because of his stand that underage drinking is
acceptable in the home, I feel that this is not the type of attitude that we
need . . . uh . . . or the direction that we need to take, especially for somebody on
. . . uh . . . the Liquor Control Commission. I feel it's inappropriate to have him serve on
this commission.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you, Mr. Carroll. So noted. Any other discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah.
CHAIR KANE: Mr. Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: You know. I, I, I was listening and, and, and Charmaine and I
were kinda shocked when we heard him say that. I wonder--and, and, and it was my
fault for not asking the question again to, to make sure that some of these people up
here and are nervous. But I think . . . and it's my fault . . . personally, I take that
responsibility. I really would like to ask him if that's what he meant, you know. That's
all.
CHAIR KANE: Okay. Any other? Thank you, so noted. Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Kane. I, I kind of agree with Mr. Nishiki. Maybe
he . . . uh . . . it, it's, it's uncomfortable for a lot of people to go up in front of a group to
explain their intentions. And I--he could have been saying it, saying that in a casual
manner. I, we, we don't, I don't know for really sure if he, he meant what he said. So
my feeling is that I would sort of like to hear him again to come and explain, you know,
what he said, if he really means that 'cause . . . uh . . . at the same time, I would hate to
see people get discouraged from volunteering their time on a board. But I, I would like
to at least hear him, again, reiterate his point or, or clarify his remarks on that issue.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you, Mr. Molina. Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, Mr. Chairman, thank you. You know, I had the same
impression at first, as Mr. Nishiki did and then Mr. Molina, except you remember, he
followed up with another statement when he said that, it's better for them to be drinking
than doing drugs.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: It was a conscious decision on his part to say that. So that,
that sealed it for me as far as, you know, we don't . . . it's an important commission, very
important as people are pointing out. And we need to have people that are on the other
side, that are on the other extreme, I should say. The extreme of being maybe overly
concerned about drinking. I mean, we, we--some of us went to that youth summit that
had to do with teenage drinking and how serious they felt that problem was, that they
had a summit just based on that. That was, I don't know how many days, three or four
days . . . three days. And some of us were in attendance there and, and . . . uh . . . got
the message. And so, I, I think that it, we, we have a responsibility to pick someone for
this commission that is, is aware of what the problems are, especially among our young
people. Because if our young people don't have a chance, we don't have a chance.
We all don't have a chance. So . . . urn . . . you know, I did, like I said, I did question
whether he meant the opposite of what he said, but when he followed up with his other
statement that, that was a conscious, he'd made a conscious statement there. And I, I
cannot really support him in this, in this particular commission. He's a nice guy and
everything and, and if he came out for another commission or a board, you know, I
probably would not have no problem with him. Wally's been a, you know, supporter of
my family's for a long, long time. So this is not a personal thing. It's just that I don't feel
that this commission is appropriate for him.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Mr. Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. I also heard the two remarks and that's
why I cannot approve of him. I also went to that youth commission. And the youth, if
you could have heard them, if they had heard . . . us bringing him back here to let him
change his remarks, I know the youth at that commission would have been so upset.
Here they are, we have our youth fighting, literally, to save other youth and we need to
support them. To call somebody back and let them, especially in a case like this and go
with that, well, yeah, I didn't really mean it when they, as . . . uh . . . Commissioner
. . . uh . . . Councilmember Tavares said. And I also noted, I think it would be totally
inappropriate. I'm sure he's a very fine man. And I'm sure there's many places for him
in society, but being on a Liquor Board is not one of them. Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you, Mr. Carroll. Mr. Arakawa, did you have a statement? I'm sorry,
I
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: No, I'm pretty much am echoing the same . . .
CHAIR KANE: Thank you.
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COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: ... position as well.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah.
CHAIR KANE: Mr. Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Well, I only look at myself, someone that has been busted for
drinking under the influence and--driving under the influence. . . . (chuckled) . . .
COUNCILMEMBERS: . . . (laughter) . . .
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: That's even worse, Benni. . . . (chuckled) . . .
COUNCILMEMBERS: . . . (laughter) . . .
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: But anyway, anyway, you know, it, it, it's, it's something and,
and I'm not afraid to look and admit. That's one thing I, I, I feel. But, and then I know
that we heard just last week there was a resolution given and we heard that Hawaii--and
I don't know if it was Maui especially, Bob--was the, had the highest incidence in alcohol
and drugs. I mean that's nothing that I'm proud to hear and, and yet we heard it. And
you're right ... urn ... 1 guess--anyway, I'm going to go, I'll, I'll make a personal phone
call. That's all.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you, Mr. Nishiki. Any other comments? Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, I just wanna reiterate. I, I too was shocked at the, the
gentleman's remarks. But, I guess, for myself I just wanted to make sure that I, I did
hear what I heard. And . . . uh . . . I, you know, in no means do I support anybody who
would have those kind of views on the Liquor Commission. So it's just more for my own
reassurance to know that this guy really did come from that personal perspective. And
if he does, I definitely do object to having that kind of view on the Liquor Commission.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Members, at this time, although I believe the . . . uh . . . process by
which we're bound to doesn't allow me to ask the Administration to withdraw the
nomination, I believe we're at a point where it's a no return. So, it's an up or down at
this point from the Committee standpoint and I'd like to get a clarification of that prior to
making a recommendation. Again, just to be clear on . . . uh . . . it's obvious what the
body's intention is at this point, but instead of doing an outright rejection, if it's
possible .. .
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NOTE: Short pause.

CHAIR KANE: Okay, in Section 13-2-17 . . . within 60 days thereafter, the Council shall act to
approve or disapprove the nominee. If the Council disapproves, the nominee shall
immediately so notify the Mayor of its actions and then we start the process all over
again. So at this point . . . uh . . . from the Committee standpoint, members, I will
entertain a motion. But before I do that, Ms. Tavares, you have the floor.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Carroll, do you wanna make the motion?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: You can make the motion.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay. I move that we disapprove the nomination of Wally
Endo to the Liquor Control Commission.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Second.
CHAIR KANE: It's been moved and seconded. Moved by Tavares. Seconded by Carroll
to . . . reject the nomination of Wallace Endo to the Liquor Control Commission.
Discussion? Maker of the motion, Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yes, thank you, Mr. Chair. And I'd like to reiterate that it has
really nothing to do with Mr. Endo. It's just that I don't think this is the right match for
him, this commission and this man. We've, we have heard many people come up
before us today who are truly interested in service to the County of Maui. And I believe
Mr. Endo is one of those also. I believe he wants to serve the County of Maui. I just
don't feel that this is the correct match for him. And, perhaps there is some other board
or commission that he would be willing to, to put his name in for and we can consider
that at that time. Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you, Member Tavares. Member Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: I would agree with . . . uh . . . Councilmember Tavares that I
think that he has a future in Maui. And I think that there is a place for him to serve and
serve our people and he can serve well. And I hope he would consider doing this in
some other fashion. Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Any other comments in the discussion? The Chair just has one
comment and that is that I can appreciate Mr. Endo coming up here and being honest.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh . . . yeah.
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CHAIR KANE: He could have come up here and told us what we all wanted to hear and he
didn't do it. He came up here and he was . . . very blunt in how he felt about it. And so,
I just wanted to make that comment before I call further question. All those in favor of
rejecting-COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Roll call.
CHAIR KANE: --the nomination? Okay, there's been a request for a roll call. If I can have
Ms. Kawasaki or . . .
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: You wanna start from here and just go down?
CHAIR KANE: Okay, I'll just go ahead. And since you're right there, I'll go right down the line.
Member Kawano.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: No.
CHAIR KANE: Member Ara--no, okay, keep in mind this motion is to . . .
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR KANE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Correction, thank you. No is what?
CHAIR KANE: No is that you are not in favor of rejecting.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Yes.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Member Arakawa.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Aye.
CHAIR KANE: Member Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Yes.
CHAIR KANE: Member Johnson
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Aye.
CHAIR KANE: Member Molina.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: No.
CHAIR KANE: Okay, again, just for clarification, this motion on the floor is to reject the
nomination, so a vote of no means that you will approve the nomination.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Mr. Chair, point of clarification. I'm just ... well, maybe I
shouldn't, maybe abstain from voting 'cause I would like to talk to the applicant again. I
mean is that proper? Can I-CHAIR KANE: Okay, at this point, we have called further question-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Or would it be more proper to say no?
CHAIR KANE: --Mr. Molina and so I'll ask you to . . . uh ... make a vote.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Make a vote again?
CHAIR KANE: You did say no. If you'd like to keep that vote at this point, you're-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.
CHAIR KANE: --you have every right to do so.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay, I will keep it.
CHAIR KANE: Okay. Mr. Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: No.
CHAIR KANE: Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yes.
CHAIR KANE: Vice-Chair Hokama.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: No.
CHAIR KANE: And the Chair votes, yes. Can we have the numbers, please?
MS. KAWASAKI: Six to three.
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CHAIR KANE: Six to three. Okay, the motion passes to reject the nominee. Okay. That will
be what goes forward to the full Council.
VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Arakawa, Carroll, Johnson, Kawano, and
Tavares, and Chair Kane.
NOES: Councilmembers Molina and Nishiki, and Vice-Chair
Hokama.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: None.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: DISAPPROVE THE NOMINATION OF WALLACE ENDO TO THE
LIQUOR CONTROL COMMISSION.
CHAIR KANE: Members, moving on. Maui Planning Commission nominee, Joseph
Pontanilla. I believe that the objection at that . . . at that point was from Member Nishiki.
Mr. Nishiki, you have the floor.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I'm just voting no just because I wasn't happy with the answers.
And I am more concerned about good planning and I don't feel that . . . in regards to-we're talking about Pontanilla, right?
CHAIR KANE: Yes, we are.
COUNCILMEMBERS: ... (laughter) . , .
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I just got-CHAIR KANE: And, and, let me-COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --abrupt with my staff here.
CHAIR KANE: --let me get a clarification. Mr. Nishiki, you have the floor because you were
the one who stated the objection to this approval. So, I have given you the floor to state
your, your objection. And . . . uh . . . from there, I'll be entertaining a motion either way.
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I'm done.
CHAIR KANE: Okay, any other comments? Discussion? Mr. Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Yes. I've known . . . (chuckled) ... Mr. Pontanilla for many
years. We worked Hawaiian Telephone together as almost everybody over here knows.
And I've known him for somewhat 35 years, I guess, and worked and done different
things with him in the community. And I've always found him to be a fair man. I've
never seen him biased. I've always known him to do the best job he can. Even I wasn't
too impressed with the questions, but . . . uh . . . his answers, but . . . uh . . . as it was
called on earlier, some people do get nervous. And I think he would do well on the job.
Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Mr. Arakawa.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Yeah. Well, I'm gonna support Joe. I've known him for a
long time too. And in all my experience with him, you know, he's always been a square
shooter. I believe he'll do a good job.
CHAIR KANE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: He'll try to do his best on the Commission.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you, Mr. Arakawa. Any other comments, questions?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah.
CHAIR KANE: Mr. Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I, I've always said it, even to some of my best friends, that if I
feel that how they're acting towards a situation, and, and, and this one's critical for me
because I am concerned about what's happening here in Maui. If you don't believe, and
for me I don't believe that this person would be strong enough to take those decisive
decision in a commission where we need good people asking hard questions and
making good decisions. I think ... God, that young oriental kid that came up and said
today, you know, I ... we're at a crossroads and 1, I wanna be here and, and make
decisions. I think those kinds of individuals are the ones that . . . uh ... and I don't
know . . . those are kinds of people that I wanna see taking leadership and, and, and
making decisions because I know that they care. Friends is friends, but in a
commission that is so critical for where Maui is going and, and, and, and the quality of
life that we so talked about is at the head of what is occurring. 1, in listening to and
asking him questions, I, I feel that he's not quite the person, as many of you have
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stated about the other person in this situation, that he'd probably be better serving on
another commission. Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you, Mr. Nishiki. The Chair will entertain a motion.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Chairman.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR KANE: Mr. Hokama.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Move to approve the nomination.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Second.
CHAIR KANE: It's been moved by Hokama. Seconded by Arakawa to approve the
nomination of Joseph Pontanilla to the Maui Planning Commission. Discussion?
Mr. Hokama.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: I believe Mr. Pontanilla is a man of integrity. I believe him when he
said that he would . . . uh . . . listen to both sides of an issue. I believe him to be a man
who has, because of his history with this island, growing up on this island,
understanding how we have reached this point of time in the growth of this County, that
I believe he can and will make good decisions regarding issues before the Planning
Commission. So, I will be supporting him.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Any other discussion? Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: On the basis of Mr. Pontanilla's answer to my question,
which was, would he defend the Community Plan? It's on that basis that I am gonna be
supporting his nomination. And he better not disappoint us.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you, Ms. Johnson. Any other discussion? Hearing none.
All in favor of the motion to approve Mr. Pontanilla to the Maui Planning Commission
say "aye".
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: "Aye".
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: "Aye".
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: "Aye".
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: "Aye".
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: "Aye".
CHAIR KANE: Opposed?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: No.
CHAIR KANE: Let the record show that we have one no.
VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Arakawa, Carroll, Johnson, Kawano,
Molina and Tavares, Vice-Chair Hokama, and Chair Kane.
NOES: Councilmember Nishiki.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: None.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVE THE NOMINATION OF JOSEPH PONTANILLA TO THE
MAUI PLANNING COMMISSION.

CHAIR KANE: Motion passes on to the full Council recommendation, eight to one vote.
Members, that is it for Item No. 2(2).
COW-2(3) NOMINATIONS TO BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS (Charter Commission)
CHAIR KANE: We also have before us--and I know everybody's very tired. However, we've
had these folks sit here for four hours now, four-and-a-half hours, and I think it would be
incumbent upon us to continue moving forward. I'd like to get this, through this
particular item, get it done one way or the other before we take another recess. We
might end up either taking a recess for dinner or . . . uh . . . with a short recess, we may
determine to defer the two remaining items on the agenda to the next committee,
scheduled committee meeting, but we'll determine that after the discussion. Members,
are we ready to proceed or do you need at least a short five-minute recess?
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: At least five.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Five sir.
CHAIR KANE: Okay. Do we need more?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Mr. Chairman?
CHAIR KANE: Hang on one second, Mr. Arakawa. Do we need ten minutes? Mr. Arakawa.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Yeah, . . . urn . . . my personal, personal desire would be to
defer these two items. We can take a short break and do this, but I know that I'm gonna
have a lot of questions because to me this particular commission is one of the most
critical commissions that we're gonna be making a decision on and I'm not gonna rush
it. We took four hours to get to this point, I'm gonna guess we're probably gonna take at
least another three hours to get through this. And my personal request would be to
defer.
CHAIR KANE: To defer this particular item, because-COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: The remaining.
CHAIR KANE: So you'd like, your suggestion is to defer the nominations to the Charter
Commission, Mr. Arakawa?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Right. And if, if you do wanna do the HSAC, we can do that
fairly quickly, so I don't mind doing that.
CHAIR KANE: Okay. Members, I'm gonna take a five-minute recess. We'll be back at 6:10,
five minutes.
RECESS:

6:05 p.m.

RECONVENE: 6:20 p.m.
CHAIR KANE: Council's Committee of the Whole will reconvene, but I'm gonna ask for
another recess. I did say that we're gonna come back in five minutes. I haven't been
able to do that. We are working out one small detail to accommodate the folks that are
here. Give me another five minutes and we'll go ahead and move forward on that.
Thank you. Recess.
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RECESS:

6:20 p.m.

RECONVENE: 6:29 p.m.
CHAIR KANE: Council's Committee of the Whole will reconvene. Members and nominees,
we apologize for the delay. A couple of things. First, what we're trying to do
is . . . uh . . . well, the Chair's intent is to accommodate each of the individual nominees
here this evening with questions specifically towards each of you as individuals
. . . uh . . . to accommodate that. However, there is . . . uh . . . has been stated a lot of
questions that will be posed to the Administration on a number of other issues regarding
the Charter Commission itself. One of the issues that we're looking at now is the
timeframe, based on the Charter, on how the Charter is written. It's written to show that
March 1 st is a deadline. However, based on our calendar, there is, it's, it's virtually
impossible for us to meet that deadline. So there was an interpretation that was made
back in 1991 that shows that there is actually a 60-day opportunity for the Council to do,
go through this process of approving or disapproving nominees to the Charter
Commission. So that's something, that's our problem that we're dealing with. However,
I don't think we need to hold up anymore time with the, the nominees here. So what I'll
do is, I'll begin to invite you folks forward to answer any questions that the Committee
Members may have of you. There is one point, Committee Members, that I'd like to
read. This is the foreword of the Charter for the County of Maui, the 1993 edition, and
I'm gonna read this. And I think I need to have Mr. Arakawa here, but I'll reiterate it
when he returns 'cause he had to move a vehicle.
This Charter, as revised, establishes the structure and organization of the government
of the County of Maui. It is a constitutional document, drafted in accordance with the
will of the people, which defines the responsibilities of our local government. Based on
that statement, I wanna make sure, Committee Members, that your questions to the
nominees stay within . . . the parameters that are set forth in what the responsibility and
obligation to this document and their feat and their input into this document is. If there
are any objections to any type of questions or line of questioning, I would ask each of
the Members to please feel free to come forward. And if you feel that there's a line of
questioning that is outside the realm of the nominee's purview or their position that they
are looking to be in, then I need you to please speak up, not be ashamed to speak up.
And I hope that no member takes anything personal if their line of questioning falls
outside of that realm. The Chair may not be able to identify that line of questioning as
being outside that realm and so I ask for guidance or assistance from the Members. If
you see that, please feel free to come forward and, and state your objection to the line
of questioning, again, if it's outside the realm. Mr. Arakawa, so we just reconvened.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Okay, thank you.

- 113 -

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE
Council of the County of Maui

February 13, 2001

CHAIR KANE: And . . . uh . . . and for sake of clarity, Mr. Arakawa, what I just did was, we're
gonna have the nominees come forward and we're gonna ask questions specifically to
the nominees regarding their, their desire to be on the Charter Commission. Your
questions, I'm asking that each Member of this Committee base their questions around
the parameters that are set forth in the Charter. That this Charter, as revised,
establishes the structure and organization of the government of the County of Maui.
And that if for any reason there is an indication that a line of questioning falls outside of
the realm or would, outside the guidelines that are set forth by the
nominee's . . . uh . . . obligation to their, their post, that I ask that other members come
forward and state an objection if they see one as far as the line of questioning. Again,
we, we don't wanna hold . . . nominees accountable for something they have no
authority over, is my point. In other words, I don't want you asking questions that they
have no authority to conduct themselves. So, again, I just ask for your assistance.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Was there any question that I asked Vince that was not
appropriate for this questioning?
CHAIR KANE: It was brought . .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I forgot what that was a long time ago. ... (laughter) . . .
CHAIR KANE: Yeah, it was such a long--again, I'm just trying to set up the parameters to
make sure that we don't get our line of question--because this is a very
important . . . commission and I think all of us realize that. But at the same time, I
wanna make sure that we keep the questions in line with what the purview of this, of
these nominees have. We don't wanna go outside when we start talking about visions
and, and things of that nature. I think we need to recognize that they're here to
formulate or, or . . . uh . . . how shall I say? They're here to establish, like it says in the
Charter, establish the structure and organization of County government, of Maui
County's government. So, again, I'm just trying to set some parameters so we don't get
too far off because I wanna keep everybody's mind relatively sharp.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: I'm gonna have .
CHAIR KANE: Mr. Arakawa.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: I'd like to ask Corp., Corp. Counsel a question as far as
legality. When we bring in a topic, where, at what point does it not fit within the
parameters, as long as we're talking about the topic? Where is the line on that?
MR. TAKAYESU: I think they were referring to the questions you had about the processing of
certain Land Use permits. And I think Vince Bagoyo indicated, well, he did not see that
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as being part of the Charter, since those matters are the procedures and standards are
set forth in the ordinance.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: That's not my question.
MR. TAKAYESU: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: In determining what is within the topic that is being
discussed, at what point does it not become part of the topic that's being discussed?
Because I've heard people come to testify that we have a topic, as long as they're
talking anything at all in the topic, that's permissible under questioning. What, what is
your legal opinion as to what now becomes out of the scope of a topic that may be
discussed?
MR. TAKAYESU:
Okay, I think that, and based on the item that's on the
agenda . . . uh . . . you have to confine your questions to the fitness for the indiv..,
individual to serve in that particular position.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: So if we're discussing the item on the agenda, which is the
Maui County Charter Commission, is it permissible to discuss any item that's within the
Charter?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: It's . . . the main item or the topic.
MR. TAKAYESU: Within the Charter, oh right . . . right.
CHAIR KANE: Yeah, within the Charter. Yes, Mr. Arakawa.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Anything within the Charter?
MR. TAKAYESU: No, but not that the Charter sets up the Department of Planning and Public
Works and those departments process under ordinances various applications. And
then you're gonna, getting into, getting away from the Charter. Do you know what I'm
saying?
CHAIR KANE: Getting into the Administrative functions.
MR. TAKAYESU: Well, or more into the ordinances.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: No, because if, if we're, if we're looking--
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MR. TAKAYESU: How do you feel about our ordinances? Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: --if we're looking about, at people who are going to be
determining what the Charter is going to say, can we not ask questions about their
understanding of the Charter?
MR. TAKAYESU: You, that, that's proper-COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: What's in there and what's not in there?
MR. TAKAYESU: --that's proper.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Chairman.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Also in, in fairness to the nominees, they've been nominated,
but they haven't been oriented, so I don't think, I would be surprised if they knew the
Charter. I don't know if they all got a copy of the Charter, if they received any
orientation at all as to what they're, what they were gonna be doing with it. And, for, for
one thing, they don't make changes to the Charter.
CHAIR KANE: People do.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: The people do. What they will be deciding is what things are
worthy of being voted on by the people, for them to voice their opinion. So they, you
know, what we have to be looking for is those people who are gonna be open to the
community so that when legislation is drafted for appearance on the ballot in November
of 2002, that it clearly reflects what testimony happened or what concerns were raised
by the community as the Charter Commission does its work. But the Charter
Commission itself is not going to be changing the Charter. They don't have that
authority. It's the voters of Maui County who will change the Charter. So some of the
pressure is off a little bit if they thought they were gonna actually change this document.
They're, they're . . . (chuckled) . . . the people are involved in this very important
process.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you, Ms. Tavares. Also the Chair . . . ultimately has the final say and if
you don't agree with it, you can, you can appeal the ruling of the Chair. And if you have
the votes to appeal that ruling, then that is the process that we live by at this point and
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those are the rules of the Council, Mr. Arakawa. So, again, I'm being, I just wanna put
this on the table and it's not to try and cut you off or any particular member off as far as
questionings. But, again, I'm just trying to make sure that you are not questioning
people on something they have no control over or they have no authority to make any
type of decision on. When you start . . . going into topics that is not a part of their
decision or deliberation process, then I believe that would be grounds for me to make a
decision that that line of questioning is not permissible.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: If I get into any area that is not part of the deliberation
process that will not be discussed as part of the Committee, I'll agree with you. And
that's why I'm asking the Corporation Counsel what the ruling is, and I will ask for that in
writing. And what the authority is in this body for a Council member to be able to ask
questions. Okay.
MR. TAKAYESU: Okay, again I just wanna clarify. You know, some of your questions were
relating to provisions of the ordinance, relating to Land Use, like you asked him whether
or not he felt it would be better to have conditional permits processed through the
Council directly, bypass the Planning Department, things like this. And it seemed like
that was . . . uh . . . didn't really relate to the, the Charter. And I think that was what the
concern of some of the other members.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Well, again, I'm asking for a legal interpretation of what may
be asked at any, on any one of these topics and what the limitation of this Council is to
ask that Council member not to ask questions. Where does that line lie? Okay.
MR. TAKAYESU: Okay.
CHAIR KANE: It's noted, Mr. Arakawa. Would you, I'd like to ask you to provide your question
in writing so that way we can be absolutely clear on what your question is and that way
the Corporation Counsel can give you a written response to that question.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: It's on tape.
CHAIR KANE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: And we can, we can copy the tape.
CHAIR KANE: Okay. Mr. Nishiki, you're recognized.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Brian . . . were any of the nominees given a . . . Charter?
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MR. MISKAE: Mr. Chairman, Councilman Nishiki, I'm un.., unaware of any material that may
be given to any of the nominees, as I was not the staff assigned to this particular
committee.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Oh, you were not.
MR. MISKAE: The staff member is on his way. He should be here momentarily.
CHAIR KANE: Mr. Inokuma is the staff and he, as been noted, he's on his way back.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Oh, okay.
CHAIR KANE: Again, my, the questions that I'd like to have are to the nominees that are here.
And if there are no objections, I'd like to proceed with asking each individual nominee to
come forward and . . . uh . . . be asked questions by this body. Are there any objections
to proceeding?
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: No objection.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Okay. And one more-CHAIR KANE: Mr. Arakawa.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: --question on this. Because we're dealing with personalities,
and if we have questions as to their background as to what they've done in the past, is
that permissible under asking-MR. TAKAYESU: Oh yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: --what the, these commission members?
CHAIR KANE: My, my response to that, Mr. Arakawa, is that I will cross that bridge when I get
to it. Again, it comes down to, if I feel that the question in any way is inappropriate, I will
make a ruling based on what I think is appropriate versus inappropriate. And at that
time, if you wanna challenge the ruling of the Chair, you can do so. And that is, I think
what is the Rules of the Council that we've adopted in this current Council. Anything
further, Mr. Arakawa?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: No, I'm just trying to lay the groundwork.
CHAIR KANE: No, I understand and I am trying to do the same thing. So with that, I'd like to
proceed. Mr. Takahashi. Donn Takahashi is coming down. Come have a seat over
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here, Donn. Donn, if you can just identify yourself and then give us an opening
statement. We'd appreciate that. Thank you.
MR. TAKAHASHI: Good evening. My name is Donn Takahashi. I live in Wailuku and have
been living on Maui since 1986 where I was transferred in as General Manager of the
Stouffer Wailea Beach Hotel, which is now the Renaissance. I've been a General
Manager of three properties, two on Maui, one in Oahu. I've been in the hotel business
for 28 years, 14 years with Westin, 7 with Stouffer, and 7 with Prince Resorts. I am
currently Vice President/Regional Manager of Prince Resorts Hawaii and I oversee the
sales and marketing for the four hotels and golf courses here in Hawaii. My background
with the County is, I have served on the Salary Commission as the Chair and I also
served on the Maui County Police Commission and I am currently involved with the
Subdivision Engineering Standards Committee. As the General Manager, I've been
involved in policymaking and effecting the lives of, you know, 4 to 600 people
that . . . urn . . . work for me. And I'm well aware of how these policies can, are, how,
how they affect lives and how people operate, so I take that very seriously. I have an
open mind. I'm a good listener. I take into account all the different sides that may be
involved and try to make a judgement decision based on the information and factual
information I have at hand. I think that's it.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. The floor is open for questions. Mr. Hokama.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Excuse me. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Mr. Takahashi, thank
you for volunteering your time to the County on a very critical and major commission.
Since you're the Regional Director . . . uh . . . I assume then from your, your business
address, you work in Hono.., on, in Honolulu?
MR. TAKAHASHI: Yes, I commute daily from Maui to Honolulu.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: And being a person of importance within your corporate
structure . . . uh . . . the ability to serve our County for 16 months is . . . uh . . . doesn't
conflict with your schedule?
MR. TAKAHASHI: Well, I anticipate there may be some conflicts, but I feel that this is an
important assignment, so I've mentioned that to my boss and he's been supportive so
far. Hopefully, it's not going to--you know, my travel schedule will not interfere and I can
plan ahead and, and make necessary adjustments. I have thought about the amount of
time I do spend in different places on the mainland or in Japan and hopefully, I can work
around that.

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE
Council of the County of Maui

February 13, 2001

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Is there any particular thing of interest that you would share
with us with your comments this evening regarding provisions of the current County
Charter?
MR. TAKAHASHI: I'm not too familiar with--I haven't received a copy of the current Charter, so
I haven't reviewed it. And the only experience I have is with the Salary Commission and
the Police Commission before, so just with those two bodies is my level of familiarity
with it.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Uh-huh. Okay. I, I, I'm done with the questioning. Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Mr. Hokama. Questions? Mr. Arakawa.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Yes, Mr. Takahashi ... urn ... you said that you, you travel
to Oahu everyday?
MR. TAKAHASHI: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: And as part of your, your work, how much time could you
actually get away from that work in order to devote to this? If this were to take two or
three times a week, would you be able to do that?
MR. TAKAHASHI: Yes, I will. It depends. If it's in the middle of the day, it kind of messes me
up a little bit, but . . . urn . . . beginning of the day, end of the day. And if it is the middle
of the day, you know, 1, my job can adjust to that.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: 'Cause this is a 16-month commitment.
MR. TAKAHASHI: I understand. The Police Commission was five years. The Salary
Commission was two years and the Salary Commission involved a lot of time too.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: And your attendance record at those meetings?
MR. TAKAHASHI: I would say it was about 80 percent.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: In what you're applying for, do you deal much with the rules
of the County? And I'm asking this because you're gonna be asked to look at the
Charter and you're gonna be asked to interpret, and you're gonna be asked to apply
some of those things to a practical aspect of what everybody else is gonna have to do.
Do you deal with that kind of thing at all in your, your type of business?
MR. TAKAHASHI: The, the rules of the County per se?
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COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: The, the Charter, those types of rules and it does not, I'm not
talking about a specific rule, but in trying to do interpretation of rules. It could be legal
language in your business. It could be something that, you know, is along the line of
legal interpretation.
MR. TAKAHASHI: I deal with contracts all the time, business contracts. I deal with setting and
making policies. I've dealt with union negotiations and interpretation of just line items,
you know, on both sides and having to come to the middle to, you know, interpret and
make judgement calls on that. So I would say, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: So from a, from a practical aspects in what you do in work,
you have to interpret contracts and you have to understand how to work with legalese?
MR. TAKAHASHI: Yes. And I'd be, I believe I would be able to translate my business
background and experience into the Charter Commission well.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: And your area of expertise will be business?
MR. TAKAHASHI: Yes. I, I should have mentioned . . . urn . . . I grew up on the mainland. I
went to UCLA and have a degree in Business Economics.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Okay. Because part of what I'm looking for is balance as far
as how all the members are . . .(end of tape, start 4A).. .
MR. TAKAHASHI: I understand.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: So that's why I'm asking this. As far as political affiliation,
you listed none. Have you participated in any political campaigns?
MR. TAKAHASHI: No.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Thank you. And in organizations within Maui . . . um . . . do
you deal with the . . . uh . . . never mind. I won't go into that question 'cause it might be
out of the scope of what I'm asking. Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Any other questions? Members?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, I have . . .
CHAIR KANE: Yeah, Mr. Nishiki, go ahead.
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Donn, do you keep up with different County governments within
the State in regards to knowing that Honolulu's got an elected Prosecutor and here that
we're, they're not elected, they're appointed, confirmed by the Council? Do you have
any thoughts about these kinds of issues and how you would handle it if it was brought
up to you by the elector to put it on the ballot?
MR. TAKAHASHI: That's a tough question to answer. But, since I work in Honolulu, I, I hear a
lot more about Honolulu. I'm reading the Maui News going over on the airplane--and
living and breathing Honolulu and then glad I live in Maui. But . . . uh . . . to specifically
address your question, I, I have a very low working knowledge of, you know, who's
elected, who's appointed, but I, I probably could pass a decent test if I were pressed to
it. Do I have an opinion about that? I would probably wanna learn from people
informing me of what the issues are and wanna learn a lot before I would make an
opinion on that and try to be fair in my assessment, but take in as much knowledge as I
can and listen to the folks of the County. I think that's important . . . and try and, and be
able to address the needs.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Were you at, were you told by the Administra.., this
Administration how often you would be meeting?
MR. TAKAHASHI: No.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Or was that something that . . . you'd probably be making a
decision as a group?
MR. TAKAHASHI: No, I wasn't told how often. I knew it would be equal to or more than the
Salary Commission. So I just kinda knew that, but I wasn't told.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you. I'm done.
CHAIR KANE: Any other questions? Yes, Mr. Arakawa.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: In dealing with the, the Charter, you'll be looking at some of
the departments, like the Water Department and being able to look at whether or not it
should be autonomous, semiautonomous. Do you have any experience working with
the Water Department and their processes so that you could make an evaluation as to
how to evaluate whether that is good or not?
MR. TAKAHASHI: I'm not in a position to answer that right now. But as I said to, before, that I
would learn as much as I can about the process and be able to fairly evaluate it once I
gain that knowledge.
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COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: And the rules of the various commissions, such as
the . . . urn . . . oh, the . . . uh , . . Planning Commission, are you familiar with their rules
within how the County rules are applied to the point where you can actually make a
educated decision as to what . . . uh . . . role within the, within our Charter, if there is
ability to make corrections to make the process work better or not?
MR. TAKAHASHI: I have a layman's knowledge of the Planning Commission having to go
through it, the SMA permitting process and having to attend various commission
meetings. But let me answer you by saying this, as a member of the Salary
Commission, we were asked to evaluate salaries of all the elected and appointed
officials. And to be able to do that, you had to understand what their jobs were and by
interviewing them personally, by asking for additional information and by boning up on
it. I feel that after that process, we were able to make very intelligent decisions about
the people's salaries at that time. I think I could do the same with the Charter
Commission.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Okay. Because that's gonna be part of the charge is to look
at what, what's there and what the charges of the different commissions are and also to
be able to see if it can be restructured in a better way.
MR. TAKAHASHI: I understand that. I think-COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: The, the Salary Commission and how we work, that would
be part of, whether or not the Council should be on a fulltime four-year term or not, that
may be something that you will consider . . . urn . . . things of that nature. So . . . I'm
trying to understand whether or not you have a, a background so that you can actually
do that kind of analysis.
MR. TAKAHASHI: In . . . uh . . . as a business person, we're analyzing and prioritizing and
organizing and making these kinds of assessments everyday, so I feel I'd be well
qualified to do that although, this is not my normal line of work.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Okay, and in also in dealing with the separation of
Administration versus Council and how some of those duties may overlap or may need
to be redefined, is that an area you've had any experience in?
MR. TAKAHASHI: I think so. In the hotel business, we have many areas that overlap and,
you know, they, they have to work hand-in-hand or sometimes they have to work
separately, so on a day-to-day ba.., basis, I think I face that all the time.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Okay, and in the . . . urn . . . dealing--you've been on Oahu
quite a bit and you've seen the community boards . . . operate. In dealing with how we
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are doing some of our processes, some of the requirements may be to get community
input and to work with the community. And because of our process of, of doing permits
and things of that nature, it may be important to start incorporating some of those types
of input into the Charter to be able to make that a requirement. Is that something that
you have any familiarity with?
MR. TAKAHASHI: Well, as Chair of the Salary Commission here, we had to have public
hearings, so yes, we invited public and had public testimony.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: And what do you feel about an independent Charter
Commiss.., I mean . . . urn . . . excuse me, community board?
MR. TAKAHASHI: I haven't had, personally, a lot of experience with community boards
outside of, you know, associations with school. But . . . urn . . . I think it's important to
listen to people's opinions and gather that knowledge and gather the facts and, and put
it all together and come up with the best recommendation you possibly can. I also feel
I, I do a good job of working well with other committee people, so the people that would
be, that I would be working with if I'm appointed to the Charter Commission, I'd work
well with.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: And in looking at timetables within . . . urn . . . within the
aspects of the Charter, there are, there are timetables that we have to work with, such
as, we have to pass our County budget prior to the State budget being passed. In your
expertise in the business area, is that something you can do an analysis of and see if
we have to, if we had to adjust that kind of a time sched.., schedule so that our process
would be after the State's? Is that something that you could do the analysis on?
MR. TAKAHASHI: I'm not as familiar with your budgetary process. I know in the other
commissions that I was on, we had to work with the budgets for the, for the city, for the
County of Maui, but I deal with budgets all the time, that's part of my job. So fiscally, I
think I have a very strong working knowledge and background.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you, Mr. Arakawa. Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Kane. Just for informational purposes. Their,
many of the . . . uh . . . nominees have been asked about whether their schedules can
meet the meeting criteria with regards to this commission. Maybe I should direct this
question to Mr. Inokuma. How often are members expected to meet?
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MR. INOKUMA: Well, normally, like in the case of the Charter Commission, it's gonna be up to
the Charter Commission to come up with a schedule to fulfill the requirements of the
Charter?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: What, what has been past practice . . . uh . . . you know, do you
know . . . you have a history?
MR. INOKUMA: I can't, I can't say because I, I haven't staffed the . . . urn . . . Charter
Commission before.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Uh-huh. Okay. So it's strictly up to the Commission Members
to decide when?
MR. INOKUMA: According to the Charter, they have 16 months to complete their work, so
they would have to schedule, I mean set their schedule to meet that 16-month deadline.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you, Mr. Molina. Any other questions? Hearing none. Mr. Takahashi,
thank you very much-MR. TAKAHASHI: Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: --for your time here. We really appreciate it. Next person to come forward,
Ms. Terryl Vencl.
NOTE; Short pause.

CHAIR KANE: Good evening, Terryl. Identify yourself and then an opening statement, please.
MS. VENCL: Aloha, Mr. Chairman, Council Members. My name is Terryl Vencl. I'm the
Executive Director of the Maui Hotel Association. I was born and raised in Michigan. I
have been on Maui for, for . . . uh . . . 14 years, since 1987. I have been with the Maui
Hotel Association for 11 years in May. I have . . . uh . . . probably the two biggest
accomplishments in my life are two successful daughters who produced two
grandchildren. And from that point on, I guess, we get into the nitty-gritty of being on a
Charter Commission.
In answer to some of the questions that I've previously heard today . . . um . . . I believe
that through the efforts of many of you assigning me to tasks force throughout this
County for many numerous reasons, I have proven that I have the ability to pull people
together, to pull stakeholders from different areas together, and to, whether or not you
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like the plan we came up with, at least we came up with plans by and large. I believe
that . . . urn . . . that's what I will be doing on this commission. I believe that this is--I've
never applied before for a board or a commission simply because I knew that there
would be some sort of question about conflict or whatever. I believe this is one that
should not be that for me because of my proven experience and because this is a
government, at least in my eyes from what I know about it, a government document.
That's my job. That's what I do. And I would like to better understand you and your
workings. And I suspect that through that process and through visiting with the
community, I will be better educated to what my job is and to how my job is useful to the
entire community. I believe that this document has to be a flexible and a living
document. I don't believe in getting, in this particular case, in getting ourselves into so
much detail that we corner ourselves for years in the future since this Charter
Commission appears about every ten years. Certainly, we have the opportunity to
amend, but I don't think that it should be, I think it should be a very general guideline to
how we in the community want you in government to function for us. To the question
about whether or not what I was asked or someone came to me, lots of people in the
community came to me long before I even knew what a Charter Commission was quite
frankly. And . . . um . . . I asked the same question, why do you want me, why do you
think it's for me? And a lot of it had to do with people that I've been on committees and
boards with. And they felt that I could balance, that I can see different sides of the
picture and that in many cases . . . urn . . . bring people to the middle and come up with
some ideas for the community. So that's how I got here. I think that's enough for now.
CHAIR KANE: Questions?
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Question.
CHAIR KANE: Mr. Hokama.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Terryl . . .
MS. VENCL: I thought I was getting out here, holy mackerel. . . . (laughter) . .
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: I, I won't, I won't take too much of your time. I, just, just couple things
that I wanna share with you and if you have comments that will be great. One thing that
a couple of my colleagues to the left of me brought up was about the balance of
branches of government. And so I would hope that . . . uh . . . as a . . . uh . . . Charter
Commissioner that you would look at, as this County has matured, whereby at one time
we were a creature of the Legislature and we have upgraded our stan.., standing as a
subdivision required by the State Constitution, that I believe that as a Commissioner you
should consider that the Legislative Branch of this County should have equal footing
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with the Executive Branch. Any comments, at this time, you care to share regarding
that?
MS. VENCL: That's what I've heard since tenth-grade Civics class. And quite frankly, that is,
that is really a personal position that I have. I believe that they're there to check and
balance each other. And I think that's what our system is built on.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Great.
MS. VENCL: How to get there is another question, but . . .
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: True, and true and so just one quick follow-up . . . (chuckled) . . . on
since--must be, we got the Wayne Nishiki disease, which is mind reading, you know,
today.
MS. VENCL: . . . (laughter) .
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: It started from this morning, you know, being able for Wayne to read
Charmaine's mind . . .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

(laughter) . . .

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA:
. . . but . .. urn . . . and you had to be here to appreciate that
comments. . . . (chuckled) . . .
MS. VENCL: I'm not sure about that.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: But . . . urn . . . but thank you. But, you know, since you did bring it
up, one of my concerns as a, as a potential Charter Commissioner, that we do not
sacrifice process of public participation, the process of, of the checks and balances for
certain quick results. Any comments on that, please?
MS. VENCL: I'm in this for the long haul. I'm in this to do as many meetings as it takes to get
it done and to go to as many communities as it takes to get it done. I have the blessing
of my board to do that and so I'm in it. I'm not looking for short, quick fixes. I'm looking
for, hopefully, the communities' wishes. And I think someone mentioned earlier
that . . . um . . . I hope people don't mistake the fact that we somehow think that this
commission is going to change the Charter because we're not. It's my understanding
we're going to bring recommendations and other folks, like the voters in this community,
will do that. And I think we'll, I think we'll . . . urn . . . we'll, what do I wanna say, share,
that's not the right word. We will experience the wrath of the community if we don't do
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what it is that they ask or that somehow we don't make them feel that they were a part
of this.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: I think you have a good grasp . . . (chuckled) . . . of what your job as
a Charter Commissioner is gonna be. So thank you very much, Terryl.
MS. VENCL: Yeah.
CHAIR KANE: Mr. Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Terryl, in Honolulu the Planning Commission is just an advisory
board to the Council who makes the final decision in SMA law. We've been told
constantly that if there are any changes to be made, it has to be in the Charter where
the Planning Commission can then become more of an advisory board rather than a
decision-making board. Your thoughts that if this should come up? I guess it's because
Council members can be booted out if they don't perform and every two years they
come up. Planning Commissioners stay, a lot of 'em. Who knows whether they do their
jobs or not, that's not for me to question. Your thoughts about making the Planning
Commission an advisory to the Council, or if it should be brought up as a Charter
amendment?
MS. VENCL: Okay. Truthfully, Mr. Nishiki, I'm, I'm not going into this with any preconceived
notions about any commissions or boards. I've heard some of the pluses and minuses
about those things. However, I expect that this Commission will look at other
jurisdictions and how they handle certain issues and possibly bring that to the table and
from there, from our research--that's one of the things that, that I, I like to think that I do
best and that is to go and get other information. Go and try to find out what's working
for somebody else and how it might be used or modified for use in Maui County. And
so, I don't look at, I, I really don't have any particular ideas about what we ought to do. I
guess, I could only say that I will do my homework and I will look at other areas and how
they do things and we will make our decisions based on that.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you.
MS. VENCL: I, you know, one, one little add on for that. I think that . . . urn . . . this is my
latest soapbox. And that is, the Community oftentimes is not given enough information
to make real good decisions. And I mean that on both sides of the fence, whatever the
issue. And I think that it's incumbent upon this Charter Commission to make sure that
our community, regardless of where they sit on anything, knows the pros and cons.
And what maybe has happened in other places and might work for us or, or did happen
there but it can't work for us because of this or that and then let people in the
community make the decisions based on all of the information, rather than pieces.
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: This Charter has been referred to as one being--and, and, and
many attorneys that have reviewed it will, will, will, will also say it's true and also
members that have sat on the last Charter Commission, as being more weighted
towards the Administration. Do you think that is something that needs to be looked at?
I brought up the, the concern about the Council only confirming the Prosecutor and the
Corporation Counsel. The other heads of the department are just approved by
the . . . Mayor. Your thoughts?
MS. VENCL: I guess, I would go back to the answer I gave to Mr. Hokama. I think that, that
the two branches of government need to have some equality. I think they're checks and
balances for each other. Whether or not I have a, an opinion right now about this
particular Charter and, and if it's weightier on one side or the other, I'm not sure about
that because I just received mine. I did read it. Some places were very difficult to read.
One of the things I'd like to see is a little less wordy, a little more easy to understand in
some cases. But again, I think that we have two branches of government for a reason
and I think that they should be complementary to each other.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. Mr. Chairman, if I may. I, I, I don't know this is going to
work or how it worked in the past, but I'm, I'm just concerned. And Jimmy, maybe you
can clarify. Who is going to staff this commission from a legal standpoint?
MR. TAKAYESU: Okay, well, I'm, I'm familiar with, I guess, 1991. At that time, Corporation
Counsel assigned several deputies to go ahead and . . . urn ... provide legal sup..,
. . . uh . . . support to the, to the Charter Commission. And sometimes it
would ... urn . . . depending on the subject matter, the deputy assigned would be
different. Say for instance if you're talking about some of the financial
processes . . . urn ... somebody like Brian Moto would be assigned to be there as
advisory to the Charter Commission when they are covering that particular area. And
then during the course of discussions, they would bring in the various, I guess,
departments to talk about the Charter and how it affected them.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Mr. Chairman, if I may?
CHAIR KANE: Proceed.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I, I, I don't know if the Charter mandates how they get legal
advice, but if we could check that because this commission may want to have their own.
And is it possible to get somebody that's away from government, either which way? I, I,
you know, that's a big concern that I have.
CHAIR KANE: We'll have staff look into that, Mr. Nishiki.
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, just because it would seem that perhaps, you know,
someone can be pressured into saying certain things if they work for--Corporation
Counsel's supposed to work for both sides but, you know, we've seen it in the past.
CHAIR KANE: Prior to us going into any type of form-COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: --final approval, we'll have that information for you.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. For the, for the body.
MR. TAKAYESU: From a historical note, I think . . . uh . . . the, the Commission in '91 really
had their own in-house attorney, who was Bill Crockett.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, but . . .
MR. TAKAYESU: Yeah, okay. And that's how it actually op.., operated that particular round.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: There's no attorneys on this commission.
MR. TAKAYESU: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, there's none.
CHAIR KANE: Mr. Nishiki, are you done?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, I'm done.
CHAIR KANE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Which is good.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . . (chuckled) .
CHAIR KANE: Mr. Arakawa.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: I'm only gonna comment on this because if I don't comment
on it, you're gonna ask me why I didn't ask any questions. In looking at, in looking
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at . . . um . . . what you'll be doing and you'll be presenting, you're, you're right, the, the
Charter Commission will be making recommendations, but your recommendations are
what the voters are gonna be looking at.
MS. VENCL: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: So if you don't recommend and you don't get into those
areas, the voters won't have an op.., an opportunity to really analyze it or have those
before them. And this is why it's very critical that Charter Commission Members
understand and have goals in mind as to what they're looking at, . . . in my mind, okay.
Because you will be doing the analysis of the Charter, you will only be putting forth the
recommendation. You will be doing the analysis as to what needs to be corrected, what
needs to be adjusted within the scope of the document.
MS. VENCL: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: If you don't understand the document or you don't
understand some of the workings of that document on a practical basis, the
recommendations may be skewered so that it may not become prac.., it may become
impractical. And that's why I ask the questions that are a little bit more technical as to
whether you understand a lot of the things that are involved in the Charter process.
Ultimately, the voters will get to look at it, but it's like things that the Council passes.
You know, we put it before the voters and half the time, half the voters don't know what
it is, so there's, there's also that obligation to really look into what is available as far as
disseminating information to the individual voters. We've been working together for a
long, long time on a lot of these issues, so, you know, I understand that you have a very
deep understanding of a lot of the processes and a lot of the rules. And I have no
real . . . urn . . . real doubt that you'll be able to do a very good job in this area. But for
the question as far as what I'm asking on, do you consider what you're doing,
business/hotel oriented, right, your expertise area?
MS. VENCL: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Okay. And I'm just doing this to be able to demonstrate that
there is a very skewered amount of, in this body toward businesses. So when we get to
talking to Administration about how this, this was selected, I'm gonna be bringing that
up. But on a personal level, I think you'll do a great job. Thank you.
MS. VENCL: Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Any other questions? Terryl, I just have one question.
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MS. VENCL: Yes.
CHAIR KANE: In your opinion, how can the Charter enhance the impartiality of government?
And if you don't wanna, or if you can't answer that now, something to think about. And
that's just coming from me as an individual member. Because for me, the focus is
whenever things are done, there needs to be an impartial viewpoint. When we discuss
structure of government or--and I think it's along the lines of what Mr. Nishiki brought
forward as far as one side being weighted of the other. And so there's a partiality
towards, in, in this case, there's a perception of partiality towards the Administration
having the edge so to speak. Wha.., wha.., and you kinda touched on it, but again, I'm
just throwing that at you because I think for me it kind of rounds it out.
MS. VENCL: Without . . . uh . . . off the top of my head, without giving it any deeper thought, I
guess, the first thing that comes to my mind, again is the issue of checks and balances
and equality. I believe that, that it's possible, but then I'm a dreamer, for the Charter to
be written in such a way that we may not necessarily have to have a weight on one side
or another. That there--and, and it might be, there might be cases where there might,
should be a weight but there might be another on one side and there might be another
case where maybe it should go the other way. And quite frankly, this is really off the top
of my head because I haven't studied this, but I just, I just believe in balance and
equality and middle of the road. And I don't believe that it has to be, I believe that it can
be better than that if people think that it's wrong at this point. And obviously, those
questions seem to keep arising and so there are questions in people's mind and I can
tell you that after today, that's something that's going to be top of mind for me.
CHAIR KANE: Uh-huh. And just a follow-up, I said one question, but just to follow-up. Do you
see, because of your familiar--I mean you have your seat, there's a name carved on
one of the chairs up there with your name on it because you're in here a lot. Do you
see any flaws or are you familiar with any flaws? And maybe, I'd like to stay within the
realm of the questions of the Charter. Do you, do you foresee any flaws right now in, in
the Charter itself? Or . . . uh . . . the processes that you see that go on in a day-to-day
basis in this chamber or even with administrative function of, of County government?
MS. VENCL: While I sit here a lot and while I spend a great deal of time here, I guess I'd have
to say that I don't know if I really am totally familinar [sic], familiar enough with,
particularly, your rules, I know generalities. I don't know all of your rules. I don't know if
I would call, even if I could pick up on something right away, which I can't. I don't know
if I'd call 'em flaws. I think that times change. I think that that's another reason that this
has to be a living document. Times change, people change, things change, and I think
that what may have been done in the past may have been okay, in the past. But I think
we have to keep up with times. And therefore, I wouldn't call 'em flaws. I would, would
simply say that we have to continue to update ourselves.
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CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Any other questions? Mr. Arakawa.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Yeah, well . . . in looking at this Charter Commission, Terryl,
one of the critical aspects of it is going to be to decide who's going to lead it and how
you're going to lead the discussion, whether it's gonna be Administration driven,
whereby a consultant from the Administration is gonna come and tell you guys how to
do this or it's going to be committee driven, whereby the Members of the Committee are
going to decide how they want to approach this and how they're going to get their own,
their advice on this. I'd like your opinion on how you think this should be?
MS. VENCL: I think it should be us. I think if we're appointed and confirmed, it should be us. I
think that we should have resources in departments and at Council and at
Administration available when we need them, but I think that it should be the decision of
the group. And how, who's going to be in charge, I think should also be the decision of
the group. Who's going to do the writing should also be the decision of the group. I, I
don't see anybody leading us because I think that would be unfair.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Well, that's why I'm asking this to sort of plan the seed and at
the same time, ask the question. Because . . . urn . . . after all is said and done, we get
through with this, we may be looking at trying to give you a separate lawyer, a separate
staff and whatever, if, if that's part of it. But I need to understand that you understand
that this is something that needs to be group driven rather than group led. And you've
answered that quite, quite nicely. Thank you.
MS. VENCL: Can I say one thing?
CHAIR KANE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Sure.
CHAIR KANE: Proceed.
MS. VENCL: You know, I guess, whatever it takes to make this commission look and be
credible in the eyes of the community is what needs to be done. If that means outside
help, if that, whatever that means. I don't wanna set myself up to be on a, a
commission as important as this one, simply to have a lot of people ask questions that
shouldn't have to be answered.
CHAIR KANE: Mr. Nishiki.

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE
Council of the County of Maui

February 13, 2001

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. Terryl, you know, 1, in, in looking at the . . . group of
people that were, were nominated and--I'll, and I'll ask Administration later, but I, I, I've
got some concerns when I look at some of the people here. I've got and, and, and for
whatever my, my concern, I got people that have big landown.., landholdings, people
that are, work with development and then the corporate. I was just looking at some of
the personal history forms. And I got two people, one from the DOE, one still teaching,
two teachers there, and you with the visitor industry. I see Bill Fuhrmann and Carole
Ameral. But other than that, I've got some concerns that this is big landowner,
development kind of people in there. Do you think that, that that's a problem when you
look at this document and see that, the kind of decisions that would be made? I guess
my question is and, and maybe it's not for you, but that it should be for Administration.
Why not an environmentalist? Why not a retiree? Why not a plantation employee or
retiree that may be retired, and they have enough time? 1, 1, I don't, I don't know. Are
we just looking at certain segments of the community and are these the kind of people
that we need as far as those sitting on the .. .
CHAIR KANE: Mr. Nishiki, I, I'll interject. I think that question will be more appropriate towards
the Administration.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay.
CHAIR KANE: Yeah, I think that would be more of an administrative question, in their process
of how they arrived at these nominees and so that I think would be the-COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay.
CHAIR KANE: --where, where to answer, ask the question. I don't think it's fair to ask one
nominee about a process that was used.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Any other questions? Hearing none. Terryl, thank you very much.
We, I think all of us appreciate you being here this evening . . .
MS. VENCL: Mahalo.
CHAIR KANE: . . . and hanging on. Mr. Nishiki, I got some, the responses regarding your
question on the legal aspect of the staffing.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah.
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CHAIR KANE: Section 14-3, the Charter provision is silent on legal advice. The appointees
are considered "officers" of the County under Section 13-1 of the Charter. In
Section 8-2.3, Corporation Counsel appoints deputies, as Jimmy's told us earlier, he is
the chief legal advisor, is a legal representative of the board and the commissions. We
could, as a note, follow the special counsel process, but there has to be a conflict of
interest in order to . . . uh . . . put that into play because that is part of, again, the
Charter, the current Charter as it reads. So in order for us to utilize a special counsel,
there would need to be a conflict of interest by our legal representation, which is
Corporation Counsel. If you'd like more research on that and in a written answer, I can
do that, but I just wanted to give you that information for thought.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, 1, I guess just for more I, I don't see that conflict of
interest as, as, as a reason why we need to go outside the realm of hiring somebody
special is my concern.
CHAIR KANE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Is that, is that six something, you know?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: We can discuss that later.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay.
CHAIR KANE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: We can discuss that.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Okay, at this time, I'd like to bring up Mr. Bill Fuhrmann . . . all the
way from beautiful, heavenly Hana. And while Mr. Fuhrmann is approaching, it was
asked of him if he'd like to come up earlier, but he said, Safeway's open 24 hours, so.
COUNCILMEMBERS: . . . (chuckled) . . .
CHAIR KANE: Bill, thank you very much for being here. Again, identify yourself and if you can
give us an opening statement, please.
MR. FUHRMANN: I'm Bill Fuhrmann from Hana, of Hana. That's my ancestral homelands
and ancestral homelands of my wife and all my children. In comment to the Chair's
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comment, I have my paternal duties to do like we all do from Hana--on our way home,
buy this, buy that. Well, Safeway's open 24 hours, so I'll get that done whenever we're
done here. You got whatever information I was asked to submit. But basically, I wa.., I
say what I can bring to this commission is my years of experience as working for the
people. I, I've been a union man for over 35 years, fought for them, continue to fight for
them--whether they're union or nonunion, whether it's just citizens, whether they're just
kids who I've worked with Robert on the PTSA in Hana--whatever it takes to help the
people. I, I look at this Charter as a, as a contract between the people and their
government, what government can do to benefit the people and how government should
do it. And that's how I, I would focus my attention. Is, is this Charter gonna be
responsive to the needs of the people and the benefits and, and, and desires that they
have, and is government gonna be efficient? So there's gonna be, have to be some,
some kind of balances to this whole process. I, I think the current Charter has a lot of
good points. I, I think that the voting at large allows the kind of representation that's
here today from each district. It also gives a, a handle to the people that I can go see
the guy from Haiku/Paia 'cause he has to represent the wishes of a person from Hana.
Or I can go see Riki from Lanai. The other way is I can only go see Robert if Robert is
a, if we, Hana would still have a seat under a different system, so that's how I would
look at it. It's not that I have a closed mind, but I, my mind is framed in how will the
people benefit. And my years of negotiations when, when we look at issues or in the
union sense, the demands or that company's counter arguments, I, I've usually find
resolution that we identify the needs, get to the source of the problem, then we can
come up with a solution. If we're just gonna fight on who wants what . . . urn . . . we'd
be there all day. Okay, so let, let's go to what are the needs, what are the needs here
under this Charter that needs to be looked at? I would suggest and maybe that'll
eliminate some of these other questions of what you think about each provision. That
maybe our Charter Commission, once we're formed and organized, should have a
meeting with this Council and go through what you folks feel are some of the pitfalls,
some of the problems, some of the areas that you've experienced or comments you've
heard over your years in, in politics or being of public service, meeting with the
Administration, meeting with the workers in government. What is the problems that this
document constrains or, or causes them? And then go back to the people so we hear
from both sides before even coming up with some kind of suggestions of what should
be done. We should see how the system works from the eyes of those working within
the system and how the system works from the eyes of those outside of the system.
That's my comments.
CHAIR KANE: Questions, members? Ms. Johnson, you have the floor.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I just wanna thank you, Bill, because I think just what you
said is probably the whole, you know, shebang right in one, one statement. I think you
have just put it very succinctly. You've spoken from your heart. You certainly have a
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grasp of what we're up against and your approach is really refreshing. And I look
forward to supporting you as one of the nominees for this cou.., you know, for this
commission. Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Any other questions? Mr. Arakawa.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Bill, what's happening to Hina-malailena? Am I asking this
because this is-MR. FUHRMANN: I would suggest, Alan, before we get into any further discussion, there is
some legal problems. I think you should really talk to Robert about it. There's some
legal problems, some issues that shouldn't be really be part of this discussion.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Can I get a five-minute recess?
CHAIR KANE: Five-minute recess.
RECESS: 7:30 p.m.
RECONVENE: 7:37 p.m.
CHAIR KANE: The Council's Committee of the Whole will reconvene. Mr. Arakawa, you had the
floor.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Okay, Mr. Chairman, I'm going to switch my line of
questioning 'cause it may be inappropriate for this particular setting, so I'm gonna ask a
little bit more gen.., general question.
CHAIR KANE: Proceed.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Bill, in your, in your classification of yourself, would you say
businessperson?
MR. FUHRMANN: Person for the people.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Well, your, your major line of work in this area is business?
MR. FUHRMANN: I, I, I've done consulting. I've done union organizing. I've negotiated on
management's side for collective bargaining. I've done a number of things.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: And you've also been a part of that village marketplace
development group?
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MR. FUHRMANN: I've been part of Hina-malailena, the organization that's doing the development.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: That developed that, that market group?
MR. FUHRMANN: But that's not, been my role with them. My role has been to negotiate
contracts with the per.., perspective tenants. Hina is a nonprofit involved in economic
development, also has an educational arm. I've been meeting with people from
Kamehameha Schools for six months last year to see what kind of programs we can get
going in places like Hana, one of the remote communities with their new trustees and
new administration and new way of thinking about the Hawaiian community that they
are willing to work with us in Hana. That, that, I've been playing different roles wherever
I can, wherever I fit in, Alan.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Okay, thank you. No further questions.
CHAIR KANE: You're done?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: I'm done.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Any further questions from the Members of this Committee?
Hearing none. Bill, thank you very much. Thank you for being here and spending the
time with us. Next up is Mr. Stephen Holaday. Members, if you noticed, we did not
have a personal history form in front of us, but we since have gotten that since Steve
was on the mainland and just got back yesterday. Steve, thank you for being here and
we appreciate your, your patience and . . . uh . . . for the past six, six-plus hours.
Identify yourself and if you can, opening statement, please.
MR. HOLADAY: My name is Steve Holaday. I was born at a very young age in Iowa. I grew
up on a small family farm. I have a degree in Business and Finance, or Accounting and
Finance rather from Iowa State. I have a master's in Business Administration from the
University of Hawaii. I worked in public accounting for a large CPA firm for four years. I
was the Chief Financial Officer of Aloha Airlines for about eight years. I have been with
Alexander & Baldwin as the Chief Financial Officer for several years. And the last five
or six years, I've been in charge of the Agricultural Operations of Alexander & Baldwin,
both here on Maui and on Kauai.
CHAIR KANE: Steve, you're done?
MR. HOLADAY: Yeah.
CHAIR KANE: Okay.
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MR. HOLADAY: Yes, I am.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Questions? Any questions? Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: So what can you bring to this commission in your point, point
of view?
MR. HOLADAY: Well, I, I would suggest that I'm probably . . . uh . . . a decent problem solver
and, and a person, a change agent. I think we've seen a lot of changes. I, I, as my
understanding, this commission is to review the governance of County of Maui and try
and ascertain if there's a need if any for change in, in that governance.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Ms. Tavares, done?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh. Yes.
CHAIR KANE: Members, any questions? Mr. Arakawa.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Yeah, very briefly, Steve. In categorizing yourself, would
you say you were Business/Ag oriented and that's your area of specialty?
MR. HOLADAY: I would say it's business oriented, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Any other questions? Mr. Holaday, you're done.
MR. HOLADAY: This is a short time for a long wait.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I know.
CHAIR KANE: Yeah. Thank you very much. We all appreciate it. Next up is Mr. Sean
McLaughlin. Good evening, Sean. Identify yourself and opening.
MR. MCLAUGHLIN: Aloha. Good evening. My name is Robert Sean Taketa McLaughlin.
And I'm the President and Chief Executive Officer for Akaku--Maui Community
Television. I guess my, for my introductory comment, I'll just say access for the people
is what I do in my work. I'm a nonprofit executive. I've . . . uh . . . had the privilege
when I lived in Honolulu to follow the proceedings of the Honolulu, the last Charter
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Commission of Honolulu. And interestingly, Mr. Nishiki might know .. .(end of tape,
start 48). .. and was the Chair of that Charter Commission. But I'm familiar as an
observer of government proceedings and as, I guess, an enabler of public participation
of how important the Charter is, and so this is the, I, I did apply. This is the one
commission I have applied to be on for that reason. I know that it's a very important
responsibility. I have negotiated with both, with the board of my organization and with
my spouse to ensure that I have the time that would be required to make the
commitment to follow these proceedings. I guess, in my opening I'll go ahead and lobby
the Council. I certainly hope that the Council, in your budget deliberations, will afford
adequate resources for this commission to do its work. I do think it's a coun.., a
community-wide and needs to very much out in the public eye so that voters can be
informed before they are asked to make the decisions on the recommendations that will
come out of this commission. So thank you for the opportunity. I really appreciate it.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you, Sean. Questions from the Members? Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yes, thank you, Mr. Kane. Aloha, Sean. Thanks for sticking
around. I just want to comment, your work with Akaku . . . uh . . . public television has
helped raise the public's awareness of community issues up to another level. Your
talents are much appreciated. Speaking of your talents, what can you offer to this
Charter Commission in, in regards to your talents?
MR. MCLAUGHLIN: Well, I think as some of the other folks have said, I have a very high
tolerance for process. I think the process of incorporating the best thinking that's
available in, in the community and in the State and in the country, in terms of doing
research and looking at foundation documents is something that ... urn . . . I just love. I
guess I'm kind of a policy wank and so in that sense, I, I look forward to the opportunity
to compare structures of governance in other jurisdictions to look for the best
opportunities. As you know, the Charter, the way it reads, the Charter Commission can
take no action and, basically, recommend that we have the best Charter; or it can draft
an entirely new Charter. So in that sense, I guess what I bring is a very open mind. I
think we should probably start out really with a clean slate and think really broadly about
the best opportunities that the County has. And if that ends up being no change and
that we, if we find that we have the best Charter, then so be it. If we find we need to
draft a new Charter well, we'll, we'll all spend all night to be here. As you can see, you
have committed folks who've been nominated here. And I'm certainly willing to put in
that time.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you. Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Any other questions? Mr. Hokama.
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VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA:
I have one since Mr. Molina kinda tweaked my brain.
Mr. McLaughlin, one thing that was kind of interesting from some of the other members
was . . . urn ... and you being in, in the media, a way of communication. How do you
foresee . . . do you foresee an opportunity, through the Charter, of expanding the ability
of residents and our citizenry to have information so that . . . urn . . . they can have as
much information as possible to help draw conclusions of issues of importance before
the community?
MR. MCLAUGHLIN: Well, I certainly hope so and I, I think other folks have mentioned that
one of the reasons that you have in the Charter now every decade a review is society
changes. There is evolution in technology. I, I recall a couple years ago, the Council
was challenged with the question of how to extend interactive participation to residents
who can't physically attend your meetings. And there was an issue that maybe there,
wouldn't require a change in the Charter to enable the use of new technology to
empower the citizens to participate that way. So in that sense . . . uh . . . but,
potentially, yes. I have not had the, had the time or certainly there hasn't been a
process to deliberate towards recommendations to accomplish that.
But ... um . . . when I think about preparing, you know, for you guys asking me
questions and stuff, I thought well, I should look at the, you know, I should bust out my
Thomas Jefferson quotes and my James Madison quotes .. .
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: ... (chuckled) . . .
MR. MCLAUGHLIN: . . . and just say, you know, we're talking about founding principles of
democracy. And one of my favorites from Thomas Jefferson is that "information is the
currency of democracy". The ability of the people to make the best informed decision to
make democracy work the best and the theory is that we're, you're gonna hear from
everybody and you do. And that, out of that, you'll distill the best knowledge and
information that is available in our whole society. So, certainly, the Charter needs to
enable that process to occur. And if we can find better ways than we have now, we
should, we should pursue them.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, I do know that you, you've participated at national level
conferences, seminars, like NATOA, whereby communication was one of the issues.
And so I look forward to you sharing that information with the fellow Commissioners. I
look forward to your experience on the . . . uh . . . City and County of Honolulu's years
of service that you provided there as possibly comparative information.
And. . . uh . . .you know, I for one appreciate . . . (chuckled) . . . anyone that wants to
give this kind of time to, to the County. So thank you very much.
MR. MCLAUGHLIN: Thank you.
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CHAIR KANE: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Mr. Arakawa.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Yeah. Just a couple questions, Sean. General category
business, as a CEO?
MR. MCLAUGHLIN: No, I'd say it's a distinct difference to manage a nonprofit entity. So I
guess I would categorize myself as a nonprofit executive.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Nonprofit.
MR. MCLAUGHLIN: Or a media. I'm sorry, I have to interject 'cause one of my favorite things,
one of my roles right now is I'm the President of the non.., Maui Nonprofit Directors'
Association and a lot of, the way that we try to think about the nonprofit sector is you
have the public sector, in which we understand as government and how it deliberates
and the processes of government as a public sector. You have the private sector,
which you're talking about--business and the way that business operates in a
marketplace as a commercial enterprise. And in between those two, you have what we
call the third sector, which is the nonprofit sector. In some cases, those are privatized
public services and in some cases they're kind of socialized private endeavors, like
culture and arts, funding for culture and arts. So I, I really do see an important
distinction in the work that I do that's not strictly sort of business, it's nonprofit work.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: I think it's an important distinction.
MR. MCLAUGHLIN: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Also, I'm gonna ask you, as far as time dedication to this
project, the, it's a very large commitment. Is that something that you're gonna be able
to do on a consistent basis for the next 16 months?
MR. MCLAUGHLIN: Yes, absolutely. I'd, I've thought long and hard about it and before I
applied, I picked up a copy of the Charter. I went to the Clerk's Office and got one and I
studied it and I, like I said, I talked to some of my board members. I've had long
discussions about this with my wife and I will certainly evaluate other opportunities I
have to . . . urn . . . if I need to cut back on other commitments that I have in the
community to make sure that this, this is a priority for me.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: And in looking at a lot of this, I ask, in working with you in
times, you had the experience of working through legal documents to be able to
interpret, so that's not gonna be a concern?
MR. MCLAUGHLIN: No.
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COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: . . . (inaudible) . .
MR. MCLAUGHLIN: As . . . uh . . . Councilmember Hokama mentioned, partly through my
work and partly through my other civic activities, I have been involved with Federal
regulations and Federal laws, State regulations and State laws, and to a certain extent
County ordinances and regulations, so I don't have any problem with that.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Okay. Because in the process of deliberating on this
document, you may actually be looking at things like trying to make nonprofits a entity of
equal status to a department, for instance, or how we do things. I mean these, these
areas where looking at the Charter, you may be able to make creative changes. And I
think that your expertise in this area is very necessary. At the same time, it's necessary
to take advantage of the situation. So are you prepared to take that time to do that?
MR. MCLAUGHLIN: Absolutely. I think one of the things that your question reminds me is,
and as you know in the Charter there are provisions for amending the Charter at any
point. The Council has the opportunity to in.., to pass Charter amendment questions to
appear on the ballot at any time, really, throughout the year. What's different about the
Charter Commission is this is the one time you look at the entire document and you
figure out what are the repercussions between the different sections of the Charter and
how do they effect. So it is, it is, to me, in my view, it's critical to do a comprehensive
look at the entire document and the opportunities that exist to make the, the most
effective revisions, propose and recommend the most effective revisions to the citizens
to put on the ballot.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Okay. Thanks, Sean.
CHAIR KANE: Any other questions? Seeing none. Sean, thank you very much. We
appreciate your . . . stamina. Next up is Gwen Hiraga. And Carole, you're right after
Gwen. . . . (laughter) . . . Members, just so you know, Karolyn Mossman is out of
state. She was not available for this meeting. And Erlinda Rosario was here earlier, but
she was unable to remain; so just so you understand that these two people were not
available. Good evening, Gwen.
MS. HIRAGA: Good evening.
CHAIR KANE: Go ahead.
MS. HIRAGA. Okay. Good evening, Members of the Committee of the Whole. By way of
background, I was born and raised on Maui. I attended Wailuku Elementary School, lao
School, Baldwin High School, Maui Community College, and graduated from the
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University of Hawaii. In terms of my work experience, I have very little. Having worked
for the Council from 1976 to 1993; and then for the County Administration, the
Department of Planning, from 1993 through '97; and from '97, in my current position
with the planning consulting firm. So I've had only three real jobs in my whole life. In
terms of the community, I do serve on several nonprofit boards and commissions. One
being the Maui Historical Society, I am a member of the Board of Trustees; Wailuku
Main Street Association, mem.., board member. I'm also on the Board of Horizons
Academy, which is a special education school out in Haiku. And finally, I'm a member
of the Hawaii Natural History Association and this association oversees national
parks--four on the Big Island, two on Maui, which is Haleakala and Kipahulu. In terms
of the Charter Commission, I did apply for this commission. I feel it's very important. I'd
like to state that I have no preconceived ideas on any specific sections that should be
changed. I'm open to suggestions from the public, the Council members, the Mayor,
the Department heads, and County employees as well. I think that covers it if . . . I'll be
happy to respond to any questions. Oh, by the way, I did pick up a Charter, too. I
haven't looked at it for a while, so I thought I'd refresh my memory.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . . (chuckled) . . .
CHAIR KANE: Okay. Mr. Carroll followed by Mr. Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Gwen, I know how busy you are. How are you gonna fit this
into your schedule?
MS. HIRAGA: Well, that's a good question and I know that question has been asked of all of
the nominees. Before even submitting my name, of course, I did check with Mike and
the rest of the office. And, you know, Mike, of course, has no objections. As a
company, we really feel that we need to give back to the community. So Mike is active
with Hale Mahaolu, Hale Makua, church, the church group. So we, we don't see it as
being a difficult task for us in serving on different, you know, community groups. And
we will make the time, I will make the time to attend. I realize that it's an intense
process, it's a 16-month . . . uh . . . duration. And I would imagine the Commission
would have to meet at least weekly in order to get its work done.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you.
MS. HIRAGA: So, we are committed. I am committed.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you, Mr. Carroll. Mr. Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. Gwen, a concern of mine and, and, and maybe you can
take away the concern. Just because I know you, as you said you've been in
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government and, you know, I know that you have a, an, a good idea of Charter and laws
being, working in the Planning Department and now taking you to your current
workplace. Do you find, with your knowledge that you have right now of the Charter,
that certain things if done could affect the company that you work for?
MS. HIRAGA: Uh . . .
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIK1: Well let me, let me put it this way.
MS. HIRAGA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIK1: If the clan.., if the, if the Planning Commission were to be now
just advisory and the voters vote that. And it may be more of a question for the big
landowners that I should have, I should have asked this. But I, I, I ask it of you because
of your knowledge and because you wouldn't lie to me, and, and, and that's I guess,
you know, why I think I can do this. Do you think that certain aspects of the Charter, if
changed, could affect Munekiyo & Associates or big landowners?
MS. HIRAGA: No, I don't.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: You don't?
MS. HIRAGA: And if I can explain why?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Go ahead.
MS. HIRAGA: When we, when you look at the regulatory process that the County has, there
are some applications, which, of course, everybody knows that we work on, that require
either an administrative approval or Planning Commission approval and final approval
with the County Council. So, the processing would be the same. I think if there were
some changes and you made reference to having maybe a look at changing the
provision where the Planning Commission is the final authority on coastal zone
management area. That would, of course, be an added step, which would be a referral
from the Commission to the Council. And I think it's, it wouldn't really matter, you know,
in terms of benefiting the, our company. To some extent, it, it may take longer. I'm not
saying that it will. So, in terms of time, yeah, it, it'll take longer.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, I-MS. HIRAGA: But I don't see any direct benefit to our company, a landowner, people that we
work for. And the other thing too is that we don't work for only large landowners. We
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do work for individuals. We do work for businesses, organizations. We do a lot of pro
bono work.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Right. Now, I, I, I think that I asked you this question but at the
same time I was concerned there but just because what you just said ultimately could
take an extra step, you know, in, in, in, in coming through this process.
MS. HIRAGA: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: And . . . personally, maybe it hasn't been the same for me
because when I see what we voted on and how many times we've said no compared to
the Planning Commission, I think it's a dead heat, you know.
MS. HIRAGA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . . (chuckled) . . .
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: So . . . (chuckled) . . . so, you know, I mean the Council, you
know, pretty well always says, yes, so that's the dead heat. I, I, I, I guess my, my
concern has been SMA should come to the Council, that's all.
MS. HIRAGA: Uh-huh. Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: You know, and I, I, I, I've always been told well, it's gotta be
done through Charter.
MS. HIRAGA: Through the Charter. That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Let the people make the change, let them make, people make
that decision also. And I'm just curious whether you or any other big landowners would
wanna protect that and, and not even put that up for a Charter change, you know?
MS. HIRAGA: I, I think that-COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: And that's where I, I guess my question to you is that, are, can
you be that objective to whereby you could put Munekiyo & Associates aside and put it
in front of the voters, you know, on, on issues that perhaps may affect . . .
MS. HIRAGA: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: . . . large landowners or whatever?
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MS. HIRAGA: Councilmember Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah.
MS. HIRAGA: Yes, I think I can. The ques.., that question or that provision has come up
many times I think through your tenure on the Council. I recall there was even an actual
proposed resolution that did not, finally pass for Charter amendment. And I think that
the issue surrounding it, and I still remember, it was Bill Crockett that raised the issue
that if the Council were given that authority .. .
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Right.
MS. HIRAGA: . . . you would be--to some extent, extent--taking away a process that's already
in place, pursuant to Chapter 91 of the Hawaii Revised Statutes, which allows for
intervention. When the SMAs come through the Council, there's no intervention. You
know, so you need to, I think, we need to, everybody needs to weigh that very carefully.
I am open though to, you know, reviewing it in, in much detail because I know it's an
issue that I hear people from the public mention that they think the, you know, if this, if
the SMA came through the Council, then it would be better, you know, in terms of a
project. You hear that comment. I've heard that comment. I've seen it in the paper.
And I think it is an issue that the Commission will probably take a look at. The Council
can submit its own recommendations for review or recommended provisions for review.
And I think that the Charter Commission has to be or take the responsibility of reviewing
all requests for possible changes.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah.
MS. HIRAGA: And taking those changes out to the community.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: And I, I only say this because Chapter 91 State statute, as you
said, doesn't acknowledge who that planning body is and that's the reason why it's
different on Oahu compared to on Maui.
MS. HIRAGA: Uh-huh.
CHAIR NISHIKI: But on Oahu, the Council is the final decision-maker.
MS. HIRAGA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: The Planning Commissioner is merely . . .
MS. HIRAGA: But, yeah.
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: ... basically advisory in that situation.
MS. HIRAGA: You can check with Corporation Counsel, but the Council is not bound by
Chapter 91, they are bound by Chapter 92.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Which is a State statute?
MS. HIRAGA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Well, whichever one it is, it's still .. .
MS. HIRAGA: But again, you know, going back to your question, I think that it is a provision
that should be looked at. And I don't have a problem looking at it, even if . ..
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Uh-huh.
MS. HIRAGA: You know in my current employment, I do not have a problem looking at it.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Well, actually, actually, you'd probably benefit more anyway
because then the developers would have to take that extra step, then you'd be paid
more for your consulting services.
COUNCILMEMBERS: . . . (laughter) .
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: If you wanna look at it that way. And they'd rightly have to,
they'd really have to hire somebody--or maybe not because I may be off the Council.
But see if there wasn't, then there'd be some tough bodies in here, then they'd go, I
gotta hire Hiraga and, and Munekiyo because these Council guys are pretty tough, so
we need somebody that's professional. That's the way I see it.
MS. HIRAGA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: ... (laughter) . . .
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Plus somebody else whispered in my ear.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: ... (laughter) .. .
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: But no intervention.
MS. HIRAGA: Yeah.
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CHAIR KANE: Mr. Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you. I'm done.
CHAIR KANE: Any other questions for Ms. Hiraga? Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I have a question. I'm, I'm very happy that you came forward
to volunteer for this important commission. I think your . . . urn . . . your background
with Council Services and with the Administration and in private industry, I think you can
bring a lot to the table. And I sure hope that, on that commission, we're gonna have
some people watchdogging the language .. .
MS. HIRAGA: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . . because government people are in.., infamous in talking
and writing a whole different language as is foreign in effect to, to the, to the community.
So even when the Charter--you know, we've done Charter amendments before. We
have these, we have these things that explain what the Charter amendment is and
people can't even understand the explanation. So I think that's, you know, the
communication with the public is most critical and needs a whole lot of attention so that
people who are going into that booth can understand what they're voting on. A lot of
them just give up and vote, no. And a lot of them just give up and vote, yes. And a lot
of them don't vote-MS. HIRAGA: That's right.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --at all, out of frustration. And, and that's not giving us and
government or the community a fair shake at, at what this document is, is trying to do
for us all. So, you know, I see some really outstanding people nominated for this
commission. And, and I sure hope when that comes out, the . . . whatever the
recommendations are and the language and how it's worded for the, for the ballot will
be done in such a way and that it will be disseminated in such a way that people who
vote can understand what they're gonna be voting on, 'cause that to me is a real big
problem.
MS. HIRAGA: I agree.
CHAIR KANE: Any other questions? Seeing none. Gwen, thank you very much for your . . .
MS. HIRAGA: Thank you.

- 149 -

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE
Council of the County of Maui

February 13, 2001

CHAIR KANE: . . . persistence in being here all evening. And of course, we'd like to call up
Ms. Ameral. Carole, thank you, the true trooper.
COUNCILMEMBERS: . . . (cheered and applauded) . . .
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Last but not least.
CHAIR KANE: Hey, right on.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: . . . (chuckled) . . .
CHAIR KANE: Again, identify yourself and if you can make an opening statement, please.
MS. AMERAL: My name is Carole Ameral and I am sure many of you've already met me or
seen me. I've lived in the state of Hawaii for 33 years, raised 3 children. I've been in
the insurance industry for 35 years, been in all phases. Right now, my main income
comes from selling insurance. I don't own the agency. I work for Insurance Associates
in Honolulu. I work out of an office I pay rent for. I've done a real lot of work in the
insurance industry with risk management and also I've been involved in contracts. I'm
pretty familiar with legalese and I'm very familiar with how we tried many years ago to
make the insurance contract simplified and easy to read, ha-ha.
COUNCILMEMBERS: . . . (chuckled) . . .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, no. . . . (chuckled) . . .
MS. AMERAL: I spent quite a few years living on the island of Moloka'i and I really loved it
there; we raised horses. I did, I sold insurance on that island too. I don't plan to run for
any public office, that is the last thing in my mind; I will never do that. I am also the
Executive Director of West Maui Taxpayers because I really enjoy meeting the
community and I enjoy the position of being a facilitator for the community in letting you
know what they want. There is, oftentimes, I may not personally agree with what people
in West Maui want, but I feel obligated to deliver their concerns to you separate and
apart from mine. I believe serving on this committee, excuse me, serving on the
Charter Committee would be, again the same thing, facilitating. I've only read through
the Charter a little bit tonight and I see where my own opinion could get in the way, a lot
of times. And again, I feel it's real important to probably have weekly meetings and
probably have monthly public forums, where the community can become involved. I'm
also feeling that this may be a bridge to get our community more involved in the voting
process, making them feel that they have something to say and their voice is gonna be
heard 'cause we have a real terrible problem with that nowadays, especially people
don't wanna vote. I've been on various committees, right now. I've worked with
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Senator Buen on the Central Maui Connector Task Force; it didn't really get any place.
And I've been asked by Senator Buen and Mr. Kihune to work on the new transportation
committee. Again, I work for commissions, primarily, in my insurance business. I come
and go as I feel and I'm not really worried about not having the time. I know I have the
time. I don't have children at home to take care of. I don't have outside obligations.
With West Maui Taxpayers, more or less, it's . . . I think the two are gonna kind of work
together, personally. But if you have any questions?
CHAIR KANE: Members, open for questions.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I, I just . . .
CHAIR KANE: Jo Anne, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Since Carole is from Lahaina, I just wanna thank her for
bearing with this . . . uh . . . entire process. And maybe one of the things you could look
at, you know, in the Charter is limiting the length of our meetings. . . . (chuckled) . . .
COUNCILMEMBERS: . . . (laughter) . . .
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And on a more serious point, I just wanna really offer my
support for Carole. I think she brings a lot to the table. I've worked with her on many
occasions, and she's right. Many times, she does not agree with the opinions of her
constituents and the people that really . . . uh . . . you know, are members of the
Taxpayers Association but she always does a good job in bringing that forward, and I
admire her for that. So thank you, Carole.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Mr. Hokama.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Carole, thank you for persevering this
day. I should thank everybody for persevering this day. Just one question, please,
Carole. Because of your association with the West Maui Taxpayers Association, do you
at this time have any comment you wanna share with us regarding . . . urn . . . County
financing and if, if you, you feel at this time there is something more . . . uh .. .
appropriate that could be placed within the parameters of the Charter? Or you have no,
no point of view?
MS. AMERAL: I'm not sure I understand your question.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Well I, 1 . ..
MS. AMERAL: I'm sorry . . . (inaudible) . .
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VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Well I was thinking because you work with the Taxpayers Association
and a lot of times, you know, you folks participate in our, our hearings .. .
MS. AMERAL: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: . . . that we as a Council . . . uh . . . do annually. That if you feel that
there is something that you would like to see within the parameters of the Charter as in
regards to taxation and finance that you might feel it would be appropriate.
MS. AMERAL: That's a pretty tough question to answer. There was a few things I've already
circled in our Charter. My personal opinion is that it is kind of slanted towards the
Administration. And . . . uh . . . my personal opinion is that I'd to see maybe some
corrections made. But again, I'd really like to know how my community feels and when I
say my community, I'm talking about, there's three islands involved here. I know when I
lived on Moloka'i how often I felt very separated from any kind of legislative process.
Right, Uncle Pat? . . . (chuckled) . . .
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: . . . (chuckled) . . .
MS. AMERAL: But . . . uh . . . I don.., I feel that we, I feel that this is going to be an opportunity
for all of us on this commission to get the people involved, you know, in putting some
input. To--I don't know, to me, that's, that's a real heavy, the way I feel. Urn .. .
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: And that's fine, that's fine. You know, I know that a lot of the things
that will be presented during the review process before the recommendations are
brought forward, is gonna help make you as a Commissioner decide what you feel
would be more appropriate within the parameters of a Charter revision. So just, thank
you for persevering today.
CHAIR KANE: Any other questions from the Members? Seeing none. Carole, thank you.
Thank you very much.
MS. AMERAL: Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: Okay. Members of the Committee . . . Mr. Nishiki, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I, I've got a question for Administration being that they're here.
CHAIR KANE: Yeah, proceed.
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Myles, you, you've heard my concern about, not that this
committee staff, but I don't know what you use to go about selecting the members; and
whether these members were the first approached or they volunteered. My concern is
that you got Takahashi that's a . . . major landowner. Bagoyo, on Lanai, pretty major
landowner. Steve Holaday, HC&S, A&B, major landowner. And then some other
people in there, you know, one big corporate. Was there any concern for how--or let me
ask you how, how was it done?
MR. INOKUMA: Okay. Let, let me just go over how we . . . urn . . . we solicit applications. We
do a press release to notify the public that we have openings on certain boards and
commissions and we encourage the public to apply to serve on a board or a
commission. And from there, we start accepting applications. And once we accept the
application, we, we periodically try to review them to make sure that there is district
representation as well as an equal amount male/female ratio on the, on the
Commission. But what is most important is their willingness to serve. It's getting harder
and harder getting people to apply for positions on boards and commissions. The list is
dwindling. We can't even get enough to fill the vacancies that's gonna take place on the
other boards and commiss.., boards and commissions. So when we receive an
application, we give that a lot of weight because that shows that they're willing to serve.
They're willing to commit the time and they're willing to do a good job at it. In the case
of the Char.., Charter Commission, I think we were very, very fortunate in getting very
good applications come in.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: So . . .
CHAIR KANE: Mr. Nishiki, and I apologize for interrupting. It is the intention, we
have . . . urn . . . there's a possibility if you folks want, we could go on for the next
couple of hours, in asking the type of questions that you've begun to ask. And I just
wanted to make sure that the body as a whole is willing to do that. Or as another
option, we can defer this item because we do have a deadline of March 30 th since these
names were provided to us on January 30 th , and that's the basis of 60 days. I would
like to consider, first of all, if we can . . . fold up the tent, so to speak, on this item at this
point. And then put this back on our next agenda that will be on the COW meeting
scheduled for February 27 th . And at that point, we can indulge in questions to the
Administration on the type of questions that you're asking, Mr. Nishiki, as far as criteria
and, and, you know, selection process and whatnot. And I think these are real
important questions and I had hoped that we could approach those questions with, with
a fresh, yeah, with being fresh because I know we've been here over eight hours,
excuse me, over six hours. Personally, I don't have no problem with going another two
or three hours. I have dinner available to all of the members here. So at, at this point,
before I allow you to proceed, I'd like to ask the body if what's . . . you know, what's your
pleasure at this point?
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COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR KANE: I'd like to get something to eat.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Defer.
CHAIR KANE: And I am sure the people who have been here waiting would like to go get
something to eat. ... (chuckled) . . . Then . . .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Defer.
CHAIR KANE: Mr. Hokama.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR KANE: And then Mr. Arawaka, yeah.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: My comments would be that I would support a deferral. I would also
think that it would be fair to this committee as well as to all of those nine, nine nominees
who have persevered today, that we would also consider having Ms. Mossman and Ms.
Rosario be able to share their comments with the committee before a decision is made.
So I would support you if you wish to defer and reschedule for the 27 th of the month.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. Mr. Arakawa.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Mr. Chairman, I would also support a deferral. And I would,
but I would also like to know on COW-1(3), the HSAC appointments, perhaps we could
take a few minutes and . . . uh . . . complete that topic out because 1 think we--are we on
a time deadline on that?
CHAIR KANE: I have no problem with that one, Mr. Arakawa.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Okay, so I would, I'd . ..
CHAIR KANE: Although I wasn't there yet and I was gonna get to that one. Right now, I'm,
my discussion is-COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Yeah, I, I .. .
CHAIR KANE: --proceeding with Item 2(3), which ... and my intention is, again, I'd like to
defer that. We do have, I believe if I'm not mistaken, we have a total of two more
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meetings prior to getting it to a full Council and approved out by the 30 th of March. Staff,
is that correct? So, the 27 th and I believe there's one more meeting in March that we
could schedule this particular topic for discussion before we take any type of action in
the Committee. Hang on one second, Mr. Arakawa. It's just gonna be one and that one
would the 27 th , so we will just have one meeting left prior to us having to make a
decision on this.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Or we could schedule a, a second meeting, couldn't we
. . . urn . . . in between?
CHAIR KANE: Well, we could schedule a special meeting.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Special meeting.
CHAIR KANE: But that wasn't one of the options at this point. But if it's necessary,
then . . . uh . . . the Chair's recommendation would be to cross that bridge when we get
to it, after the 27 th meeting. We may be able to reach resolve at that point.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: That's fine. That's just one of the options.
CHAIR KANE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: And the question that I have, if some of these names were
not selected, then the 60 days on the new names would start? If we didn't, if we didn't
select some of these names, we get a fresh 60 days coming down from Administration?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Sixty?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I think so.
CHAIR KANE: From my understanding, yes. But we can also ask Mr. Takayesu to answer
that question. And if you need that answer right now, we could take the time, but I
would ask you that we have, you know, again, another meeting that we could, up until
then find out that answer in writing, if you need.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Well if, if Jimmy knows off the top of his head, that's fine.
You know, I, I think we get a new 60 days out of new nominees. That's .. .
MR. TAKAYESU: Okay. In the way that the Charter provisions, I'm looking at 13-2,
Paragraph 16 . . . and again, and 17. And these are two paragraphs that the Charter
Commission Members should take a look at because it's badly worded.
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COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: . . . (chuckled) .. .
MR. TAKAYESU: No, it is because 16 deals with a vac.., vacancies on commissions or boards
due to expiration of a member's term; 17 deals with a vacancy on a commission or
board due to death, resignation, or removal. And so in, in this situation, it seems like
there's, there's no real specific provision that provides guidance. So you know, in terms
of getting back to you in, on, on what is the, the correct procedure, I, I'd rather do that in
writing 'cause, again, it's badly worded. They have some other provisions dealing
with . . . urn ... how like say appointment, confirmation of the Prosecutor or the Corp.
Counsel, it spells everything out. But this one, it just seems like there was some kind of
a oversight. But it does appear that the general rule or their intent was to provide like
60 days after the name is submitted and then if it's rejected, the, the Mayor has 10 days
to submit a new name and then the Council then has a new, another 60 days. But I'd
like to get back to you, to you in writing because, again . . . uh . . . these were not the
best-worded provisions.
CHAIR KANE: Mr. Arakawa, so you understand?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: No, that's fine.
CHAIR KANE: Verbally, that was the response.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Verbal, that's fine.
CHAIR KANE: But we'll get that in writing to the Committee.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: All right, I just wanted, I wanted to make sure that we weren't
getting into a spot where, you know .. .
CHAIR KANE: The Chair realizes that-COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: . . . we can't do anything, so.
CHAIR KANE: --there is a sensitivity issue.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Yeah.
CHAIR KANE: And so we're, we're exploring this and making sure that we don't get caught
with just having to approve through default.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Chair.
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COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR KANE: Hang on one second, Ms. Tavares. Mr. Arakawa, you're done? Thank you.
Charmaine, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah. I don't know why we can't get a ruling on this. I mean
I'm reading it and it says . . . if the Council disapproves, then it shall immediately notify
the Mayor and then, within 10 days, and then the Council shall act within 60 days. So it
sounds like another 60 days starts in with a new name.
CHAIR KANE: Yeah. Are you, is your reference on Page 37, Charmaine?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah. In Section 16.
CHAIR KANE: Section 13-2, No. 16?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah.
CHAIR KANE: And I guess, when you look at the very beginning of No. 16, a vacancy on the
commission or board due to the expiration of a member's term-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, that's that one. Oh, I see. Okay.
CHAIR KANE: --shall be filled as follows.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: See, we need, we need to break.
COUNCILMEMBERS: . . . (chuckled) . . .
CHAIR KANE: Yeah. So it, there's something that comes before what you were reading.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay.
CHAIR KANE: And in fact, we, we did look at a committee report back in 1991 on the previous
Charter Commission and they cited this particular one. But it seemed like they kind of
took it out of context, almost, because it wasn't dealing with the specific case that we're
dealing with. They dealt with, they didn't talk about the expiration of a member's term,
which in this case, we're not dealing with an expiration of a term, we're dealing with
starting up a new one.
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Right.
CHAIR KANE: So, anyway . .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Well, we could debate . . .
CHAIR KANE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . . the intent of the law, which is to get a body in there
sometime within 60 days. . . . (chuckled).. .
CHAIR KANE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay.
CHAIR KANE: So we'll, we'll get, we'll get a response from Jimmy on that. So the, the intent
is to, with no objections, I'd like to defer this item, Members?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: No objection.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: No objection.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: No objection.

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (PRESENT: ARAKAWA, CARROLL,
JOHNSON, KAWANO, MOLINA, NISHIKI AND TAVARES, VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA,
AND CHAIR KANE)
ACTION: DEFER.
CHAIR KANE: No objections? Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: To the 28 th ?
CHAIR KANE: To the 27 th .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: The 27 th ?
CHAIR KANE: Well, it'll be--right now, it's the intention of the Chair to schedule on the next
regularly scheduled COW meeting.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay.
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CHAIR KANE: Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Mr. Chair, would, would it be alright in the interest of time if
we submitted questions in writing so that, at least, they would have time to prepare and
be able to answer all these things in some logical order next time, at least for the
Administration?
CHAIR KANE: You can address your questions to the Chair of this committee and we will-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: That's, that's my intent.
CHAIR KANE: --forward those questions up to the Administration for a response.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you.
CHAIR KANE: And so, members, if you can take note of that. If you do have any specific
questions, we can do that. We also, again as Mr. Hokama stated, will be contacting
Ms. Karolyn Mossman as well as Erlinda Rosario to make themselves available at that
particular meeting. Okay, so that will be the intent of the Chair.
COW-11(4) SETTLEMENT AUTHORIZATION OF CLAIMS AND LAWSUITS (Stafford "Lani"
Caparida)
CHAIR KANE: Okay, moving on to the next . . . um . . . I'm gonna jump around, members.
With no objections, I we'd like to defer Item No. 11(4), settlement authorization of claims
and lawsuits (Stafford "Lani" Capra.., Caparida).
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: No objections.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: No objection.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: No objection.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (PRESENT: ARAKAWA, CARROLL,
JOHNSON, KAWANO, MOLINA AND TAVARES, VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA, AND
CHAIR KANE)
ACTION: DEFER.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. We'll be deferring that item.
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COW-1(3) HAWAII STATE ASSOCIATION OF COUNTIES (HSAC AND NACo RESOLUTIONS)
CHAIR KANE: And Mr. Arakawa, the intention of the Chair is . . . we can bring Item No. 1(3)
forward, Hawaii State Association of Counties (HSAC and NACo Resolutions).
Members, is it the pleasure of this body to, to pursue this? Or would you like to eat and
then come back? . . . (chuckled) .. .
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Oh, no.
CHAIR KANE: Mr. Hokama.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Chairman, I think we can take care of business.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: I would ask the Members to consider a motion for approval of this. I
can just share that regarding the NACo appointments, Kauai has already taken a vote
of . . . uh . . . of affirmative. City and County of Honolulu has already voted on this. And
the Big Island is, has already passed Mr. Tyler's nomination and has my
nomination . . . uh . . . a position for final, final approval. So we're, basically, waiting for
this Council's action. And it would be, my, my, my, just my only slant, Chairman, is that
I would hope we could take action this evening, if possible, so that at the March 2 nd
Legislative Conference that the State of Hawaii would have-CHAIR KANE: Representation.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: --four votes.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. It is the intention of the Chair to see action on this particular item
tonight. The . . . the item is open for discussion at this point. Any further discussion
before we make a recommendation? Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I was ready to move to approve, Mr. Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Second.
CHAIR KANE: Thank you. It's been moved by Member Tavares. Seconded by Member
Arakawa. Discussion? Again, we are voting on both proposed resolutions. If there are
any objections to taking the two together, please state at this point.
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COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: No objections.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: No objection.
CHAIR KANE: Otherwise, it is to appoint the Maui County Council Representative, which
would be Dain Kane and the alternate would be G. Riki Hokama to the Hawaii State
Association of Counties Executive Committee. And second to approve the two
nominations to the NACo Board of Directors, which would be G. Riki Hokama as well as
J. Curtis Tyler of the Hawaii County. Any further discussion? Hearing none.
All in favor say "aye".
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: "Aye".
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: "Aye".
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: "Aye".
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: "Aye".
CHAIR KANE: Opposed? It's carried. We have eight votes to zero. One vote not here for that.
VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Arakawa, Carroll, Johnson, Kawano,
Molina and Tavares, Vice-Chair Hokama, and Chair Kane.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Nishiki.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: ADOPT BOTH PROPOSED RESOLUTIONS AND FILING OF
COMMUNICATION.
CHAIR KANE: Other than that, members, this meeting is adjourned.
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